

ACCESSIBILITY

The Department of Public Safety is committed to ensuring that its website and available documents are accessible to people with disabilities. If you would like to provide feedback on site accessibility or to request documents in alternative formats, you may contact: David A. Gosselin, Corrections ADA Coordinator, at email: david.a.gosselin@hawaii.gov.



COMMUNITY RESOURCE GUIDE





Since the late 1990s, the Department of Public Safety has published a list of agencies and community service providers available to assist offenders transitioning back into the community. With each passing year, these resources, both within government and in the community, experience change. While there have been continuous improvements to the types of services available, this year's publication remains focused on updating the existinglists in each of the individual counties statewide.

The 2021 Community Resource Guide continues to be maintained by the Department's Reentry Coordination Office whose mission is, to establish a process of transition for those incarcerated, to utilize available and known resources, both in-facility and in collaboration with community service providers, and to create a realistic but sustainable model for success within the community. The purpose of this guide is to provide offenders and their families, a listing of contact information for programs and services, as up to date at the timeof publication, as they work towards a successful reentry.

The latest version of the Community Resource Guide can be located on our website at www.dps.hawaii.gov.

Mahalo!

Max Otani Director

Table of Contents

BACKGROUND	1
EMERGENCY SERVICES	2
24/7 Crisis Hotlines & Reporting	2
Disaster Relief	6
INFECTIOUS DISEASES	6
Help With COVID-19 Isolation & Quarantine on Oahu	
VICTIM SUPPORT & SERVICES	7
Victim Notification & Restitution	7
Paying Restitution & Court Fees	7
Human Trafficking Programs & Services	9
Domestic Violence Intervention Services	13
Domestic Violence Victim Services & Shelters	19
Address	23
200 Keawe Street, Honolulu, HI 96813 Mailing address: P.O. Box 941, Honolulu, HI 96808	23
Phone	23
Hours of Operation	23
EDUCATION & EMPLOYMENT	27
Literacy Development	27
Vocational, Technical & Trade	27
Commercial Driver Education	28
Community Schools for Adults	29
Colleges & Universities	29
Financial Aid	31
Temporary Job Placement & Computer/Internet Services	32
Career Development	34
Starting Your Own Business	38
ALCOHOL & DRUG RELATED	39
MEDICAL & WELL-BEING	40
Community Health Centers	
Medical Centers & Hospitals	
MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES	
Community Mental Health Centers & Clubhouse Communities	
Other Mental Health Support Services	
Anger Management, Psycho-Educational Services	
Online Mental Health Support	
The 7 Cups app is available on iOS and Android.	55

Sex Offender Evaluation & Treatment	56
Support & Self-Help Resources	57
FAMILY SERVICES	61
Parent Education & Support	61
Pregnancy, Infants & Young Children	68
Children with Special Needs	71
Child Help Programs	74
Pre-Teens & Teenagers Help Programs	75
HOUSING	76
Homeless Programs & Outreach	77
Hours of Operation	79
Hours of Operation	80
Clean & Sober Housing	87
Rental Assistance	90
Home Ownership Assistance	93
Start Up Your Utilities	95
NATIVE HAWAIIAN	98
ADULTS WITH DISABILITIES	103
General Support Services	103
Deaf & Blind Resources	107
Developmentally & Intellectually Delayed	
LGBT ADVOCACY & COMMUNITY SUPPORT	116
MILITARY VETERANS	119
Veteran Reentry Services	119
VA Medical Center	120
VA Community Based Outpatient Clinics	120
VET Centers	121
Regional Benefits Center	122
Office of Veteran Services	123
Hawaii Military Bases	124
VA Health Benefits	124
VA Service Phone Numbers	126
VA Websites	128
TRANSPORTATION	129
Public Transportation	129
Private Transportation	137
Get Your Driver's License	
FOOD & CLOTHING	139

Food Pantries & Banks	139
Thrift Stores	140
FINANCIAL	141
Banking & Financial Institutions	141
Managing Money & Credit	143
Taxation Services	143
Government Assistance	145
LEISURE & RECREATION	146
Outdoor Recreation	146
Environmental & Volunteer Opportunities	148
Museum & History	151
Theatres, Acting, Shows, Sports	154
OBTAINING COPIES OF VITAL RECORDS	156
Births, Deaths, Marriage or Divorce Certificates	156
Consulates in Hawaii	158
Social Security Card Offices	162
State of Hawaii Identification Card	163
Name Change Application	167
MISCELLANEOUS	168
Voting in Government Elections	168
Obtaining a Hawaii Library Card	170
Child Support Payments	170
Child Support Payment Options	170
Criminal Records	173
Traffic Cases	174
Citizenship & Naturalization	177
Immigrant & Refugee Services	177
How To Get Help From Community Resources	186
Frequently Called Criminal Justice Numbers	188
Department of Public Safety Numbers	190
OFFENDER SPECIFIC PROGRAMS	195
Offender Specific Programs	195
LEGAL RESOURCES	200
General Statewide	200
Community Mediation Centers	205
ADDITIONAL RESOURCE LINKS	
City and County of Honolulu Elderly Affairs Division, Aging and Disability Reso	

City and County of Honolulu Elderly Affairs Division, Aging and Disability Resource Center, Senior Hou Information for Oahu:	_
City & County of Honolulu Resource Directory:	211
https://www.officeforsocialministry.org/wp-content/uploads/CC-of-Honolulu-Resource-Directory.pdf	211
County of Hawaii Directory:	211
https://www.hawaiicounty.gov/departments/county-of-hawai-i-directory	211
County of Kauai Directory:	212
https://www.kauai.gov/Directory	212
County of Kauai Resource Directory:	212
COVID-19 Resource and Information Directory – Honolulu County	212
Department of Health, Alcohol & Drug Abuse Division:	212
Friends of the Children's Justice Center of Maui, Prevention Resources:	212
Family Programs Hawaii, Hawaii Island Resource Manual:	212
https://familyprogramshawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Hawaii-Island-RM-050720.pdf	212
Family Programs Hawaii, Kauai Resource Manual:	212
Family Programs Hawaii, Lanai Resource Manual:	212
Family Programs Hawaii, Maui Resource Manual:	212
https://familyprogramshawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Maui-RM-050720.pdf	212
Family Programs Hawaii, Molokai Resource Manual:	212
Family Programs Hawaii, Oahu Resource Manual:	212
Family Programs Hawaii, Statewide Resource Manual:	212
Hawaii Island Services Directory for Families (2019):	212
Homelessness Initiative:	212
Lanai Community Resources:	213
Long-Term Care Ombudsman Program:	213
Moiliili Community Center:	213
https://www.moiliilicc.org/	213
Molokai Community Resource Directory:	213

BACKGROUND

The Hawai'i state Department of Public Safety (PSD) oversees the state's jails and prisons as well as a sheriffs division that provides law enforcement at state facilities, including court houses and airports. Our Mission Statement: To uphold justice and public safety by providing correctional and law enforcement services to Hawaii's communities with professionalism, integrity, and fairness.

Administration: Handles everything from training and staff development, personnel

management, management of the operating budget, and capital

improvements program budget.

<u>Corrections</u>: Oversees the state's jails and prisons. Represents 85 percent of the

department's annual operating costs.

<u>Law Enforcement</u>: Includes the sheriff's division and narcotics enforcement division.

The department oversees four (4) jails and four (4) prisons in Hawai'i that imprison roughly 5,300 of the state's citizens. That includes approximately 1,450 prisoners in mainland facilities.

Jails: Hawai'i Community Correctional Center, Kaua'i Community Correctional Center, Maui

Community Correctional Center, and the O'ahu Community Correctional Center.

Prisons: Hālawa Correctional Facility, Kūlani Correctional Facility, Waiawa Correctional Facility,

and the Women's Community Correctional Center. All four prisons are located on the

island of O'ahu.

The department submits annual reports to the Hawai'i Legislature on its various programs.

The Directory:

The creation of this directory was influenced by an Offender Workforce Development Specialist (OWDS) Training Initiative which promoted collaboration between criminal justice agencies and community organizations to increase positive offender employment outcomes. In addition to the training, specific workgroups were created to address barriers related to offender reentry. Hence, the workgroup that laid the groundwork for this directory is called, "Pacific Resource." This directory is one of many strategies that will assist individuals in making a successful transition from prison/jail to the community. The development of this directory would not have been possible without the partnerships of and collaboration with many government and community agencies. Therefore, we would like to thank all those involved who worked tirelessly on this effort.

This updated 2021 version, has added a description of many of the agencies in order to promote better usage of this directory. In addition, there has been great effort to list services across all counties.

Please note that this information is being provided for your convenience and for informational purposes only. While we aim to provide you with accurate information, please contact the respective organization(s) for the most up-to-date information on their programs and services. PSD does not endorse or guarantee these organizations, their programs, or their services, and isn't liable for any errors in their delivery.

Maintaining accurate and updated information is a difficult task. If you locate information that is inaccurate or out of date, or would like your agency to be added, please contact our Reentry Coordination Office at (808) 587-1345, and leave a message. Aloha, and we hope you find this guide helpful.

EMERGENCY SERVICES

In case of an emergency, dial 911

24/7 Crisis Hotlines & Reporting

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Suicide Access Line	24-hour hotline	Oahu: (808) 832-3100 Neighbor Islands: 1-800-753-6879
National Suicide Prevention Lifeline	For youth and adults The National Suicide Prevention Lifeline provides free and confidential emotional support to people in suicidal crisis or emotional distress 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, across the United States. The Lifeline is comprised of a national network of over 180 local crisis centers, combining custom local care and resources with national standards and best practices. https://suicidepreventionlifeline.org/	(800) 273-TALK or (800) 273-8255 For TTY Users Dial 711 then 1(800 273-8255 Veterans Crisis Line 1(800) 273-8255
RAINN	National Sexual Assault Hotline. Free. Confidential. 24/7. https://www.rainn.org/	Call (800) 656-HOPE or (800) 656-4673
Sex Abuse Treatment Center	24-hour hotline	24-hour: (808) 524-7273 Daytime: (808) 535-7600
Child Help USA	24-hour child abuse hotline	1-800-4-A-Child or 1-800-422-4453
YouthLine	Youth Line http://oregonyouthline.org/	Call (877) 968-8491 or Text teen2teen to 839863

National Institute on Drug Abuse Hotline – SAMHSA	SAMHSA's National Helpline is a free, confidential, 24/7, 365-day-a-year treatment referral and information service (in English and Spanish) for individuals and families facing mental and/or substance use disorders. https://www.samhsa.gov/find-help/national-helpline	1(800) 662-HELP or 1(800) 662-4357 TTY: 1(800) 487-4889
The TREVOR Project	Trained counselors are available to support you 24/7. If you are a young person in crisis, feeling suicidal, or in need of a safe and judgment-free place to talk, call the TrevorLifeline now. https://www.thetrevorproject.org/	Need Help? Call 1(866) 488-7386 or Text START to 678-678
Child Abuse & Neglect Reporting	Call to report child abuse or neglect.	(808) 832-5300 Neighbor Islands: 1-888-380-3088
Child Trafficking	Call to report child trafficking. 24-hour crisis support.	(808) 832-1999 Neighbor Islands: 1-888-398-1188
Susannah Wesley Community Center Trafficking Victim Assistance Program (TVAP) - Hawaiʻi	Trafficking Victim Assistance Program Immediate help for victims of Human Trafficking. Case management for survivors of human trafficking. 24/7 Crisis Response https://tvaphawaii.org/ The Susannah Wesley Community Center provides victim-centered, trauma-informed comprehensive case management to survivors of all forms of human trafficking statewide for minors and on the island of Oahu for adults. Certain services are covered statewide for adults through different funding sources. Main Office 1117 Kaili Street Honolulu, HI 96819 Email: info@susannahwesley.org	The Susannah Wesley Community Center Main Office: (808) 847-1535 If you suspect a minor is a victim of human trafficking: 1(808) 832-1999 or Toll Free: 1(888) 398-1188 24-hour Crisis Support: Statewide Services for Hawaii: (808) 721-9614 Sex Abuse Treatment Center: (808) 524-7273 National Human Trafficking Resource Center: 1(888) 373-7888 or Text "HELP" to 233733 (BEFREE) 3pm — 11pm Eastern Time

Elder Abuse Reporting	Call to report elder abuse or neglect.	Oahu: (808) 832-5115 Kauai: (808) 241-3337 Maui/Molokai/Lanai: (808) 243-5151 East Hawaii (Hilo/Hamakua/Puna): (808) 933-8820 West Hawaii (Kau/Kona/Kohala/Kamuela): (808) 327-6280
Senior Adult Protective Services	Adult Protective Services / Elderly Affairs Division / Agency on Elderly / Office on Aging	Hawaii County Hilo: (808) 961-8626 Kona: (808) 323-4390 Honolulu County (808) 768-7700 Kauai County (808) 241-4470 Maui County Maui: (808) 270-7774 Molokai: (808) 553- 5241 Lanai: (808) 565-7114
Child & Family Services Domestic Abuse Hotlines	Safety planning, crisis intervention, emergency shelter	Oahu: (808) 841-0822 West Hawaii: (808) 322-7233 East Hawaii: (808) 959-8864
Domestic Violence 24-Hour Crisis Hotlines	Safety planning, crisis intervention, emergency shelter	Oahu PACT 24-Hour Crisis Hotline: (808) 526-2200 Maui Women Helping Women 24-Hour Crisis Hotline: (808) 579-9581 Kauai YWCA of Kauai Domestic Violence 24- Hour Crisis Hotline: (808) 245-6362 Molokai Molokai Community Service Council 24- Hour Hotline: (808) 567-6888

Safety planning, support, advocacy, accompaniment to court	Legal Helpline: (808) 531-3771 Toll-Free Neighbor Island Helpline: 1-800-690-6200
Available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days a year.	1-800-799-SAFE or 1-800-799-7233 TTY: 1-800-787-3224 Video calls for deaf callers: 1-855-812-1001 (M-F 9 a.m5 p.m. PST) Live online chat is available 7 a.m2 a.m. CST daily.
Information & advocacy	1-800-222-1222
After hours emergencies, suicide & crisis line	Hotline: (808) 521-4555 or (808) 521-4556 Bilingual Access Lines Hotline: (Korean, Cantonese, Taiwanese, Japanese, Vietnamese, Ilokano, Tagalog, Tongan, Trukese, Marshallese, Samoan): 526-9724 Hotline: (French, German, Visayan, Spanish, Portuguese, Thai, Laotian, Italian): 526-9724
United Self-Help is a nonprofit organization whose mission is to promote mental health through education and mutual support. Www.unitedselfhelp.org United Self-Help c/o Waikiki Community Center 310 Paoakalani Ave., Honolulu, Hawaii 96815 USA E-mail: director@unitedselfhelp.org	Telephone: (808) 947-5558 Information: Toll Free: 1-866-866-HELP (4357)
	Available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days a year. Information & advocacy After hours emergencies, suicide & crisis line United Self-Help is a nonprofit organization whose mission is to promote mental health through education and mutual support. www.unitedselfhelp.org United Self-Help c/o Waikiki Community Center 310 Paoakalani Ave., Honolulu, Hawaii 96815 USA

Disaster Relief

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
American Red Cross – Hawaiʻi Chapter	www.redcross.org/local/hawaii.html	(808) 734-2101
Hawaiʻi Emergency Management	www.dod.hawaii.gov/hiema/ Local statewide information	(808) 733-4300
FEMA – Federal Emergency Management Agency	Assistance and relief to victims of federally declared disasters (storms, floods, etc.) and provides emergency loans. www.fema.gov	1-800-621-FEMA or 1-800-621-3362 TTY: 1-800-462-7585 Call 7 a.m. to 11 p.m. ET
Disaster Center Hawaiʻi	http://disastercenter.com/hawaii/hawaii.htm Federal Disaster Links, State Disaster Links, Disaster Center Links, and County Emergency Management Agencies links	No Phone Number Listed

INFECTIOUS DISEASES

Help With COVID-19 Isolation & Quarantine on Oahu

Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
HAWAII CARES is a free, 24/7 coordination center for support with substance use, mental health, and crisis intervention. Any resident may call HAWAII CARES. Call us anytime at Oahu 832-3100 or toll-free 1-800-753-6879 or text ALOHA to 741741	(808) 832-3100 toll-free 1-800-753- 6879 or Text ALOHA to 741741
For help with COVID-19 isolation and quarantine on Oahu, please contact the 24-hour Hawaii CARES line or read more at https://hicares.hawaii.gov	
	with substance use, mental health, and crisis intervention. Any resident may call HAWAII CARES. Call us anytime at Oahu 832-3100 or toll-free 1-800-753-6879 or text ALOHA to 741741 For help with COVID-19 isolation and quarantine on Oahu, please contact the 24-hour Hawaii CARES line or read more at

VICTIM SUPPORT & SERVICES

Victim Notification & Restitution

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawai'i SAVIN (Statewide Automated Victim Information and Notification)	Provides the status of pre-trial detainees and inmates housed at PSD correctional facilities. www.vinelink.com	1-877-VINE-4HI 1-(877) 846-3444 TTY: (866) 847-1298
Restitution and Victim Services (RAVS)	RAVS is responsible for processing court ordered restitution deductions from incarcerated inmates while working closely with the correctional facilities to ensure that restitution is sent timely to the Crime Victim Compensation Commission (CVCC) for payment to victims. www.dps.hawaii.gov/ravs	Ph. (808) 587-2550 Fax. (808) 587-2554 Email: ravs- dps@hawaii.gov

Paying Restitution & Court Fees

Your judgement or sentencing document has the Criminal Record numbers and amounts owed for restitution and other fees. You must know your Criminal Record Number to open a case at the CVCC and to begin to make payments. They must be paid in this order:

- Restitution (pay to CVCC and/or Court of Jurisdiction)
- Crime victim compensation fee (pay to respective court)
- Probation services fee (pay to Circuit/District/Family Court)
 - Court fees (pay to Circuit/District/Family Court)
 - Fines (pay to Circuit/District/Family Court)
- Traffic Fines (pay online at www.etraffic.ehawaii.gov/etraffic/home)

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Crime Victim Compensation Commission (CVCC)	www.dps.hawaii.gov/cvcc/ Finance Factors Center 1164 Bishop St., Suite 1530, Honolulu, HI 96813	Ph. (808) 587-1166 or (808) 587-1143
Circuit Courts	www.courts.state.hi.us	No Phone Number Listed

Victim Support & Services Statewide & National

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Name Victim/Witness Kokua Department of the Prosecuting Attorney City & County of Honolulu	Contact and General Information https://honoluluprosecutor.org/victimwitness-kokua-services/ Services for Victims and Witnesses The main goal of the Victim/Witness Kokua Services is to provide specialized services to victims/witnesses of violent crime who are going through the criminal justice system. These crimes include as saults, sexual assaults, terroristic threatening, kidnapping, reckless endangering, spouse/partner abuse, child abuse, and elder abuse. Surviving	Phone Numbers Phone: (808) 768-7401 TTY: (808) 768-7404 Toll Free Calls: 1-800-531-5538
	family members of homicide, manslaughter, and negligent homicide cases receive support services and case information. Services provided by the Victim/Witness Counselors include: Orientation to the Criminal Justice System Crisis Counseling Assistance with Filing a Misdemeanor Criminal Complaint Case Status Information Court Accompaniment Social Service Referrals Application for Crime Victims Compensation Victim/Witness Kokua Services Department of the Prosecuting Attorney 1060 Richards Street, 9th Floor Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813 Office Hours: MonFri., 7:45-4:30 p.m.	
Children's Justice Center	Provide a warm, homelike setting for children as they are interviewed, in addition to bringing together a multidisciplinary team of professionals to coordinate activities and investigations of child abuse and neglect. Check island listings for contact information. https://www.courts.state.hi.us/services/hawaii_childrens_justice_centers/hawaii_childrens_justice_centers	Oahu (808) 534-6700 East Hawaii (808) 933-1505 West Hawaii (808) 329-5261 Maui (808) 244-7926 Kauai (808) 246-0923
Sex Abuse Treatment Center (SATC)	24-hour crisis support http://www.satchawaii.com/	24 Hour Hotline (808) 524-7273

Adult Client Victim Services	Adult Client Services of the First Judicial Circuit provides services to assist victims and their families as they proceed through the criminal justice system. https://www.courts.state.hi.us/services/adult_client_services/adult_client_victim_services Hawaii State Judiciary Email: VictimServices.1CC@courts.hawaii.gov	Victim Services Coordinator (808) 538-5687
Statewide Services for Hawaii	24-hour crisis support https://tvaphawaii.org/	(808) 721-9614
Pacific Gateway Center	https://www.pacificgatewaycenter.org/ Human Trafficking Programs & Services Pacific Gateway Center administers the federal Matching Grant and the Trafficking Victims Assistance Program funded by the Department of Health and Human Services Office of Refugee Resettlement (ORR) to provide essential services to refugees and their families and human trafficking victims. https://www.pacificgatewaycenter.org/refugee-services-and-human-trafficking Pacific Gateway Center 723-C Umi St., Honolulu, HI 96819	(808) 851-7010
Child Welfare Services (CWS) Department of Human Services	CWS programs include family strengthening and support, child protection, foster care, adoption, independent living and licensing of resource family homes, group homes and child-placing organizations. Services are available on Oahu, Hawaii, Kauai, Maui, Molokai and Lanai, with 36 units/sub-units and a staff of over 500.	To Report Child Abuse or Neglect: 808-832-5300 or (toll free) 1-888-380-3088 To Report Child Trafficking: 808-832-1999 or (toll free) 1-888-398-1188
Susannah Wesley Community Center Trafficking Victim Assistance Program (TVAP) - Hawaiʻi	Trafficking Victim Assistance Program Immediate help for victims of Human Trafficking. Case management for survivors of human trafficking. 24/7 Crisis Response https://tvaphawaii.org/	The Susannah Wesley Community Center Main Office: (808) 847-1535 If you suspect a minor is a victim of human trafficking:

	The Susannah Wesley Community Center provides victim- centered, trauma-informed comprehensive case management to survivors of all forms of human trafficking statewide for minors and on the island of Oahu for adults. Certain services are covered statewide for adults through different funding sources. Main Office 1117 Kaili Street Honolulu, HI 96819 Email: info@susannahwesley.org	1(808) 832-1999 or Toll Free: 1(888) 398-1188 24-hour Crisis Support: Statewide Services for Hawaii: (808) 721-9614 Sex Abuse Treatment Center: (808) 524-7273 National Human Trafficking Resource Center: 1(888) 373-7888 or Text "HELP" to 233733 (BEFREE) 3pm – 11pm Eastern Time
Ho'ola Na Pua	https://hoolanapua.org/ Ho'ōla Nā Pua (HNP) is committed to the prevention of sex trafficking and providing care for children who have been exploited. Ho'ōla Nā Pua (HNP) is dedicated to creating a community where children are safe and have the ability to embrace their bright futures. Mailing Address: P.O. Box 22551 Honolulu, HI 96823 Email: info@hoolanapua.org	Phone: (808) 445-3131 Helpline: (808) 435-9555
National Human Trafficking Hotline	https://humantraffickinghotline.org/ The National Human Trafficking Hotline connects victims and survivors of sex and labor trafficking with services and supports to get help and stay safe. The Trafficking Hotline also receives tips about potential situations of sex and labor trafficking and facilitates reporting that information to the appropriate authorities in certain cases. The toll-free phone and SMS text lines and live online chat function are available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days a year. Help is available in English or Spanish, or in more than 200 additional languages through an on-call interpreter. Hearing and speech-impaired individuals can contact the Trafficking Hotline by dialing 711, the free national access	1-888-373-7888 TTY: 711 Text: 233733

	number that connects to Telecommunications Relay Services (TRS). The National Human Trafficking Hotline serves all individuals who reach out for our services regardless of race, ethnicity, gender, gender identity, age, religion, national origin, sexual orientation, disability, or any other factor protected by local, state, or federal law.	
Hawai'i SAVIN (Statewide Automated Victim Information and Notification)	Provides the status of pre-trial detainees and inmates housed at PSD correctional facilities. www.vinelink.com	1-877-VINE-4-HI Toll-free(877) 846-3444 TTY: (866) 847-1298
Restitution and Victim Services (RAVS)	Provides information, support, and referral assistance to crime victims and the general public. RAVS is responsible for processing court ordered restitution deductions from incarcerated inmates while working closely with the correctional facilities to ensure that restitution is sent timely to the Crime Victim Compensation Commission (CVCC) for payment to victims. www.dps.hawaii.gov/ravs	(808) 587-2550 Fax. (808) 587-2554 Email: ravs- dps@hawaii.gov
Crime Victim Compensation Commission (CVCC)	Finance Factors Center 1164 Bishop St., Ste. 1530, Honolulu, HI 96813	Ph. (808) 587-1166 or (808) 587-1143
Victim Witness Services / Restitution	Department of the Prosecuting Attorney Refer to island listings for contact information	Refer to island listings below for contact information

Victim Support & Services on the Island of Oahu

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Crime Victim Compensation Commission (CVCC)	Finance Factors Center 1164 Bishop St., Ste. 1530, Honolulu, HI 96813	Ph. (808) 587-1166 or (808) 587-1143
Victim Witness Kokua Services/ Restitution	Department of the Prosecuting Attorney City and County of Honolulu 1060 Richards St., Honolulu, HI 96813	Ph. (808) 768-7401 Fax: (808) 768-6417 TTY: 768-7404 Toll Free: (800) 531- 5538
Children's Justice Center	Provide a warm, homelike setting for children as they are interviewed, in addition to bringing together a multidisciplinary team of professionals to coordinate activities and investigations of child abuse and neglect. 3019 Pali Hwy., Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 534-6700

Victim Support & Services for the County of Maui

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Victim Witness Assistance Division /Restitution	Department of the Prosecuting Attorney 2103 Wells St., 2 nd Flr., Wailuku, HI 96793	Ph. (808) 270-7695 Fax. (808) 242-0922
Children's Justice Center	Provide a warm, homelike setting for children as they are interviewed, in addition to bringing together a multidisciplinary team of professionals to coordinate activities and investigations of child abuse and neglect. 1773-A Wili Pa Loop, Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 244-7926

Victim Support & Services on the Island of Kauai

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Victim Witness Program/ Restitution	Department of the Prosecuting Attorney 3990 Kaana St., Ste. 210, Lihue, HI 96766	Ph. (808) 241-1888 Fax. (808) 241-1758
Children's Justice Center	Provide a warm, homelike setting for children as they are interviewed, in addition to bringing together a multidisciplinary team of professionals to coordinate activities and investigations of child abuse and neglect. 4473 Pahee St., Ste. M, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 246-0923

Victim Support & Services on the Island of Hawaii

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Victim/Witness Program –	Office of the Prosecuting Attorney	(808) 934-3306
Hilo/ Restitution	East Hawaii Unit	1-800-901-4021
	655 Kilauea Ave., Hilo, HI 96720	FAX. (808)934-3517
Victim Witness Assistance	Office of the Prosecuting Attorney	(808) 322-2552
Program – Kona	West Hawaii Unit	1-800-321-8712
	81-980 Haleki'i St., Ste. 150, Kealakekua, HI 96750	
Children's Justice Center – East Hawaii	Provide a warm, homelike setting for children as they are interviewed, in addition to bringing together a multidisciplinary team of professionals to coordinate activities and investigations of child abuse and neglect.	(808) 933-1505
	1290 Kinoole St., Hilo, HI 96720	

Children's Justice Center – West Hawaii	Provide a warm, homelike setting for children as they are interviewed, in addition to bringing together a multidisciplinary team of professionals to coordinate activities and investigations of child abuse and neglect.	(808) 329-5261
	77-6403 Nalani St., Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	

Domestic Violence Intervention Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Child & Family Service - Hawai'i Island – West Hawai'i	81-6587 Mamalahoa Hwy. Bldg. C, Kealakekua, HI 96750	(808) 323-2999
Catholic Charities - Hawai'i Island (Hilo)	https://www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org/about-us/offices-facilities/hawaii-island-community-office/ Offering many services: Seniors, Nurturing & Empowering Children & Youth, Family Stabilization & Strengthening, Housing & Homeless Solutions, Counseling & Mental Health, Welcoming Immigrants, Information & Referral for those in need. 62 Kinoole Street, Hilo, HI 96720	Hilo Office (808) 961-7050
Catholic Charities - Hawai'i Island (Kona)	https://www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org/about-us/offices-facilities/hawaii-island-community-office/ Offering many services: Seniors, Nurturing & Empowering Children & Youth, Family Stabilization & Strengthening, Housing & Homeless Solutions, Counseling & Mental Health, Welcoming Immigrants, Information & Referral for those in need. 73-5618 Maiau Street, Suite B201, Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	Kona Office (808) 961-7050
Catholic Charities - Maui	https://www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org/about-us/offices- facilities/maui-community-office/ 2050 Main St., Ste. 3A, Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 873-4673
Catholic Charities - Kaua'i	https://www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org/about-us/offices- facilities/kauai-community-office/ 4373 Rice St., Ste. 1, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 241-4673
Hawaiʻi Counseling & Education Center, Inc. – Hawai'i Island	https://www.hawaiicounselingandeducationcenter.com/ Kailua 970 N Kalaheo Ave # C201, Kailua, HI 96734, USA Aiea 98-084 Kamehameha Hwy Suite 301B, Aiea, HI 96701	(808) 254-6484

Parents & Children Together - Family Peace Center - Oahu Parents & Children Together Family - Ohia Domestic Violence Shelter	https://pacthawaii.org/covid19_pact_services/ DOMESTIC VIOLENCE PREVENTION & INTERVENTION Family Peace Center (FPC) Domestic Violence intervention Services for Offenders, Victims, Child Witnesses of domestic violence, and Child Sex Abuse Treatment. Services include safety planning, intake and assessment, group counseling and/or individual sessions. Trauma therapy is provided as a service to survivors only. All services are conducted via zoom or telephone. Hours of Operation: Monday – Friday from 8:00 – 4:30pm (with evening groups) Email: fpc@pacthawaii.org https://pacthawaii.org/covid19_pact_services/ Ohia Domestic Violence Shelter Emergency Shelter for survivors and their children of domestic violence. Services are accessed through the Shelter Access & Crisis Line, and include: crisis counseling, referral, and shelter access. Shelter intakes and assessments are done using teleservices and in person with health screening protocols. Support services include accessing and obtaining long-term housing and transition services.	Phone: (808) 832-0855 Shelter Access & Crisis Line: (808) 526-2200
Parents & Children Together Family - Lehua Transition House		Shelter Access & Crisis Line: (808) 526-2200
	Email: ohia@pacthawaii.org	

Parents & Children Together Family - Family Visitation Center (FVC) -Oahu

https://pacthawaii.org/covid19 pact services/

Family Visitation Center (FVC)

Supervised visitation services using primarily tele-services.

Facility and program preparations are in progress, in anticipation of resuming face to face visits.

- Remote Registration and Orientation facilitated over the phone prior to families first remote visitation.
- Child(ren) Orientation Zoom meeting between staff and child(ren) to transition and prepare for supervised visitation with the Visiting Parent. Staff will gain a better understanding of familial dynamics, history and necessary information to ensure safety and well-being of the child(ren) during services. Safe words may be established if necessary.
- Gift Exchange Year-round gift drop off at the center. Staff facilitates Visiting Parent drop off and Custodial parent to pick up.
- Phone Visitation Up to 30 minute fully supervised visitation between child(ren) and Visiting Parent.
- Zoom Visitation Up to 30 minute fully supervised visitation between child(ren) and Visiting Parent.
- FVC provides Language Interpreter Services to families with language barriers.
- When mutually agreed between both parties, FVC has allowed the Custodial parent to assist with infants/toddlers during the visitation to support attentiveness and ensure safety.

Oahu FVC Hours of Operation: 9:00 – 5:00pm, 7 days a week except holidays. Special accommodations are being made for families who are not available during those times.

Phone: (808) 847-0015

Parents & Children Together Family – Family Visitation Center (FVC) – Kauai

https://pacthawaii.org/covid19 pact services/

Family Visitation Center (FVC)
Supervised visitation services using primarily tele-services.
Facility and program preparations are in progress, in anticipation of resuming face to face visits.

 Remote Registration and Orientation – facilitated over the phone prior to families first remote visitation.

- Child(ren) Orientation Zoom meeting between staff and child(ren) to transition and prepare for supervised visitation with the Visiting Parent. Staff will gain a better understanding of familial dynamics, history and necessary information to ensure safety and well-being of the child(ren) during services. Safe words may be established if necessary.
- Gift Exchange Year-round gift drop off at the center. Staff facilitates Visiting Parent drop off and Custodial parent to pick up.
- Phone Visitation Up to 30 minute fully supervised visitation between child(ren) and Visiting Parent.
- Zoom Visitation Up to 30 minute fully supervised visitation between child(ren) and Visiting Parent.
- FVC provides Language Interpreter Services to families with language barriers.
- When mutually agreed between both parties, FVC has allowed the Custodial parent to assist with infants/toddlers during the visitation to support attentiveness and ensure safety.

Kauai FVC Hours of Operation: 9:00 – 5:00pm, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday except holidays. Special accommodations are being made for families who are not available during those times.

Phone: (808) 821-0574

Parents & Children Together Family – Maui & Lanai Programs

https://pacthawaii.org/covid19 pact services/

The following list of services is being provided to using teleservices (Zoom, telephone, and/or Facetime):

- Lanai Integrated Support Services Post Permanency Counseling, Volunteer Case Management, Family Strengthening Services, Counseling, Parenting, and Home/Telehealth Supervised Visit.
- Family Strengthening Services Home/Telehealth visits; Inhome visits are being conducted when a screening has been conducted and staff and clients feel safe.
- Family Peace Center (Maui & Lanai) Kuleana, Puuhonua, Children Exposed, Individual Counseling Supervised Visits and Parenting
- In-office services (Maui) Client screening, masks, social distancing and safety precautions required
 - TRO's are being provided in person in the office by appointment. In person court advocacy occurs on Mondays and Friday. Except when a holiday falls on a Monday court is held on Wednesday.
 - Intakes and assessments may be scheduled by appointment only for clients who do not have access to tele-services.
 - Survivor, DVI, and Anger Control Groups are all held virtually.
 - Anger Control for Youth will be held in the office as scheduled starting 7/8/2020.
 - Haupoa (Children exposed to DV) services are held in person individually
 - o In-person Supervised Visits.
 - Kuleana groups for men and women at Maui Community Correctional Center (MCCC).

Hours of Operation: Monday – Saturday from 8:00 – 4:30pm, except holidays. Special accommodations are being made for individuals and families who are not available during those times.

Email: emeekholf@pacthawaii.org for Family Peace Center and cpestana@pacthawaii.org for Lanai

Maui (808) 243-7001

Lanai (808) 344-6875

Moloka'i Community Service Council	Hale Ho'omalu (the House of Protection) is the only program on Moloka'i that provides a safe shelter for victims of domestic violence.	(808) 553-3244
	Hale Ho'omalu helps victims obtain Temporary Restraining Orders (TRO's) against batterers.	
	Alternatives to Violence In order to reduce the incidence of domestic abuse, Hale Ho'omalu has also established intervention services for perpetrators through its Alternatives to Violence (ATV) program.	
	ATV services court-ordered adults and juveniles with classes that enable them to recognize what kinds of events trigger violent reactions, and to develop non-violent coping mechanisms in reaction to those triggers. Juveniles with anger management issues attend similar classes with other youth to learn the same lessons in a peer setting.	
	www.molokai.org Mailing Address: P.O. Box 2047, Kaunakakai, HI 96748-2047	
	Street Address: 25 Kamehameha V Highway, Kaunakakai, HI 96748	
YWCA of Kaua'i	https://ywcakauai.org/ Crisis Intervention Specialists serve as a first point of contact for survivors of sexual assault and domestic violence. This dedicated 24/7 response team provides confidential crisis counseling, emotional support, medical forensic exam advocacy, resources, emergency assistance, and referrals.	(808) 245-5959
	omorgonoy accidance, and referrale.	
	3094 Elua St., Lihue, HI 96766 Email: info@ywcakauai.org	
	3094 Elua St., Lihue, HI 96766	
	3094 Elua St., Lihue, HI 96766	

Statewide Domestic Violence Victim Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Catholic Charities Hawaiʻi	www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org/programs-services/ Serving Hawai'i since 1947, Catholic Charities Hawai'i provides a wide range of social services with dignity, compassion, social justice, and a commitment to excellence. Through programs and advocacy efforts, Catholic Charities Hawai'i serves all people, especially those with the greatest need, regardless of their faith or culture.	Oahu (808) 521-4357 Hawaii: (808) 961-7050 Maui (808) 873-4673 Kauai (808) 241-4673
Domestic Violence Action Center (DVAC)	Services: A legal helpline Legal representation in family court actions involving divorce, custody, protection orders, post decree, and paternity matters Advocacy for individual victims Case management for clients on our civil caseload, victim partners of convicted domestic violence misdemeanants, and hotline callers in crisis Outreach in civil court for petitioners seeking protection orders Outreach in criminal court for witnesses in abuse cases Advocacy and outreach to teen victims of dating violence Community education and material development Advocacy for system reform Community and Capacity Building Mailing Address: Domestic Violence Action Center P.O. Box 3198 Honolulu, HI 96801	Oahu Helpline: (808) 531-3771 Toll-Free Helpline: (800) 690-6200 New Text Line: (605) 956-5680 Administration: (808) 534-0040

Hawaiʻi State Coalition Against Domestic Violence	https://www.hscadv.org/ HSCADV engages communities and organizations to end domestic violence through education, advocacy, and action for social justice. HSCADV is a private, not-for-profit organization	No Phone Number Listed
	and is a statewide partnership of domestic violence programs and shelters. HSCADV is not a direct service provider.	
	For a list of resources: https://www.hscadv.org/get-help/	
Child & Family Services	https://www.childandfamilyservice.org/programs/ 91-1841 Ft. Weaver Rd., Ewa Beach, HI 96706	Main Office: (808) 681-6353

Family Peace Centers – PACT

https://pacthawaii.org/our-work/domestic-violence-prevention/family-peace-centers/

Family Peace Centers promote peace and safety for Hawaii's families and communities by providing support and education for those who use violence, survivors, and their children. Violent and abusive behavior is learned and can be unlearned. Accepting responsibility and being accountable for one's behavior are critical in the path to peace. The consistent use of non-violent skills assures safety for survivors and children, promotes offender accountability, and solidifies an end to the cycle of violence in families and communities. Family Peace Centers emphasize partnership, equality and respect among and between all family members.

Parents And Children Together offers services on Oahu, Maui and Lanai. Services are offered in a variety of languages for non-English speakers. The following are types of groups and services that will vary by island:

- Victim advocacy and support
- Parenting skill building for survivors and their children
- Parenting skill building / parenting after violence for offenders
- Domestic Violence Intervention for adults who have used violence
- Domestic Violence Intervention for adults who have used violence with Limited English Proficiency
- Domestic Violence Intervention for adults who have used violence with co-occurring substance abuse
- Violence intervention for LGBTQ individuals
- Violence intervention for teenagers
- Anger Control

(808) 847-3285

Domestic Violence Support & shelter Access Line, 24/7:

(808) 526-2200

Oahu Family Peace Center:

(808) 832-0855

Maui Family Peace Center:

(808) 243-7001

Lanai Integrated Services:

(808) 565-9191

Oahu Domestic Violence Victim Services & Shelters

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Women in Need	Women In Need (WIN) is a 501 (c)(3) nonprofit organization that empowers women who have been through domestic violence, homelessness, substance abuse, and incarceration. www.winhi.org Oahu Office 98-1238 Kaahumanu St. Ste. #403	(808) 486-1996
	Pearl City, Hawaii 96782 Email: winhi@hawaiiantel.net	

Child & Family Services – Domestic Violence Shelters

https://www.childandfamilyservice.org/programs/dvshelters/

24 hours a day, 7 days a week

The Domestic Abuse Shelters are temporary shelters offering women and children up to 90 days of a safe haven when fleeing from domestic violence. The shelter offers basic needs (food, clothing etc.), counseling support and services for children.

During this temporary stay, they learn dynamics of domestic violence and how to develop a safety plan.

The locations of our shelters are confidential.

If you would like general information on the shelters, please call the main Child & Family Service line: (808) 681-3500

OHIA Domestic Violence Shelter - Parents And Children Together

https://pacthawaii.org/our-work/domestic-violence-prevention/ohia/

Ohia Shelter offers a safe and confidential facility on Oahu for survivors and their children who can no longer remain in their homes because of danger from domestic violence. Crisis support is available 24/7. Trained staff assist survivors with safety, future life-planning and generate referrals for housing, legal assistance and medical needs.

YOU ARE NOT TO BLAME, AND YOU ARE NOT ALONE.

IF YOU ARE IN AN ABUSIVE RELATIONSHIP with your spouse or your partner, call the Ohia Domestic Violence Shelter Access and Crisis Line at 526-2200 anytime. A staff member will speak with you over the phone, to see how we can best help you and advise you about resources that are available through our shelter program or another agency. Your call is completely confidential.

Who is Ohia Shelter for?
Victims of domestic violence and their children, with priority given to those who live on the Windward coast of Oahu.

Is there a fee?
Ohia services are provided free of charge.

Hours of Operation
Ohia Domestic Violence Shelter services are available 24 hours
per day 7 days per week.

Location Confidential

Mailing Address 1485 Linapuni Street, Suite 105 Honolulu, HI 96819 Contact Business Line: 808-585-7944

Domestic Violence Shelter Access and Crisis Line, 24/7: 808-526-2200

Waikīkī Health – Next Step Shelter	https://waikikihc.org/locations/nextstep/ Address 200 Keawe Street, Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 585-8800
	Mailing address: P.O. Box 941, Honolulu, HI 96808 Phone	
	Hours of Operation Open 7 days a week 24 hours a day Onsite Clinic Hours: (Mon, Wed & Thu) 8 AM to 12 Noon	
	Services include: Emergency shelter for couples and individuals Housing placement assistance Job training Referrals for medical care 	
	 Behavioral health Tobacco Cessation Treatment Obtain documents (State ID, social security card, etc.) Mail services 	
	Eligibility Criteria: Homeless individuals and couples.	
Honolulu Community Action Program, Inc Kumuhonua Transitional Living Center	www.hcapweb.org/kumuhonua-transitional-living-center/ 91-1096 Yorktown St., Building 36, Kapolei, HI 96707	(808) 682-5494
US VETS Initiative – Hawaiʻl – Barber's Point	Veterans seeking housing should contact us to inquire about transitional, long-term, and permanent housing, including our signature program, <i>Veterans in Progress</i> , and our <i>ADVANCE Women's Program</i> .	(808) 630-0771
	www.usvetsinc.org/barberspoint	
	91-1039 Shangrila St., Building 37, Kapolei, HI 96707	
	Situated in Kalaeloa on O'ahu, Barber's Point offers on-site transitional, long-term and permanent housing, and is home to U.S.VETS' signature program, Veterans in Progress, assisting homeless veterans gain residential stability, increase their skill levels and income, and achieve a greater level of self-determination through employment. Barber's Point is also home to the ADVANCE Women's Program, designed to address the unique needs of these veterans.	

US VETS Initiative – Hawaiʻl - Waianae Location	Veterans and individuals seeking housing should contact us to inquire about our emergency, transitional, and permanent housing opportunities, including our <i>Housing First</i> and <i>Housing ASAP</i> programs.	(808) 208-4456 or (808) 271-4316
	Waianae Location:	
	85-638 Farrington Hwy, Waianae, HI 96792	
	Located in the heart of the Leeward Coast, the U.S.VETS—Wai'anae Civic Center is the only U.S.VETS site in the nation that provides services to both veteran and civilian families. In 2007, the State of Hawaii requested U.S.VETS to extend their program to include the civilian homeless population with shelter services, providing comprehensive care to nearly 200 men, women and children each day.	
Kahumana - Housing	Transitional Housing	(808) 696-4095
	Rapid Rehousing	
	Permanent housing	
	Transitional Jobs	
	www.kahumana.org	
	86-660 Lualaulei Homestead Road, Waianae, HI 96792	
Zion Ipuka	The mission of Zion Ipuka is to offer the homeless food, necessities, housing and resources so that they become aware of a better way of life, attempt to rehabilitate themselves and become contributing members of the community.	(808) 291-3682
	https://www.auw.org/agencies/zion-ipuka	
	PO Box 2861, Waianae, HI 96792	
	Email: <u>curtmaki@hawaiiantel.net</u>	
Ho'omau Ke Ola	Hoʻomau Ke Ola offers services to adults (18 years and older) who are seeking help and treatment for chemical dependence.	General Administrative: (808) 696-4266
	Although Hoʻomau Ke Ola's facilities are located only on the Waiʻanae Coast of Oahu, the services are open to chemically dependent individuals of any Hawaiian Island who are willing to come to the Waiʻanae Coast for such services. Priority is given to pregnant women, IV drug users, and homeless individuals.	Intake & Admissions: (808) 696-3315
	www.hoomaukeola.org 85-761 Farrington Hwy. #206, Waianae, HI 96792 Email: admin@hoomaukeola.com	

Waianae Community Outreach (WCO)	Campaign Purpose: To create partnerships and networks by connecting with people, businesses - public and private, from all over to spread awareness of the services of the Waianae Community Outreach, Its' mission, vision, values and goals; to gain support to continue and expand services and become 'THE' community outreach - servicing more than just the Waianae Community. Www.wcohawaii.org P.O. Box 1912, Waianae, HI 96792	(808) 696-5667
Holomua Na 'Ohana Weinberg Village Waimanalo	https://m.facebook.com/Weinberg-Village-Waimanalo-HNO- 121878407981620/ 41-490 Saddle City Road, Waimanalo, HI 96795	(808) 259-6658

Hawai'i Island Domestic Violence Victim Services & Shelters

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hope Services Hawaiʻi, Inc.	www.hopeserviceshawaii.org	(808) 935-3050
	Administrative Office:	
	357 Waianuenue Ave., Hilo, HI 96720	
	Email: info@hopeserviceshawaii.org	
	For list of shelter locations: http://hopeserviceshawaii.org/shelter/	

Kaua'i Domestic Violence Victim Services & Shelters

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Kaua'i Economic Opportunity Inc.	https://www.facebook.com/kauaieconomicopportunityINC/	(808) 245-4077
	2804 Wehe Road, Lihue, HI 96766	
Kaua'i YWCA Family	Family Violence Shelter	(808) 245-5959
Violence Shelter	Crisis Intervention	
	Temporary Restraining Orders	
	3094 Elua Street, Lihue, HI 96766	
	info@ywcakauai.org	

County of Maui Domestic Violence Victim Services & Shelters

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Ka Hale A Ke Ola Homeless Resource Center	www.khako.org Central Center 670 Wa'iale Rd., Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 242-7600
The Maui Farm Inc.	The Maui Farm provides farm-based, family-centered programs that teach essential life skills for self-sufficient living. We offer services in a safe neighborhood setting, where individuals and families are nurtured to develop their full potential. www.themauifarm.org P.O. Box 1776, Makawao, HI 96768 Email: info@themauifarm.org	(808) 579-8271
Women Helping Women	The mission of Women Helping Women is to end domestic violence through advocacy, education and prevention, and to offer safety, support and empowerment to women and children, victims of domestic violence. www.womenhelpingwomenmaui.com 1935 Main St., Suite 202, Wailuku, HI 96793	24-Hour Hotline: (808) 579-9581 Admin Office: (808) 242-6600 West Maui: (808) 661-7111 Lanai: (808) 565-6700 Hana: (808) 866-2852 Temporary Restraining Orders: (808) 446- 7379 Transitions Project: (808) 242-0775 ReVive Boutique (Donated Goods / Thrift Store): (808) 495-0067

EDUCATION & EMPLOYMENT

Literacy Development

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawai'i Literacy, Inc.	www.hawaiiliteracy.org	Oahu
	Hawaii Literacy, Family Literacy, and Adult Literacy Bookmobile English Language Learner	Hawaii Literacy Office: (808) 537-6706 Family Literacy Library: (808) 721-4303 Hawaii Island Kona Literacy Center: (808) 329-1180 Kauai Adult Literacy Office: (808) 332-5544

Vocational, Technical & Trade		
Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Elite Massage Academy	www.elitemassageacademy.com	Admissions: (808) 382-9505
Hawaii Regional Council of Carpenters	https://www.carpenters.org/councils/hi/	(808) 847-5761
Hawaii Carpenters Apprenticeship and Training Fund	www.hicarpenterstraining.com	Oahu (808) 848-0794 Hilo/Kona (808) 859-3983 Kauai (808) 682-7360 Maui (808) 223-9500
Parents and Children Together (PACT) Economic Opportunity Center	Economic Opportunity Center provides resources designed to strengthen an individual's ability to identify, secure and sustain employment. https://pacthawaii.org/our-work/community building economic opportunity/eco opportunit	(808) 842-7093
Hawaiʻi Healing Arts College (HHAC)	Hawai'i Healing Arts College and Massage Professionals offers 600 Hour Professional Massage Therapy Certification Program, Postgraduate Programs & Continuing Education www.hhacdirect.com	Admissions Office (808) 266-2462

Hawaiʻi Institute of Hair Design	<u>www.hihdhawaii.net</u>	Enrollment & Financial Aid Office (808) 533-6596
Hawaiʻi Laborers' Apprenticeship & Training	www.hiltp.org	(808) 455-7979
Hawaiʻi Plumbers & Fitters Union Local 675	www.plumbershawaii.com	(808) 536-5454
Hawaiʻi Technology Institute	Hawaiʻi Technology Institute offers medical assisting certification training in the Hawaiian Islands. www.hti.edu	(808) 522-2700
Honolulu Nails & Aesthetics Academy	www.honolulunailacademy.com	(808) 944-1121
Makana Esthetics Wellness Academy	www.makanaacademy.com	(808) 591-6090
'Ōlelo Community Television	www.olelo.org	View web site for locations

Commercial Driver Education

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Commercial Driver Licensing Center – City & County of Honolulu	City and County of Honolulu http://www.honolulu.gov/cms-csd-menu/site-csd-sitearticles/680- faqs-about-commercial-drivers-license-station-cdl.html	City and County of Honolulu Driver License and State ID Assistance Line (808) 768-9100
	Hawaii County https://www.hawaiicounty.gov/departments/finance/vehicle- registration-licensing/commercial-driver-licensing-general- information	Hilo Driver Licensing Office (808) 961-8861 Kona Driver Licensing Office (808) 323-4800
	County of Maui https://www.mauicounty.gov/1328/Motor-Vehicle-Licensing County of Kauai https://www.kauai.gov/DMV	County of Maui Division of Motor Vehicles & Licensing (808) 270-7363 County of Kauai Driver License Division (808) 241-4256
Professional Driving Academy	https://www.prodrivingacademyhi.com/	(808) 479-8107
Leeward Community College	Commercial Driver License (CDL Class A) Permit Preparation https://ocewd.org/cmvnopermit/	(808) 455-0477

Community Schools for Adults

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Number(s)
McKinley Community School for Adults (MCSA)	www.mcsahawaii.org	(808) 594-0540
McKinley Campus	634 Pensacola St., Rm. 216, Honolulu, HI 96814	
MCSA Farrington Campus	1564 N. King St., Rm. U101 Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 829-1399
MCSA Moanalua Campus	2825-A Ala Ilima St. Honolulu, HI 96818	(808) 305-1180
MCSA Maui Campus	179 W. Ka'ahumanu Ave., Kahului, HI 96732	808) 873-3082
MCSA Kaua'i Campus	3607-A Lala Road, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 274-3390
Waipahū Community School for Adults (WCSA) Waipahu Campus	<u>www.wcsahawaii.org</u> 94-1211 Farrington Hwy. Waipahū, HI 96797	(808) 307-9677
WCSA Kapolei Site	91-5007 Kapolei Parkway, Kapolei, HI 96707	(808) 305-8340
WCSA Wahiawa Campus	1515 California Ave. Wahiawa, HI 96786	(808) 305-3200
WCSA Waianae Site	85-251 Farrington Hwy. Rm. P-17, Waianae, HI 96792	(808) 307-8539
WCSA Windward Campus	730 Iliaina St., Kailua, HI 96734	(808) 307-1455
WCSA Hilo Campus	155 West Kāwili St., Rm. P27, Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 974-4100
WCSA Kona Campus	74-5062 Onipa'a St., F-2, Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	(808) 313-3032

Colleges & Universities

Public Institutions

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Number(s)
University of Hawaiʻi – Hilo	https://hilo.hawaii.edu/	Admissions (808) 932-7446 or 1-800-897-4456

University of Hawaiʻi – Mānoa	www.manoa.hawaii.edu	Admissions (808) 956-8975 (808) 956-7943 (V/T)
		Toll free within USA: (800) 823-9771
University of Hawaiʻi – West Oʻahu	www.uhwo.hawaii.edu	General (808) 689-2800 Admissions
University of Hawaiʻi –	www.uhcc.hawaii.edu	(808) 689-2900 (See below for phone
Community Colleges		numbers)
Hawaiʻl Community College	www.hawaii.hawaii.edu	Hilo (808) 934-2710 Palamanui (808) 969-8816 People requiring an alternate format, call
Honolulu Community College	www.honolulu.hawaii.edu	(808) 934-2725 for assistance. General (808) 845-9211 Admissions
		(808) 845-9129
Kapiolani Community College	www.kapiolani.hawaii.edu	General (808) 734-9000 Admissions (808) 734-9555
Kaua'l Community College	www.kauai.hawaii.edu	General (808) 245-8311 Admissions and Records (808) 245-8225
Leeward Community College	http://www.leeward.hawaii.edu/	General (808) 455-0011 Admissions & Records (808) 455-0642
Windward Community College	www.windwardhawaii.edu	General (808) 235-7400 Admissions & Records (808) 235-7432

University of Hawaiʻi – Maui College	www.maui.hawaii.edu	General (808) 984-3500
		Admissions & Records (808) 984-3267 or Toll-Free 800-479-6692

Non-Profit Institutions

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Akamai University - Hilo	www.akamaiuniversity.us	(808) 934-8793 Toll Free: 1(855) 934-8793
Brigham Young University - Hawaiʻi	https://www.byuh.edu/	(808) 675-3211
Chaminade University	https://chaminade.edu	(808) 735-4711 Toll-free: (808) 735-3733
Hawai'i Pacific University	www.hpu.edu	(808) 544-0200 or Toll Free: 1-866-CALL-HPU Office of Admissions (808) 544-0238
Hawaiʻi Tokai International College	www.htic.edu	(808) 983-4100 Admissions (808) 983-4202

Financial Aid

Visit your school counselor for help in applying for financial aid.

To receive federal student aid, you must meet the eligibility requirements listed on the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) website. If you were convicted for the possession or sale of illegal drugs before you enrolled in school and were not receiving federal student aid, you are NOT automatically ineligible to receive financial aid. However, if the offense took place while you were enrolled in school and receiving federal financial aid, your eligibility will be suspended.

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Federal Student Aid	www.fafsa.ed.gov https://studentaid.gov/	1-800-433-3243
Hawaiʻi Community Foundation – Honolulu, Oahu	www.hawaiicommunityfoundation.org 827 Fort Street Mall, Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 537-6333

Hawaiʻi Community Foundation – Waimea, Hawaii Island	65-1279 Kawaihae Rd., Parker Square #203, Kamuela, HI 96786	(808) 885-2174
Hawaiʻi Community Foundation – Hilo, Hawaii Island	99 Aupuni St., Ste. 214, Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 935-1206
Hawaiʻi Community Foundation – Lihue, Kauai	4268 Rice St., Ste. K, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 245-4585
Hawaiʻi Community Foundation – Kahului, Maui	33 Lono Ave., The Kahului Bldg., Ste. 390, Kahului, HI 96732	(808) 242-6184
Ke Aliʻl Pau-ahi Foundation	www.pauahi.org/scholarships/ 567 S. King St., Ste. 160, Honolulu, HI 96813 (for Native Hawaiians)	(808) 534-8080
Alu Like	For Native Hawaiians, Native American Indian, and Alaska Native adults ages 18 or older. www.alulike.org	(808) 535-6700

Temporary Job Placement & Computer/Internet Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
American Job Center Hawaii - Oahu	Provides free services to job seekers and employers, including job search assistance, personal career planning, training, HireNet Hawaii support, and a library resource center. https://labor.hawaii.gov/wdc/american-job-centers/ Dillingham Plaza 1505 Dillingham Blvd., Rm. 110 Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 768-5701
American Job Center Hawaii - Maui	Provides free services to job seekers and employers, including job search assistance, personal career planning, training, HireNet Hawaii support, and a library resource center. https://labor.hawaii.gov/wdc/american-job-centers/ 70 E. Kaahumanu Ave. B-9 Kahului, HI 96732	(808) 270-5777
American Job Center Hawaii – Hawaii Island	Provides free services to job seekers and employers, including job search assistance, personal career planning, training, HireNet Hawaii support, and a library resource center. https://labor.hawaii.gov/wdc/american-job-centers/ 427 Kilauea Ave. Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 935-6527

merican Job Center Hawaii - Kauai	Provides free services to job seekers and employers, including job search assistance, personal career planning, training, HireNet Hawaii support, and a library resource center. https://labor.hawaii.gov/wdc/american-job-centers/ 4444 Rice St. #302 Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 274-3056
Community Technology Center (PACT) - Honolulu	Providing open labs for job search and homework, information and referral. https://pacthawaii.org/our- work/community_building_economic_opportunity/famil y_centers/ Kuhio Park Terrace Family Center 1485 Linapuni St., Suite 103, Honolulu, HI 96819	(808) 841-6177
Community Technology Center (PACT) - Kaneohe	Providing open labs for job search and homework, information and referral. https://pacthawaii.org/our-work/community building economic opportunity/family centers/ Kaneohe Community Family Center 45-233 Kulauli St, Kaneohe On the grounds of Puohala Elementary School	(808) 235-7747
Altres	Staffing Website https://www.altres.com/	(808) 591-4940
Staffing Solutions of Hawaii	http://www.staffingsolutionsofhawaii.com/	(808) 949-3669
Indeed	Employment website for job listings www.indeed.com	No Phone Number Listed
Monster	Employment website www.monster.com	No Phone Number Listed
Adecco	Staffing & Temp Agency https://www.adeccousa.com/	Honolulu (808) 533-8889
Bishop & Co.	Staffing Agency in Hawaii https://bishopco.net/	(808) 839-2200
Robert Half – Staffing Experts	www.roberthalf.com	Honolulu (808) 550-5715
Source It Inc.	Staffing, Payroll, HR & Administration Services Hawaii https://sourceithawaii.com/	(808) 591-5656
Remedy Intelligent Staffing	http://www.remedyhawaii.com/index.html	(808) 733-8550

Career Development

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Alu Like Employment & Training - Oahu	www.alulike.org/services/hoomanea.html Airport Financial Center 2969 Māpunapuna Place, Suite 200, Honolulu, HI 96819	(808) 535-6700
Alu Like Employment & Training – Hawaii Island	www.alulike.org/services/hoomanea.html 32 Kino'ole St., Ste. 102, Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 961-2625
Alu Like Employment & Training - Kauai	www.alulike.org/services/hoomanea.html Lihue Plantation Bldg. 2970 Kele St., Ste. 116, Lihu'e, HI 96766	(808) 245-8545
Alu Like Employment & Training - Maui	www.alulike.org/services/hoomanea.html J. Walter Cameron Center 95 Mahalani St., Ste. 28-1B, Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 242-9774
Alu Like Employment & Training - Molokai	www.alulike.org/services/hoomanea.html 10 Mohala St., Kaunakakai, HI 96748	(808) 553-5393
Career Kokua	State of Hawaii Department of Labor and Industrial Relations https://careerkokua.hawaii.gov/	(808) 587-5515 State Toll-Free access number for each island: Hawai'i: 974-4374 (at the tone press #75515) Maui: 984-2044 (at the tone press #75515) Kauai: 274-3134 (at the tone press #75515) Molokai/Lanai: 1-800-468-4644
Community Assistance Center Aloha United Way	Community Assistance Center's mission is to assist offenders, offenders' families, ex-offenders, and youth involved with the criminal justice system to assume full and productive membership in the community. https://www.auw.org/agencies/community-assistance-center 200 North Vineyard Blvd., #152, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 537-2917

Hawaii Dept. of Human Services Division of Vocational Rehabilitation Assists disabled individuals	www.humanservices.hawaii.gov Division of Vocational Rehabilitation www.humanservices.hawaii.gov/vr/ (808) 586-4993	Oahu Honolulu (808) 586-4824 Kapolei (808) 692-8604 Deaf Section: (808) 447-1454 (VP) Blind Branch: (808) 586-5269 (V/TTY) Hawaii Island Hilo (808) 974-6444 Kona (808) 323-0025 Kauai Lihue (808) 274-3333 Maui County Maui, Molokai & Lanai (808) 984-8350
Goodwill Industries	www.higoodwill.org/goodwill-programs/job- help/employment-services/	(808) 836-0313
Honolulu Community Action Program (HCAP)	HCAP offers a range of programs and services to assist individuals and families to gain self-sufficiency. www.hcapweb.org Na Lima Hana Employment Core Services Program https://www.hcapweb.org/na-lima-hana-employment-core- services-program/ 1132 Bishop Street, Suite 100 Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 521-4531
Lanakila Pacific - Building Independence	Lanakila Pacific is a non-profit organization that builds independence for thousands of people living challenged lives. www.lanakilapacific.org Lanakila Employment Services provide valuable training and work experience for adults with disabilities. https://www.lanakilapacific.org/abilities-training/employment-services/	(808) 531-0555

Network Enterprises (NEi)	NEi is here as an employment rehab program that helps individuals build their foundation to a meaningful and purposeful path to employment. NEi focuses on three main populations, including students with disabilities, adults with disabilities and veterans with disabilities. However, NEi has worked with many people outside these major populations to be included in the workforce. www.networkenterprises.org	(808) 521-7774
HIRENET Hawai'i/American Job Center Dept. of Labor & Industrial Relations	Search Jobs www.hirenethawaii.com https://www.hirenethawaii.com/vosnet/dashboards/default. aspx?menuid=MENU_START_PAGE_DASHBOARD	TTD/TTY Dial 711 Then ask for: (808)
Parents and Children Together	Early Childhood Education, Domestic Violence Prevention & Intervention, Child Abuse & Neglect Prevention & Treatment, Behavioral Health Support, Community Building, Economic Opportunity Center, Community Teen Program, and Youth Services www.pacthawaii.org 1485 Linapuni St. #109 Honolulu, HI 96819 admin@pacthawaii.org edu@pacthawaii.org	(808) 847-3285 (Programs on Oahu, Kaua'i, Maui, and Hawai'i Island)

WorkNet, Inc.	WorkNet prepares offenders for a successful reentry back into community living to reduce recidivism. Services include helping clients find jobs, secure housing, obtain their driver's license, and restore their identity documents so they can be gainfully employed. WorkNet works with offenders in the prison environment prior to their release and continue to assist them when they reenter the community. This model provides clients with a continuum of care which has proven effective to prevent recidivism. WorkNet designs their client services based on current criminogenic research and evidence-based practices. WorkNet specialize in offender reentry and transition management services. www.worknetinc.org 1130 N. Nimitz Hwy. #B-224 Honolulu, HI 96817 WorkNet Client Services https://www.worknetinc.org/client-services	(808) 521-7770
Workforce Development Division (WDD)	Whether you are looking for your first job, finding a new career, or even trying to gain more skills to get you that next promotion, WDD offers a wide range of services and programs that can help you succeed. www.labor.hawaii.gov/wdd/	(808) 586-8877 TTD/TTY Dial 711 Ask for: (808) 586-8877
First-To-Work Program Dept. of Human Services	Provides case management, employment, and support services to work eligible individuals of TANF households. Contact DHS for more info. on program and enrollment. http://humanservices.hawaii.gov/bessd/ftw/	(855) 643-1643

Starting Your Own Business		
Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Business Action Center (BAC) Dept. of Commerce & Consumer Affairs	The Business Action Center (BAC) offers one-stop assistance to businesses applying for state business and employer registrations and taxpayer IDs. Www.cca.hawaii.gov/bac/ Head Office: 1130 N. Nimitz Hwy., Second Level, Ste. A-220, Honolulu, HI 96817 bac@dcca.hawaii.gov	Oahu (808) 586-2545 Maui (808) 243-8679 Hawaii Island Hilo (808) 961-8947 From the Neighbor Islands, Dial extension 6-2545 # after calling one of these toll-free numbers: Kauai 274-3141 Maui 984-2400 Hawaii 974-4000 Lanai & Molokai 1-800- 468-4644 (toll free)
Office of Hawaiian Affairs	The Office of Hawaiian Affairs is a public agency with a high degree of autonomy. OHA is responsible for improving the well-being of Native Hawaiians. OHA is governed by a Board of Trustees made up of nine members who are elected statewide to serve four-year terms setting policy for the agency. OHA is administered by a Chief Executive Officer (Ka Pouhana) who is appointed by the Board of Trustees to oversee a staff of about 170 people. www.oha.org	(808) 594-1835 East Hawai'i (Hilo) (808) 933-3106 West Hawai'i (Kona) (808) 327-9525 Maui* New office location effective July 18, 2019 (808) 873-3364 Lāna'i* (808) 565-7930 Moloka'i (808) 560-3611 O'ahu (808) 594-1835 Kaua'i & Ni'ihau* (808) 241-3390

Pacific Gateway Center		
. aomo Gatoway Gomer	The mission of Pacific Gateway Center is to empower low- income residents, immigrants, refugees and other vulnerable populations to achieve self-sufficiency through skill-building and access to opportunities while respecting cultural heritages.	(808) 851-7010
	www.pacificgatewaycenter.org	
Small Business Administration	www.sba.gov/hi	(808) 541-2990
	Restaurant Row	
	500 Ala Moana Blvd., Ste. 1-306, Honolulu, HI 96813	
Waipahū Festival Marketplace	Business Incubator This program assists with current, existing businesses, graduates of WCA's Micro-Enterprise Program and WFMP vendors with support and resources to strengthen their businesses through workshops and classes.	(808) 677-6939
	Micro-Enterprise Program	
	This program assists and educates individuals on basic business fundamentals and tools to start and maintain their own micro-enterprises through a course of classes offered throughout the year.	
	www.wcawaipahu.org	
	94-340 Waipahū Depot St. #201 Waipahū, HI 96797	

ALCOHOL & DRUG RELATED

Go to the DOH/ADAD web site: https://health.hawaii.gov/substance-abuse/. They have links to substance abuse prevention and treatment providers that are funded by ADAD (https://health.hawaii.gov/substance-abuse/substance-abuse/substance-abuse/substance-abuse/home/substance-abuse/home/counselor-certification/), substance abuse prevention and treatment forms, Substance Abuse Counselor Certification (https://health.hawaii.gov/substance-abuse/home/counselor-certification/), etc.

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawaii CARES – A free mental health and substance use call center	HAWAII CARES is a free, 24/7 coordination center for support with substance use, mental health, and crisis intervention. Any resident may call HAWAII CARES. Call us anytime at Oahu 832-3100 or toll-free 1-800-753-6879 or text ALOHA to 741741 https://hicares.hawaii.gov	24/7 Crisis Helpline Oahu: (808) 832-3100 Toll-free: 1-800-753- 6879 or Text ALOHA to 741741
Community Empowerment Resources (CER)	1110 University Ave., Suite 411, Honolulu, HI 96826 https://www.cerhawaii.org/ E-mail: info@cerhawaii.org Fax: (808) 942-7885	(808) 942-7884

MEDICAL & WELL-BEING

In case of an emergency, dial 911

Med-Quest Division: www.humanservices.hawaii.gov/mqd/

Submit applications online at www.mybenefits.hawaii.gov or over the phone at 1-877-628-5076, TTY/TDD users call 1-855-585-8604.

Community Health Centers

Oahu Health Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Kalihi Palama Health Center Main Medical & Dental Center	www.kphc.org 915 N. King St., Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 848-1438
Kalihi Palama Health Center Downtown Family Medical and Dental Center	www.kphc.org 89 S. King St., Honolulu, HI 9681	(808) 792-5560
Kalihi Palama Health Center Comprehensive Primary Health Care	<u>www.kphc.org</u> 710 N. King St., Honolulu, HI 96817	Comprehensive Primary Health Care (808) 843-7500
Kalihi Palama Health Center Women, Infants & Children (WIC)	<u>www.kphc.org</u> 710 N. King St., Honolulu, HI 96817	WIC (808) 841-0011
Kalihi Palama Health Center Behavioral Health, Medical, Health Education & Pharmacy	<u>www.kphc.org</u> 952 N. King St., Honolulu, HI 96817	BH: (808) 841-7981 MED: (808) 791-6330
Kalihi Palama Health Center Optometry	<u>www.kphc.org</u> 888 N. King St., Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 792-5599
Kalihi Palama Health Center Health Care for Homeless Project Ka'aahi Clinic	<u>www.kphc.org</u> 546 Ka'aahi St. Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 791-6342
Kalihi Palama Health Center Health Care for Homeless Project Kohou Site	www.kphc.org 904 Kohou St., Suite 306, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 791-6370

Kokua Kalihi Valley Comprehensive Family Services Charles Judd Community	Dental, Pediatrics, Vision and Pharmacy Services, and Roots Café <u>www.kkv.net</u>	(808) 791-9400 (Please call Doctors and Nurses
Health Center (Wellness Center)	2239 N. School St. Honolulu, HI 96819	Answering Service after business hours at (808) 988- 2188)
Kokua Kalihi Valley Comprehensive Family Services Gulick Elder Center	www.kkv.net 1846 Gulick Ave., Honolulu, HI 96819	(808) 791-9400
Kokua Kalihi Valley Comprehensive Family Services Ke Ola Hou Clinic	<u>www.kkv.net</u> 1475 Linapuni St., #A115, Honolulu, HI 96819	(808) 791-9400
Kokua Kalihi Valley Comprehensive Family Services Kalihi Valley Instructional Bike Exchange (KVIBE)	<u>www.kkv.net</u> 1638 Kamehameha IV Road, Honolulu, HI 96819	(808) 843-1545
Kokua Kalihi Valley Comprehensive Family Services Hoʻoulu ʻAina	www.kkv.net 3639 Kalihi St., Honolulu, HI 96819 https://www.hoouluaina.com/	(808) 841-7504
Ko'olauloa Community Health and Wellness Center Hauula Health Center	www.koolauloachc.org 54-316 Kamehameha Hwy., Unit #7, Hauula, HI 96717	(808) 293-9216
Kahuku Health Center	56-119 Pualalea St., Kahuku, HI 96731	(808) 293-9231
Red Raider Health Center	56-490 Kamehameha Hwy., Rm R-104, Kahuku, HI 96731	(808) 293-9231 and (808) 293-9216
Waimanalo Health Center	Waimānalo Health Center has two sites, Hale Ola 'Akahi and Hale Ola 'Alua, located just yards apart. Please see lists below for services provided at each site. 41-1374 Kalanianaole Hwy. Waimanalo, HI 96795 www.waimanalohc.org Hale Ola 'Akahi 41-1347 Kalaniana'ole Highway Waimānalo, HI 96795 Hale Ola 'Alua 41-1295 Kalaniana'ole Highway Waimānalo, HI 96795	Reception (808) 259-7948 Pharmacy (808) 954-7102 Administration (808) 259-7949

Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center - Main Campus	www.wcchc.com 86-260 Farrington Hwy. Waianae, HI 96792	(808) 697-3300
Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center - James & Abigail Campbell (Nanakuli) Clinic	www.wcchc.com 87-2070 Farrington Hwy., Ste. N Waianae, HI 96792	(808) 697-3900
Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center - Kapolei Clinic	www.wcchc.com 599 Farrington Hwy., Ste. 102, Kapolei, HI 96707	(808) 697-3800
Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center - Waipahū Clinic	www.wcchc.com 94-428 Mokuola St., Rm. 108-B Waipahū, HI 96792	(808) 697-3888
Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center - Waiola Clinic	www.wcchc.com 86-120 Farrington Hwy., Ste. C305 -A Waianae, HI 96792	(808) 697-3343
Waikīkī Health Center – 'Ōhua Clinic	www.waikikihc.org 277 'Ōhua Ave. Honolulu, HI 96815	(808) 922-4787
Waikīkī Health Center – Pharmacy (in Waikiki)	www.waikikihc.org 277 'Ōhua Ave. Honolulu, HI 96815	(808) 791-9310
Waikīkī Health Center - Makahiki Clinic	www.waikikihc.org 935 Makahiki Way Honolulu, HI 96826	(808) 922-4787
Waikīkī Health Center - Pharmacy II (in McCully-Moiliili)	www.waikikihc.org 935 Makahiki Way Honolulu, HI 96826	(808) 739-7363
Waikīkī Health Center - Makahiki Dental Clinic	<u>www.waikikihc.org</u> 935 Makahiki Way Honolulu, HI 96826	(808) 739-7346
Waikīkī Health Center – Next Step Shelter	www.waikikihc.org 200 Keawe St., Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 585-8800
Waikīkī Health Center – Keauhou Shelter	www.waikikihc.org 1020 Isenberg St., Honolulu, HI 96826	(808) 537-8330
Waikīkī Health Center - PATH Clinic	www.waikikihc.org 845 22 nd Ave. Honolulu, HI 96816	(808) 791-9390
Waikīkī Health Center – Youth Outreach	www.waikikihc.org https://waikikihc.org/locations/youth-outreach-drop-in- center-and-teen-clinic/ 415 Keoniana St., Honolulu, HI 96815	(808) 537-8438

Hawai'i Island Health Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Bay Clinic, Inc. –	www.bayclinic.org	(808) 969-1427
Hilo Clinic	1178 Kino'ole St. – Bldg. B, Hilo, HI 96720	
Bay Clinic, Inc. –	www.bayclinic.org	(808) 333-3500
Hilo Women's Health Center	73 Puuhonu Place, Suite 204 Hilo, HI 96720	
Bay Clinic, Inc. –	www.bayclinic.org	(808) 929-7311
Ka'u Family Health & Dental Center	95-5583 Mamalahoa Highway, Na'alehu, HI 96772	
Bay Clinic, Inc. –	www.bayclinic.org	(808) 930-0400
Kea'au Family Health Center	16-192 Pili Mua Street, Keaʻau, HI 96749	,
Bay Clinic, Inc. –	www.bayclinic.org	(808) 965-9711
Pāhoa Family Health Center	15-2866 Pāhoa Village Road, Bldg-C Suite-A, Pāhoa, HI 96778	,
Bay Clinic, Inc. –	www.bayclinic.org	(808) 965-3038
Pāhoa Women's & Children's Health Clinic	15-2866 Pāhoa Village Road, Bldg-F, Suite-A, Pahoa, HI 96778	(655) 555 555
Bay Clinic, Inc. –	www.bayclinic.org	(808) 333-3600
Hilo Family Dental Center	1257 Kilauea Avenue, Suite 100, Hilo, HI 96720	(000) 000 0000
Hamakua-Kohala Health -	www.hamakua-health.org	(808) 775-7204
Hamakua Health Center	45-549 Plumeria St., Honoka'a, HI 96727	
Hamakua-Kohala Health -	www.hamakua-health.org	(808) 889-6236
Kohala Family Health Center	53-3925 Akoni Pule Highway, Kapa'au, HI 96755	
Hamakua-Kohala Health -	www.hamakua-health.org	(808) 731-8641 x402
Waimea	53-3925 Akoni Pule Highway, Kapa'au, HI 96755	
Hamakua-Kohala Health - Amazing Tooth Bus	Recently moved from Honoka'a, The Amazing Tooth Bus is	(808) 889-5453 or (808) 889-6236 for
(Keiki dental services)	back at Hamakua-Kohala Health's Kapa'au Clinic and is currently scheduling children, including those with QUEST Insurance.	appointments
	53-3925 Akoni Pule Hwy., Kapa'au 96755	
	https://www.hamakua-health.org/our-locations/our-mobile- dental-van/	

West Hawaiʻi Community Health Centers - Kailua-Kona	www.westhawaiichc.org 75-5751 Kuakini Hwy., Suite 104, Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	(808) 326-5629
West Hawaiʻi Community Health Centers - Kealakehe	<u>www.westhawaiichc.org</u> 74-5214 Keanalehu Dr., Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	Medical: (808) 355-5600 Dental: (808) 355-5650
West Hawaiʻi Community Health Centers - Kealakekua Business Plaza	www.westhawaiichc.org 81-980 Haleki'l St., Ste. 107, Kealakekua, HI 96750	Medical: (808) 324-0703
West Hawaiʻi Community Health Centers - Kealakekua Keiki Medical and Dental Health-Selwyn Plaza	www.westhawaiichc.org 81-6627 Mamalahoa Hwy., Kealakekua, HI 96750	Medical/Dental: (808) 323-8005
West Hawaiʻi Community Health Centers – Waikōloa Highlands Shopping Center	www.westhawaiichc.org Waikōloa Highlands Shopping Center 68-1845 Waikōloa Rd., Suite 207, Waikōloa, HI 96738	Medical: (808) 769-5160
West Hawaiʻi Community Health Centers – Waikōloa Highlands Shopping Center	www.westhawaiichc.org Waikōloa Highlands Shopping Center 68-1845 Waikōloa Rd., Suite 205, Waikōloa, HI 96738	Dental: (808) 657-0844

Lana'l Health Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Lanaʻi Community Health Center	www.lanaicommunityhealthcenter.org 333 Sixth St., Lanaʻi City, HI 96763	(808) 565-6919 After Hours: (808) 563-9630

Maui Health Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Mālama I Ke Ola Health Center - Main Clinic Ooka Building	http://ccmaui.org 1881 Nani St., Wailuku, HI 96793	Phone: (808) 871-7772
	After Hours: To reach your doctor after business hours, call 808-871-7772 and listen to instructions. For Emergencies: If you have a medical emergency, go directly to Maui Memorial Medical Center or call 911.	Dental: (808) 872-4005 Pharmacy: (808) 872-4078
Mālama I Ke Ola Health Center – Wailuku Satellite Clinic	http://ccmaui.org 670-A Waʻiale Drive, Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 244-0220
Mālama I Ke Ola Health Center - Lahaina Satellite Clinic	http://ccmaui.org 15 lpu Aumakua, Lahaina, HI 96761	(808) 667-7598
Hāna Health - Main Clinic	www.hanahealth.org 4590 Hāna Highway, Hāna, HI 96713	(808) 248-8294

Molokai'i Health Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Moloka'i Community Health	www.molokaichc.org	(808) 553-5038
Center	30 Oki Place, Kaunakakai, HI 96748	

Medical Centers & Hospitals

Oahu Medical Centers & Hospitals

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Adventist Health Castle	www.adventisthealth.org	(808) 263-5500
	640 'Ulukahiki St., Kailua, HI 96734	
Hawaiʻi Pacific Health	55 Merchant St., Honolulu, HI 96813 www.hawaiipacifichealth.org	1-877-709-9355
Hawaiʻi Pacific Health - Straub Medical Center	888 S. King St. Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 522-4000

Hawaiʻi Pacific Health - Kapiolani Medical Center For Women & Children	1319 Punahou St. Honolulu, HI 96826	(808) 983-6000
Hawaiʻi Pacific Health -Pali Momi Medical Center	98-1079 Moanalua Rd., Aiea, HI 96701	(808) 486-6000
Hawaiʻi Pacific Health - Wilcox Health	3-3420 Kuhio Hwy., Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 245-1100
Hawaii State Department of Health Adult Mental Health Division Hawaiʻi State Hospital	https://health.hawaii.gov/amhd/hawaii-state-hospital-about- us/ 45-710 Keaahala Rd., Kaneohe, HI 96744	(808) 247-2191
Sutter Health – Kahi Mohala	<u>www.sutterhealth.org/kahi</u> 91-2301 Old Fort Weaver Road, Ewa Beach, HI 96706	(808) 671-8511
Kaiser Permanente – Oahu Behavioral Health Services – Ala Moana	www.kpinhawaii.org 1441 Kapiolani Blvd., Suite 1600, Honolulu, HI 96814	(808) 432-7600
Kaiser Permanente – Oahu Hawaiʻl Kai Clinic	www.kpinhawaii.org 6700 Kalanianaole Hwy., Ste. 111 Honolulu, HI 96825	(808) 432-2000
Kaiser Permanente – Oahu Honolulu Medical Office	www.kpinhawaii.org 1010 Pensacola St. Honolulu, HI 96814	(808) 432-2000
Kaiser Permanente – Oahu Kahuku Clinic	www.kpinhawaii.org 56-565 Kamehameha Hwy., Kahuku, HI 96731	(808) 432-2000
Kaiser Permanente – Oahu Kailua Clinic	www.kpinhawaii.org 201 Hamakua Dr., Bldg. B Kailua, HI 96734	(808) 432-2000
Kaiser Permanente – Oahu Kapolei Clinic	www.kpinhawaii.org 599 Farrington Hwy. Kapolei, HI 96707	(808) 432-2000
Kaiser Permanente – Oahu Koolau Medical Office	www.kpinhawaii.org 45-602 Kamehameha Hwy., Kaneohe, HI 96744	(808) 432-2000
Kaiser Permanente – Oahu Māpunapuna Medical Office	www.kpinhawaii.org 2828 Paa St. Honolulu, HI 96814	(808) 432-2000
Kaiser Permanente – Oahu Moanalua Medical Center	www.kpinhawaii.org 3288 Moanalua Rd. Honolulu, HI 96819	(808) 432-0000
Kaiser Permanente – Oahu Nanaikeola Clinic	www.kpinhawaii.org 87-2116 Farrington Hwy. Waianae, HI 96792	(808) 432-2000
Kaiser Permanente – Oahu Waipio Medical Office	<u>www.kpinhawaii.org</u> 94-1480 Moaniani St. Waipahū, HI 96797	(808) 432-2000

Kaiser Permanente – Maui Kihei Clinic	www.kpinhawaii.org 1279 S. Kihei Rd., Ste. 120, Kihei, HI 96753	(808) 243-6000
Kaiser Permanente – Maui Lahaina Clinic	www.kpinhawaii.org 910 Wainee St., Lahaina, HI 96761	(808) 243-6000
Kaiser Permanente – Maui Maui Lani Elua Clinic	https://healthy.kaiserpermanente.org/hawaii/facilities/kaiser- permanente-maui-lani-elua-clinic-303781 75 Maui Lani Pkwy, Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 243-6000
Kaiser Permanente – Maui Maui Lani Medical Office	http://kpinhawaii.org/locations/maui/maui-lani 55 Maui Lani Pkwy., Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 243-6000
Kaiser Permanente – Maui Wailuku Medical Office	www.kpinhawaii.org 80 Mahalani St., Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 243-6000
Kaiser Permanente – Hawaii Island Hilo Clinic	www.kpinhawaii.org 1292 Waianuenue Ave., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 334-4400
Kaiser Permanente – Hawaii Island Kona Medical Office	https://healthy.kaiserpermanente.org/hawaii/facilities/Kaiser- Permanente-Kona-Medical-Office-309181 74-517 Honokohau St Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	(808) 334-4400
Kaiser Permanente – Hawaii Island Waimea Clinic	www.kpinhawaii.org 67-1185A Mamalahoa Hwy., Kamuela, HI 96743	(808) 334-4400
Kaiser Permanente – Kauai Lihue Clinic	www.kpinhawaii.org 4366 Kukui Grove St., Ste. 101, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 246-5600
Kuakini Medical Center - Kuakini Health System	https://www.kuakini.org/wps/portal/public/About- Us/Subsidiaries/Kuakini-Medical-Center 347 N. Kuakini St., Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 536-2236
Leahi Hospital	www.leahi.hhsc.org 3675 Kilauea Ave., Honolulu, HI 96816	(808) 733-8000
Rehabilitation Hospital of the Pacific - REHAB at Aiea	www.rehabhospital.org Pearlridge Center Downtown 98-1005 Moanualua Road, Suite 425 Aiea, HI 96701	(808) 486-8000

Rehabilitation Hospital of the Pacific - REHAB at Nuuanu	www.rehabhospital.org REHAB Hospital of the Pacific, 1st floor 226 North Kuakini Street, Honolulu, HI 96817	Phone: (808) 544-3310
Rehabilitation Hospital of the Pacific - Physicians Clinic	www.rehabhospital.org REHAB Hospital of the Pacific 226 North Kuakini Street, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 544-3325
Rehabilitation Hospital of the Pacific - REHAB at Hilo	www.rehabhospital.org 76 Puuhonu Place, Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 961-5776 Toll-Free Phone: (800) 973-4229
Shriners Hospitals for Children	https://www.shrinershospitalsforchildren.org/honolulu 1310 Punahou St., Honolulu, HI 96826	(808) 941-4466
St. Francis Healthcare System of Hawaiʻi	www.stfrancishawaii.org 2226 Liliha St., Suite 227, Honolulu, HI 96817 P.O. Box 2970, Honolulu, HI 96820	(808) 547-6500
Queen's Medical Center	www.queensmedicalcenter.org 1301 Punchbowl St., Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 691-1000
Wahiawa General Hospital	www.wahiawageneral.org 128 Lehua St., Wahiawa, HI 96786	(808) 621-8411

Hawai'i Island Medical Centers & Hospitals

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hale Ho'ola Hamakua	www.halehoolahamakua.org	(808) 932-4100
	45-547 Plumeria St., Honokaa, HI 96727	
Hilo Medical Center	www.hilomedicalcenter.org	(808) 932-3000
	1190 Waianuenue Ave., Hilo, HI 96720	
Kahuku Medical Center	www.kmc-hi.org	(808) 293-9221
	56-117 Pualalea St., Kahuku, HI 96731	
Kaʻu Hospital	https://www.kauhospital.org/ 1 Kamani St., Pahala, HI 96777	(808) 932-4200
Kohala Hospital	www.kohala.hhsc.org	(808) 889-6211
	54-383 Hospital Rd., Kapaau, HI 96755	

Kona Community Hospital	www.kch.hhsc.org	(808) 322-9311
	79-1019 Haukapila St., Kealakekua, HI 96750	
Queen's North Hawai'i Community Hospital	www.nhch.com 67-1125 Mamalahoa Hwy., Kamuela, HI 96743	(808) 885-4444

Kaua'i Medical Centers & Hospitals

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Kaua'i Veterans Memorial Hospital (KVMH)	www.kauai.hhsc.org	(808) 338-9431
Hawaii Health Systems Corporation	https://kauai.hhsc.org/facilities/kauai-veterans-memorial- hospital-kvmh/	
Kauai Region E Pono Mau Loa	4643 Waimea Canyon Road, Waimea, HI 96796	
Samuel Mahelona Memorial Hospital	www.kauai.hhsc.org https://kauai.hhsc.org/facilities/samuel-mahelona-memorial-hospital-smmh/ 4800 Kawaihau Road, Kapaa, HI 96746	(808) 822-4961

Lana'i Medical Centers & Hospitals

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Lanai Community Hospital	www.mauihealthsystem.org/lanai-hospital	(808) 565-8450
Maui Health	628 7 th Street, Lanai City, HI 96763	

Maui Medical Centers & Hospitals

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Kula Hospital	www.mauihealthsystem.org/kula-hospital	(808) 878-1221
Maui Health	100 Keokea Place, Kula, HI 96790	

Maui Memorial Medical	www.mauihealthsystem.org/maui-memorial	(808) 244-9056
Center	221 Mahalani St., Wailuku, HI 96793	
Maui Health		

Molokai'i Medical Centers & Hospitals

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Moloka'i General Hospital	www.queens.org/molokai/molokai-general-hospital	(808) 553-5331
	280 Home Olu Place, Kaunakakai, HI 96748	

Other Health Support Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
HepFree HAWAII (HFH)	Hep Free Hawai'i (HFH) is a coalition of local, national, and global partners dedicated to increasing viral hepatitis awareness and access to care throughout the state. www.hepfreehawaii.org	(808) 436-5884
Harm Reduction Services Branch Hawaii State Department of Health	The Harm Reduction Services Branch (HRSB) coordinate statewide efforts to address viral hepatitis, HIV, and sexually transmitted infections. HRSB also work on related issues like opioid overdose prevention and LGBTQ health. If you need help, HRSB can connect you to services and information so you can feel empowered and stay healthy.	(808) 586-4400
Hawaiʻi Health & Harm Reduction Center	Serves the Hawai'i community by reducing the harm and fighting the stigma of HIV, hepatitis, homelessness, substance use, mental illness, and poverty in the community. Does distribute naloxone and offers training on how to administer it. Also has a program on smoking cessation. www.hhhrc.org 677 Ala Moana Blvd., Suite 226, Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 521-2437
The American Cancer Society	Cancer Information, Answers, and Hope. Available Every Minute of Every Day. https://www.cancer.org/	1(800) 227-2345

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Community Mental Health Centers & Clubhouse Communities

Oahu Community Mental Health Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
O'ahu Community Mental Health Center Branch	1350 S. King St., Suite 200, Honolulu, HI 96814 Directory https://health.hawaii.gov/amhd/files/2013/06/CMHC-Directory.pdf	(808) 832-5770
Central-Leeward O'ahu Treatment Services Section	860 Fourth St., Pearl City, HI 96782	(808) 453-5950
Central-Leeward O'ahu Treatment Services Section - Wahiawa Unit	910 California Ave., Wahiawa, HI 96786	(808) 621-8425
Central-Leeward O'ahu Treatment Services Section - Mākaha Unit	84-1170 Farrington Highway, Waianae, HI 96792	(808) 354-9123
East Honolulu Treatment Services Section	3627 Kilauea Ave., #408, Honolulu, HI 96816	(808) 733-9260
West Honolulu Treatment Services Section	1700 Lanakila Ave., Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 832-5800
Windward Oahu Treatment Services Section	45-691 Kea'ahala Rd. Kaneohe, HI 96744	(808) 233-3775
Oahu Forensic Services Section	1350 S. King St., Suite 202, Honolulu, HI 96814	(808) 832-5720
Community Empowerment Resources (CER)	1110 University Ave., Suite 411, Honolulu, HI 96826 https://www.cerhawaii.org/ E-mail: info@cerhawaii.org Fax: (808) 942-7885	(808) 942-7884

Oahu Rehabilitation Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Waipahū Aloha Clubhouse	94-091 Waipio Pt. Access Road, Waipahū, HI 969797	(808) 675-0093
Kauhale Lahilahi, The Mākaha Clubhouse	84-1170 Farrington Highway, Waianae, HI 96792	(808) 695-7920
Diamond Head Clubhouse	3627 Kilauea Ave., Bldg. #410, Honolulu, HI 96816	(808) 733-9188

Hale O Honolulu Clubhouse	1700 Lanakila Ave., Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 832-5142
Ko'olau Clubhouse	46-016 Alaloa St., Kaneohe, HI 96744	(808) 233-3778

Kauai Community Mental Health Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Kaua'i Community Mental Health Center Branch	4370 Kukui Grove St., Suite 3-211, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 274-3190
Kaua'i Forensic Services Section	4370 Kukui Grove St., Suite 3-211, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 274-3190

Kauai Rehabilitation Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Friendship House	4-7151 Kuhio Highway, Kapaa, HI 96746	(808) 821-4480

East Hawaii Island Community Mental Health Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Administrative and Support Services	Hilo State Office Bldg. 75 Aupuni St., Rm. 206, Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 933-0409
East Hawai'i Mental Health Clinic Section	37 Kekaulike St., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 974-4300
Honokaa Clinic	45-3380 Mamane St., Honokaa, HI 96727	(808) 775-8835
Pāhoa Clinic	15-2866 Pāhoa Village Road, Pāhoa, HI 96778	(808) 965-2240
Waimea Clinic	67-5189 Kamamalu St., Kamuela, HI 96743	(808) 885-1220

East Hawaii Island Rehabilitation Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hale Oluea Clubhouse	1045 B Kilauea Ave., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 974-4320

West Hawaii Community Mental Health Clinics

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers

West Hawaii Community Health Center	https://www.westhawaiichc.org/ 79-1020 Haukapila St., Kealakekua, HI 96750 Behavioral Health: https://www.westhawaiichc.org/services/behavioral-health/	(808) 326-5629
Ka'u Family Health & Dental Center	https://www.bayclinic.org/locations/ka-u-family-health-dental- center 95-5583 Māmalahoa Hwy., Nāʻālehu Hi 96772 Behavioral Health: https://www.bayclinic.org/behavioral-health	(808) 333-3600
Hawaii District Health Office State of Hawaii, Department of Health	https://health.hawaii.gov/big-island/ 79-1015 Haukapila St., Kealakekua, HI 96750	(808) 322-4880

West Hawaii Island Rehabilitation Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Kona Paradise Clubhouse	77-6435 Kuakini Highway, Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	(808) 327-9530

County of Maui Community Mental Health Clinics

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Maui Community Mental Health Center Branch	121 Mahalani St., Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 984-2150
Lanai Services Section	430 Lanai Ave., #6, Lanai City, HI 96763	(808) 565-6189
Moloka'i Services Section	65 Makaena St., #107, Kaunakakai, HI 96768	(808) 553-7889
Maui Forensic Services Section	121 Mahalani St., Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 984-2150

County of Maui Rehabilitation Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hale O'Lanakila Clubhouse	1977 Main St., Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 984-2156

Hāna Kalima	91-A Manako Lane, Kaunakakai, HI 96748	(808) 553-5874

Other Mental Health Support Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Catholic Charities Hawaiʻi Counseling and Mental Health	https://www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org/programs- services/counseling-and-mental-health/	Oahu (808) 527-4470 Hilo (808) 961-7000

Anger Management, Psycho-Educational Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Ke Ala Pono, Kaua'i McKenna Recovery Center	www.mckennarecoverycenter.com 4374 Kukui Grove St., Ste. 104, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 246-0663
New Horizons Hawaii	Anger Management Hawaii – Court Approved Counseling 66-138 Walikanahele Rd Haleiwa, HI 96712-1578 newhorizonshawaii@gmail.com	(808) 484-1000

Online Mental Health Support		
Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Better Health	BetterHelp offers access to licensed, trained, experienced, and accredited psychologists (PhD / PsyD), marriage and family therapists (LMFT), clinical social workers (LCSW / LMSW), and board licensed professional counselors (LPC). The cost of counseling through BetterHelp ranges from \$60 to \$90 per week (billed every 4 weeks) and it is based on your location, preferences, and therapist availability. You can cancel your membership at any time for any reason. www.Betterhelp.com For Articles & Advise about mental health: https://www.betterhelp.com/advice/	No Phone Number Listed

Www.Talkspace.com Benefits of Talkspace: • 24/7 access — reach out whenever you need. • Eliminate commute time and scheduling hassies. • Flexible plans to meet your needs and lifestyle. • Seamlessly switch therapists, at no extra cost. • Save money while receiving high-quality care. The Resilient Brain Project A comprehensive library of resources to support you on your journey towards a happier, healthier life. https://iresilientbrainproject.com/ VirusAnxiety Resources for anxiety and your mental health in a global climate of uncertainty. Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety https://www.virusanxiety.com/ Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety https://www.virusanxiety.com/ 7 Cups 7 Cups connects you to caring listeners for free emotional support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.Toups.com The 7 Cups app is available on iOS and Android.	Talkspace	Online Therapy, Psychiatry, Couples Therapy, and Teen Therapy	No Phone Number Listed
24/7 access — reach out whenever you need. Eliminate commute time and scheduling hassles. Flexible plans to meet your needs and lifestyle. Seamlessily switch therapists, at no extra cost. Save money while receiving high-quality care. The Resilient Brain Project A comprehensive library of resources to support you on your journey towards a happier, healthier life. https://resilientbrainproject.com/ WirusAnxiety Resources for anxiety and your mental health in a global climate of uncertainty. Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety https://www.virusanxiety.com/ Seeking help is a strength—not a weakness. Text HOME to 741741 to talk with a crisis counselor. It's free, confidential, and available all hours. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com		.,	
Eliminate commute time and scheduling hassies. Flexible plans to meet your needs and lifestyle. Seamlessly switch therapists, at no extra cost. Save money while receiving high-quality care. The Resilient Brain Project A comprehensive library of resources to support you on your journey towards a happier, healthier life. https://resilientbrainproject.com/ VirusAnxiety Resources for anxiety and your mental health in a global climate of uncertainty. Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety https://www.virusanxiety.com/ Text HOME to 741741 to talk with a crisis counselor. It's free, confidential, and available all hours. 7 Cups 7 Cups connects you to caring listeners for free emotional support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com		Benefits of Talkspace:	
Flexible plans to meet your needs and lifestyle. Seamlessly switch therapists, at no extra cost. Save money while receiving high-quality care. A comprehensive library of resources to support you on your journey towards a happier, healthier life. https://resilientbrainproject.com/ VirusAnxiety Resources for anxiety and your mental health in a global climate of uncertainty. Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety https://www.virusanxiety.com/ Text HOME to 741741 to talk with a crisis counselor. It's free, confidential, and available all hours. 7 Cups 7 Cups connects you to caring listeners for free emotional support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com		·	
Seamlessly switch therapists, at no extra cost. Save money while receiving high-quality care. A comprehensive library of resources to support you on your journey towards a happier, healthier life. https://resilientbrainproject.com/ VirusAnxiety Resources for anxiety and your mental health in a global climate of uncertainty. Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety https://www.virusanxiety.com/ 7 Cups 7 Cups 7 Cups connects you to caring listeners for free emotional support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com		_	
The Resilient Brain Project A comprehensive library of resources to support you on your journey towards a happier, healthier life. https://resilientbrainproject.com/ Resources for anxiety and your mental health in a global climate of uncertainty. Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety https://www.virusanxiety.com/ 7 Cups 7 Cups connects you to caring listeners for free emotional support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com			
VirusAnxiety Resources for anxiety and your mental health in a global climate of uncertainty. Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety https://www.virusanxiety.com/ 7 Cups 7 Cups 7 Cups 7 Cups 7 Cups connects you to caring listeners for free emotional support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com		Save money while receiving high-quality care.	
VirusAnxiety Resources for anxiety and your mental health in a global climate of uncertainty. Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety https://www.virusanxiety.com/ 7 Cups 7 Cups 7 Cups connects you to caring listeners for free emotional support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com	The Resilient Brain Project		
Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety https://www.virusanxiety.com/ 7 Cups 7 Cups 7 Cups connects you to caring listeners for free emotional support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com		https://resilientbrainproject.com/	
Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety https://www.virusanxiety.com/ Text HOME to 741741 to talk with a crisis counselor. It's free, confidential, and available all hours. 7 Cups 7 Cups connects you to caring listeners for free emotional support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com	VirusAnxiety		strength—not a
https://www.virusanxiety.com/ to talk with a crisis counselor. It's free, confidential, and available all hours. 7 Cups 7 Cups connects you to caring listeners for free emotional support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com		Care for Your Coronavirus Anxiety	
7 Cups 7 Cups connects you to caring listeners for free emotional support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com		https://www.virusanxiety.com/	to talk with a crisis
support. Grow at Your Own Pace Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com			and available all
Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and advice on how to feel better Free 24/7 Chat Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com	7 Cups	support.	
Be heard by volunteer listeners and chat with others who understand in support chat rooms **Affordable Online Therapy** Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com		Explore self help guides & growth paths for proven tips and	
Affordable Online Therapy Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com		Free 24/7 Chat	
Confidential online therapy & counseling with licensed therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com		The state of the s	
therapists, for \$150 per month https://www.7cups.com			
The 7 Cups app is available on iOS and Android.		https://www.7cups.com	
		The 7 Cups app is available on iOS and Android.	

TherapyTribe – The Tribe Wellness Community	Join free wellness support community. Connect. Learn. Share. Grow. https://www.therapytribe.com/	No Phone Number Listed
18Percent	Over 18% of Americans are living with mental health issues. 18percent is a free online community hosted on the messaging app, Slack, for anyone living with a mental health issue - no matter how small or large. 18percent is a free, online peer support community for mental health. https://18percent.org/	No Phone Number Listed
ForLikeMinds	Connect with people like you - living with or supporting someone with mental illness, substance use, or a stressful life event. https://www.forlikeminds.com	No Phone Number Listed

Sex Offender Evaluation & Treatment

Sex Offender resource guide, therapy, legal and service information can be found on the following link: www.sexoffenderresource.com/hawaii/

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Community Assistance Center	www.cachawaii.org	(808) 537-2917
Aloha United Way	https://www.auw.org/agencies/community-assistance-center 200 N. Vineyard Blvd., Suite 152 Honolulu, Hawaii 96817	
Marv W. Acklin, Ph.D.	www.dracklin.com 850 West Hind Drive, Ste. 203, Honolulu, HI 96821	(808) 373-3880
Melissa Villalon, Psy. D.	www.drmelissavillalon.com 1314 S. King St., Suite 662, Honolulu, HI 96814	(808) 291-1772
Michelle Kang, Psy. D., CSAC	Multiple Perspectives, LLC 2176 Lauwiliwili St., Suite 102, Kapolei, HI 96707	(855) 333-9727

Support & Self-Help Resources

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Alcoholics Anonymous Oahu Intergroup of Hawaii, Inc. / Central Office	www.oahucentraloffice.com	24 Hour Helpline: (808) 946-1438
Adult Children of Alcoholics	https://adultchildren.org/ Meeting Search https://adultchildren.org/meeting-search/	(310) 534-1815
Catholic Charities Hawaii	https://www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org/ Clarence T. C. Ching Campus 1822 Keʻeaumoku Street Honolulu, HI 96822 info@catholiccharitieshawaii.org	Oʻahu: (808) 521-4357 Hawaiʻi: (808) 961-7050 Maui: (808) 873-4673 Kauaʻi: (808) 241-4673
Al-Anon Family Groups Hawaii	www.al-anonhawaii.org Meeting Schedules http://al-anonhawaii.org/meeting-schedules/	See Statewide Meeting Listing
Narcotics Anonymous	Statewide Meeting Listing https://na-hawaii.org/meeting-schedules/	Oahu Area Service Committee Helpline: (808) 734-4357 Maui Area Service Committee Helpline: (808) 214-1239 East Hawaii Area Service Committee Helpline: (808) 769-6016 West Hawaii Area Service Committee Helpline: (808) 769-6016 Kauai Area Service Committee Helpline: (808) 828-1674

Nar-Anon	NAR-ANON Ohana Groups for the Islands	For information or to
	A 12-Step Program for Family & Friends of Addicts	join, please email us at:
	http://nar-anonhawaii.org/	alohanfg@gmail.com
	See Statewide Meeting Listing	
	http://nar-anonhawaii.org/Meeting%20List/	
National Council on Problem Gambling (NCPG)	https://www.ncpgambling.org/state/hawaii/	Call: 1(800) 522-4700
		Chat: ncpgambling.org/chat
		Text: 1(800) 522-4700
Gamblers Anonymous	http://www.gamblersanonymous.org/ga/locations	Statewide meeting listing
Gam-Anon	www.gam-anon.org/index.php/meeting-directory	HOTLINE:
	Hawaii Meeting Location & Time https://www.gam-anon.org/component/mtree/hawaii?Itemid=228	(808) 284-8329
Mental Health	www.unitedselfhelp.org	Call (808) 947-5558
Anxiety & Depression	See Mental Health Section United Self Help - Bridges Support Group http://unitedselfhelp.org/bridges-education-classes/	on Oahu or toll free from the Neighbor Islands: 1(866) 866-HELP or
	Anxiety & Depression	1(866) 866-4357
	http://unitedselfhelp.org/?s=anxiety+and+depression	
Waikīkī Health Center	Waikīkī Health Center https://waikikihc.org/	(808) 922-4787
	See Behavioral Health Section https://waikikihc.org/patients/services/behavioral-health/	
Attitudinal Healing	Hawaiʻi Center for Attitudinal Healing www.ahhawaii.org Mailing Address:	(808) 781-7617
	HCAH, 78-6731 Walua Road, Kailua Kona HI 96740	

Hospice and Palliative Care	Kōkua Mau is Hawaii's trusted resource for accurate information on advance care planning (ACP) as well as hospice and palliative care. (Kōkua Mau means 'Continuous Care' in Hawaiian.) www.kokuamau.org	(808) 585-9977
Faith-Based Organizations	www.superpages.com	Search "Churches Hawaii"
Hawaiʻi Health & Harm Reduction Center - HIV/AIDS	Www.hhhrc.org Serves the Hawai'i community by reducing the harm and fighting the stigma of HIV, hepatitis, homelessness, substance use, mental illness, and poverty in the community. Does distribute naloxone and offers training on how to administer it. Also has a program on smoking cessation. If you feel that you may have been exposed to HIV and would like to know your HIV status, stop by the Hawaii Health & Harm Reduction Center's (HHHRC) office for a free and confidential HIV test. HHHRC offers Rapid HIV Testing with results available in 20 minutes. https://www.hhhrc.org/hivtesting 677 Ala Moana Blvd., Ste. 226, Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 521-2437 Important notice: due to the COVID-19 outbreak, HHHRC is suspending all walk-in testing services until further notice. Please call HHHRC at (808) 521-2437 if you have any questions or concerns.
Hawaii Island HIV/AIDS Foundation – West Hawaii Island	www.hihaf.org Palani Court 74-5620 Palani St., Ste. 101, Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	(808) 331-8177
Hawaii Island HIV/AIDS Foundation – East Hawaii Island	www.hihaf.org Hilo Lagoon Center 101 Aupuni St, Penthouse 1014C, Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 982-8800
Mālama Pono Health Services	4370 Kukui Grove St., Ste. 105, Lihue, HI 96766 https://mphskauai.org/	(808) 246-9577
Maui AIDS Foundation	www.mauiaids.org 1935 Main St., Ste. 101, Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 242-4900
Behavioral Health	www.waikikihc.org Waikīkī Health Center 277 'Ōhua Ave., Honolulu, HI 96815 https://waikikihc.org/patients/services/behavioral-health/	(808) 922-4787

Stroke & Neurotrauma	HAWAII STATE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH NEUROTRAUMA PROGRAM Developmental Disabilities Division Community Resources Branch 3627 Kilauea Avenue, #411 Honolulu, Hawaii 96816 www.health.hawaii.gov/nt.	Oahu: (808) 733-2155 (V) (877) 447-5990 (TTY Toll Free: (833) 333-5133 (V) (877) 447-5990 (TTY
Brain Injury	Brain Injury Association of America (BIAA) www.biausa.org Brain Injury Association of Hawaii (BIA-HI) https://www.biausa.org/find-bia/hawaii	BIAA 1-800-444-6443 BIA-HI (808) 372-3391
Behavioral Health Services – Ala Moana Kaiser Permanente	https://kpinhawaii.org/locations/oahu/ala-moana Ala Moana Bldg. 1441 Kapiolani Bvld. #1600 Honolulu, HI 96814	(808) 432-7600
Hawaiʻi Psychological Association	www.hawaiipsychology.org Hawai'i Psychological Association P.O. Box 833 Honolulu, Hawaii 96808	No Phone Number Listed hpaexec@gmail.com
Health Grades	Search Doctors, Conditions, or Procedures www.healthgrades.com	No Phone Number Listed
Mental Health Kokua - Main Office - Oahu	www.mentalhealthkokua.org 1221 Kapiolani Blvd., Ste. 345 Honolulu, HI 96814	(808) 737-2523
Mental Health Kokua - Maui County Office	www.mentalhealthkokua.org 105 N. Market St., Ste. 102 Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 244-7405
Mental Health Kokua – East Hawaii Office	www.mentalhealthkokua.org 208 Wainaku Ave., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 935-7167
Mental Health Kokua - West Hawaii Office	www.mentalhealthkokua.org 75-166 Kalani St., Suite 103, Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	(808) 331-1468
Mental Health Kokua - Kauai Office	www.mentalhealthkokua.org 3205 Akahi St., Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 632-0466

Action with Aloha	Provides individual and group counseling, marriage/couples counseling, substance abuse treatment, consultation.	(808) 484-4489
	http://www.actionwithaloha.com/	
	Aloha United Way Bldg. 200 N. Vineyard Blvd., Suite 330, Honolulu, Hawaii 96817	

FAMILY SERVICES

Parent Education & Support		
Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
The Parent Line	Free, confidential information serves anyone with concerns about behavior & development of children, family concerns and links to community resources. www.theparentline.org	(808) 526-1222 Toll free: 1(800) 816-1222
Prevent Child Abuse Hawaiʻi	www.preventchildabusehawaii.org P.O. Box 892705, Mililani Town, HI 96789	(808) 951-0200
Aloha United Way 2 -1-1	211 is a free, confidential service offered statewide for people who need help. Call 211 for help finding the services you need. www.auw211.org 200 N. Vineyard Blvd. Suite 700 Honolulu, HI 96817	Dial 2-1-1 or Toll free: 1(877) 275-6569
Catholic Charities Programs & Services	www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org Catholic Charities Hawaiʻi Clarence T. C. Ching Campus 1822 Keʻeaumoku Street, Honolulu, HI 96822	(808) 521-4357
Helping Hands Hawaii	http://helpinghandshawaii.org/ 2100 N. Nimitz Hwy., Honolulu, HI 96819	(808) 536-7234

Child & Family Services	Family strengthening www.childandfamilyservice.org Main Office 91-1841 Ft. Weaver Rd., Ewa Beach, HI 96706	Main Office (808) 681-3500 Kauai (808) 245-5914 Maui (808) 877-6888 Molokai (808) 553-5529 West Hawaii Island (808) 323-2664 East Hawaii Island (808) 935-2188
Oahu Family Peace Center Parents And Children Together (PACT)	Oahu Family Peace Center (Oahu FPC) provides individual and group services for offenders, victims and child witnesses of domestic violence. https://pacthawaii.org/our-work/domestic-violence-prevention/family-peace-centers/oahu-peace-center/ 1505 Dillingham Blvd., Suite 208, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 832-0853 Domestic Violence Support & Shelter Access Line, 24/7: (808) 526-2200
Hands & Voices Hawaiʻi	Parent-driven, non-profit org dedicated to supporting families with children who are Deaf or Hard of Hearing. www.hvhawaii.weebly.com Hands & Voices Hawaii PO Box 146 Waimanalo, HI 96795	No Phone Number Listed HV.hawaii@gmail.com
Hawaiʻi Children's Action Network	Community support for families w/young children www.hawaii-can.org 850 Richards St., Suite 201, Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 531-5502
Hawaiʻi Parenting & Educational Programs	Statewide listing from DHS of Hawaii Parenting and Educational Programs for Both Parents www.humanservices.hawaii.gov/fatherhood/educational-programs/	No Phone Number Listed
Healthy Start Program Department of Health Maternal And Child Health Branch	Intake, screening, home visits, early intervention for infants https://health.hawaii.gov/mchb/home/healthy-start-program/	Waipahu and Ewa/Ewa Beach Phone: (808) 681-1547 East Hawai'i, Hawai'i Island Phone: (808) 961-3877, ext. 114

Jewish Community Services of Hawaiʻi	The mission of Jewish Community Services is to support and enhance Jewish life in Hawaii through communication, coordination, and provision of appropriate social services to those in need. www.jcs-hi.org P.O. Box 235805, Honolulu, HI 96823	(808) 258-7121
MOMS Club	Supports activities for stay-at-home moms & keiki. www.momsclub.org	MOMS Club of Oahu - Leeward (Ewa, Kapolei and Waianae) No Phone Number Listed For more information, please contact us at mcleewardmembers hip@gmail.com
Neighborhood Place - Puna & Kona	Family strengthening program www.neighborhoodplaceofpuna.org 16-105 Opukahaia St., Keaau, HI 96749 www.npkona.org 75-166 Kalani St., #104, Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	Keaau (808) 965-550 Kailua-Kona (808) 331-8777
Neighborhood Place – The Hoʻōla Pilina ʻOhana Program	Olelo Hawai'i and English Professional Counseling Services for families https://neighborhoodplaceofpuna.org/hoola-pilina-ohana/ 15-1791 14th Avenue, Keaau, HI, 96749	808-965-5550 (by appointment only)
Parents & Children Together (PACT) – Family Peace Center	Parent education & activities, respite, other programs. www.pacthawaii.org	Oahu (808) 832-0855
PARENTS - Oahu	www.hawaiiparents.org/ 45-955 Kamehameha Hwy, Ste. 305, Kaneohe, HI 96744	(808) 235-0255
PARENTS – East Hawaii Island	Parent education groups. www.hawaiiparents.org/ 120 Pau-ahi St., Suite 210, Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 934-9552
PARENTS – Ka'u	Parent education groups. www.hawaiiparents.org/ 95-5657 Mamalahoa Hwy., Unit 5, Na'alehu, HI 96772	(808) 333-3460

Respite Care Programs	Hawaiʻi State Information on Respite Providers or Programs	No Phone Number Listed
	https://archrespite.org/respite-locator-service-state- information/143-hawaii-info	Listed
Queen Lili'uokalani Trust	Go to web site and click "Contact Us" for a list of offices on all	Trust Office
	islands with the exception of Niihau:	(808) 203-6150
	www.onipaa.org	
	Please contact the location nearest you for more information.	
	Trust Office - Kīpuka Lili'uonamoku	
	1100 Alakea St., Suite 1100, Honolulu, HI 96813-2845	
	Email: <u>info@onipaa.org</u>	
Alu Like (Kulia Like)	Strengthening individual's & families' economic situations.	(808) 535-6700
	O'AHU	
	Central Administrative Office: Hale O Nā Limahana	
	2969 Māpunapuna Place, Suite 200	
	Honolulu, Hawaiʻi 96819	
	www.alulike.org/services/kulia-like/	
Child Care Connection	Financial assistance for preschool & child-care.	Public assistance
Hawaii (subsidies)	https://humanservices.hawaii.gov/bessd/ccch-subsidies/	Information Line
State of Hawaii	The Child Care Connection Howeii (CCCH) subside program 9	(808) 643-1643
Department of Human Services	The Child Care Connection Hawaii (CCCH) subsidy program & The Preschool Open Doors (POD) program	
Benefit, Employment &	For Child Care Connection Hawaii Subsidy Offices:	
Support Services	https://humanservices.hawaii.gov/wp-	
	content/uploads/2020/04/CCCH-SUBSIDY-OFFICES-4-7- 2020.pdf	
PATCH (Parents Attentive To Children)	Helps to find child-care, preschool daycare, etc.	(808) 839-1988
	www.patchhawaii.org	
	560 N. Nimitz Hwy., Ste. 218 Honolulu, HI 96817	
Special Parent Information Network Hawaii (SPIN)	Resources, support & information for families with children with disabilities	(808) 586-8126
	http://spinhawaii.org/	
	1010 Richards St., Room 118, Honolulu, HI 96813	

HCAP Head Start & Early Head Start Honolulu Community Action Program	HCAP Head Start is comprised of the Head Start preschool program for children 3 to 5 years old and the Early Head Start program for infants, toddlers, and pregnant women. Browse the pages to find out more about services, programs, locations, and much more.	(808) 847-2400
	www.hcapweb.org/headstart/	
	94-810 Moloalo St., Suite 200 & 210, Waipahu, HI 96797	
Keiki O Ka Aina	www.koka.org	(808) 845-3454
	HIPPY & Parent participation preschools, ages 0 to 5.	
	For Keiki O Ka 'Aina Family Learning Center Locations: https://www.koka.org/locations-where-we-are/	
Parent-Child Interaction Therapy International (PCIT)	Parent-Child Interaction Therapy (PCIT) www.pcit.org	Phone: (808) 681-2309
	HAWAII	
	Tripler Army Medical Center	
	Shantel Fernandez Lopez, PhD.	
	PCIT Therapist and Within Agency Trainer	
	1 Jarrett White Rd., Honolulu, HI 96859	
Child & Family Service	Family Centers	Main Office
Family Centers	https://www.childandfamilyservice.org/programs/familycenters/	(808) 681-3500
	Main Office 91-1841 Fort Weaver Rd., Ewa Beach, HI 96706	
	91-1041 FOIL Weaver Rd., Ewa Beach, Fil 90700	
INPEACE- Keiki Steps Administrative Office	Keiki Steps is a WINHEC accredited family child interactive preschool for children birth to age five that provides FREE early education enrichment for families and children.	Administrative Office (808) 693-7222
	www.inpeace.org	
	1001 Kamokila Blvd., Ste. 226, Kapolei, HI 96707	
INPEACE -	www.inpeace.org	808 620-9043
Keiki Steps - Oahu	87-790 Kulauku Street, Suite #A129, Wai'anae, Hawai'i 96792	
		(222)
INPEACE -	www.inpeace.org	(808) 933-2933
Keiki Steps - Hilo	421 Kalanikoa Street, Suite #203, Hilo, Hawai'i 96720	
INPEACE -	www.inpeace.org	(808) 320-9100
Keiki Steps - Kauai	3201 Akahi Street, Lihue, Hawaiʻi 96766	
DATOH Described Or		(000) 704 0400
PATCH - Preschool Open Doors	Preschool Open Doors (POD) promotes school readiness by providing child-care subsidies to eligible families for the year prior to kindergarten. The Department of Human Services (DHS)	(808) 791-2130 or toll-free from the neighbor islands at

	contracts with PATCH to run the program. The DHS administers	1(800) 746-5620
	the program.	
	www.patchhawaii.org/programs/preschool -open- doors/	
	560 N. Nimitz Hwy., Suite 218, Honolulu, HI 96817	
	Note: Preschool Open Doors Enrollment now open for 2021-2022 January 4, 2021 to March 31, 2021. For more information and application: https://16pqt945xhpi2jqbqw34qwyw-wpengine.netdna-	
	ssl.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/POD-Jan-2021-app-with- combined-app-12-30-20.pdf	
YMCA - Honolulu	www.ymcahonolulu.org	(808) 531-YMCA or
	1441 Pali Highway, Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 531-9622
	(Branches Island Wide)	
YWCA - O'ahu	www.ywcaoahu.org	Laniakea:
Laniakea	1040 Richards St., Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 538-7061
YWCA - O'ahu	www.ywcaoahu.org	Fernhurst:
Fernhurst	1566 Wilder Ave., Honolulu, HI 96822	(808) 941-2231
YWCA - O'ahu	www.ywcaoahu.org	Kokokahi:
Kokokahi	43-035 Kaneohe Bay Drive, Kane'ohe, HI 996744	(808) 247-2124
YWCA - Kaua'i	www.ywcakauai.org	Main Office
Administration	3094 Elua St., Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 245-5959
YWCA – Kaua'i	www.ywcakauai.org	Women's Center
	Women's Center	(808) 245-5959
	4410 Hardy St., Lihue, HI 96766	, ,
YWCA – Hawai'l Island	www.ywcahawaiiisland.org	Kilauea Office
Kilauea Office	1382 Kilauea Ave., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 935-7141
YWCA – Hawai'l Island	www.ywcahawaiiisland.org	Ululani Office
Ululani Office	145 Ululani St., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 935-7141
YWCA	24/7 Island Wide – All Calls Are Confidential	24/7 Crisis Hotline
Sexual Assault Crisis	https://www.ywcahawaiiisland.org/what-we-do/sexual-assault-	All Calls Are
Hotline	support-services/	Confidential
		Island of Hawaii (808) 935-0677
		Maui: (808) 873-8624

		I
		Molokaʻi: 808.495-3340 Lanaʻi: 1(866) 443-5702 Oahu: (808) 524-7273 Kauai: (808) 245-4144
Honolulu Community Action Program (HCAP)	POI: P roviding O pportunities and I nspiration to enable low-income individuals or families to achieve self-reliance <u>www.hcapweb.org</u> 1132 Bishop St., Suite 100, Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 521-4531
Partners in Development	Partners in Development Foundation (PIDF) empowers families to navigate social challenges and to grow self-resiliency, vibrancy, and healthy, secure communities in Hawai'i. E mālama i ka 'ohana, ola ke kaiāulu, care for the family, and the community lives. www.pidf.org 2040 Bachelot St., Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 595-2752
Keiki O Ka Aina Strengthening Families Affected by Incarceration (SFAI)	The Supporting Families Affected by Incarceration (SFAI) program serves children and youth with a parent or parents in prison, family members who are taking care of the children and youth and the incarcerated parent. www.koka.org/sfai	Go to web site for more information and to enroll
Camp Agape Hawaiʻi	Every Labor Day weekend, children of incarcerated parents, attend Camp Agape. www.campagapehawaii.com Mailing Address: PO Box 30009 Honolulu, HI 96820	Contact Camp Agape:

Pregnancy, Infants & Young Children

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Aloha Mothers of Multiples	Support for mothers with multiple birth children.	(808) 247-TWIN or
	https://alohamomc.wordpress.com/	(808) 247-8946
American Red Cross	Check website for classes offered. www.redcross.org/local/hawaii.html 4155 Diamond Head Road (between 18 th and 22 nd Avenues), Honolulu, HI 96816	(808) 734-2101
Baby S.A.F.E. Program Maternal and Child Health Branch	Program encompassing both prevention & intervention strategies for at-risk pregnant women for substance use. http://health.hawaii.gov/mchb/home/baby-s-a-f-e-program/	Oahu Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center: (808) 696-1559 Maui Malala Family Recovery Services: (808) 243-0213 Hawai'i Big island Substance abuse council-BISAC: (808) 961-5022
Healthy Mother, Healthy Babies Coalition of Hawaiʻi	www.hmhb-hawaii.org 245 N. Kukui St., Suite 102A, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 737-5805
Keiki Injury Prevention Coalition (KIPC)	Prevent & reduce child injuries. www.kipchawaii.org P.O. Box 61954, Honolulu, HI 969839	For KIPC questions: Call Lisa Dau, RN, BSN, CPSTI Injury Prevention Coordinator (808) 983-6800 For Car seat questions: Call Karen Tessier, PhD, RN, CPSTI Child Passenger Safety Program Coordinator (808) 294-0402

Kids Health Insurance	The Children's Health Insurance Program (CHIP) provides low-cost health coverage to children in families that earn too much money to qualify for Medicaid. https://mybenefits.hawaii.gov/main/healthcare-for-children/	Contact Us 1 (877) 628-5076 TTY/TDD users call 1- 855-585-8604
La Leche League	Helping nursing families through peer support, encouragement, information, and education http://lllnorcal.org/	Big Island – Kona Coast (808) 909-8025 Kauai – Princeville (808) 826-6467 Maui (Meetings are suspended until March 2021. Leader is available via email for free support and encouragement.) Contact mauidoula@hotmail.c om
lmua Family Services – Kahului, Maui	www.imuafamilyservices.org 161 S. Wakea Ave., Kahului, HI 96732	(808) 244-7467
Imua Family Services – Lahaina, Maui	Services provided to Maui, Lanai, Moloka'i. www.imuafamilyservices.org 930 Waine'e St., Lahaina, HI 96761	(808) 244-7467
lmua Family Services - Molokai	Services provided to Maui, Lanai, Moloka'i. www.imuafamilyservices.org 30 Oki Pl., Kaunakakai, HI 96748	(808) 244-7467

The Mary Jane Home	The Mary Jane Home offers a unique housing and educational	For more information
Program	opportunity to pregnant women who are in need of a safe, affordable place to live during their pregnancy. The staff provides education and support so women can prepare for their child and work toward accomplishing their life goals. The program offers six ready-to-move-in private rooms and individual and group counseling as well as daily classes in infant care, childbirth and valuable life skills to prepare them for a healthy pregnancy and birth.	about the fees and application process, please call: Oʻahu (808) 261-9776
	 Eligibility Criteria: 18+ years of age, pregnant and in need of services; Services for pregnant women only; unable to accommodate older children or partners; Desire to participate in education, counseling and improve their situation; Willingness to follow home rules and requirements; Ability to work cooperatively with others. 	
	www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org/programs-services/unplanned- pregnancy/mary-jane-home/	
PATH Clinic – Waikīkī Health	At the PATH Clinic in Kaimuki, women's health services are provided in a relaxed, home-like setting that is supportive of each women's unique path to health and capable parenting. http://waikikihc.org/locations/path/ 845 22nd Avenue, Honolulu, HI 96816	Please call for an appointment. (808) 791-9390
Planned Parenthood – Honolulu Health Center	Staff at your local Planned Parenthood can answer your questions and help you get the care you need. Abortion Services, Birth Control, HIV Testing, LGBTQ Services, Men's Health Care, Morning-After Pill, Pregnancy Testing, STD Testing, Women's Health. https://www.plannedparenthood.org/health-center?location=Hawaii 839 S. Beretania St., Honolulu, HI 96813	Honolulu Health Center 1(800) 769-0045

Planned Parenthood - Maui	Staff at your local Planned Parenthood can answer your questions and help you get the care you need. Abortion Services, Birth Control, HIV Testing, LGBTQ Services, Men's Health Care, Morning-After Pill, Pregnancy Testing, STD Testing, Women's Health. https://www.plannedparenthood.org/health-center?location=Hawaii 140 Hoohana St., Suite 303 Maui, Kahului, HI 96732	Kahului Health Center 1(800) 769-0045
Women's Way Salvation Army Family Treatment Services (FTS)	A residential & outpatient treatment program in Kaimuki for adult and adolescent women and their infants and toddlers. https://hawaii.salvationarmy.org/hawaii/fts Directory https://www.hmhb-hawaii.org/directory/salvation-army-womens-way/	For confidential screening or to find more information about programs: (808) 732-2802 or email Beth Cox, Admissions and Assessment Coordinator, at beth.cox@usw.salvationarmy.org.
Women, Infant & Children (WIC)	The Special Supplemental Nutrition Program for Women, Infants and Children (WIC) is a federally funded program which provides Hawaii residents with nourishing supplemental foods, nutrition education, breastfeeding promotion and health and social service referrals. The participants of WIC are either pregnant, breastfeeding, or postpartum women, and infants and children under age five who meet income guidelines and have a medical or nutritional risk. https://health.hawaii.gov/wic/	Info Line (808) 586-4400

Children with Special Needs

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Assistive Technology Resource Centers of Hawaiʻi (ATRC)	Assistive technology for special needs children. www.atrc.org 200 N. Vineyard Blvd., Ste. 430, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 532-7112 Toll Free: 1-800-645-3007

Children with Special Needs Program (CSHNP) Department of Health	Coordinating children and youth with special health care needs with support services. https://health.hawaii.gov/cshcn/ Resource List for Children 0-5 years and their families: https://health.hawaii.gov/cshcn/files/2020/02/SharingOurUluResourceList2 24 20.pdf	(808) 733-9055 Hawaii – Hilo (808) 974-4288 Hawaii – Kona (808) 322-4882 Kauai 241-3376 Maui 984-2130
Shriners Hospitals for Children – Honolulu	www.shrinershospitalsforchildren.org/honolulu 1310 Punahou St. Honolulu, HI 96826-1099	(808) 941-4466
Dept. of Health, Child & Family Mental Health Division (CAMHD)	Provides mental health services free of charge for eligible children and youth who have severe emotional and/or behavioral challenges. https://health.hawaii.gov/camhd/ 3627 Kilauea Avenue, Room 101 Honolulu, Hawaii 96816 Brochure of Services: https://health.hawaii.gov/camhd/files/2020/08/CAMHD-Brochure-200818.pdf	Main: (808) 733-9333 CRISIS LINE INFORMATION Text ALOHA to 741741 or call 1-800-753-6879 for free, 24/7 crisis support
Hawaiʻi Family Forum	Hawaii Family Forum is a family educational organization that encourages people in Hawaii to live out citizenship from a biblical worldview to ultimately transform and shape Hawaii. Providing education on issues regarding strengthening marriage and family. www.hawaiifamilyforum.org 6301 Pali Hwy., Kaneohe, HI 96744	(808) 203-6704

Hawaii and Pacific Deaf- Blind Project	The Hawai'i & Pacific Deaf-Blind Project provides technical assistance to children and youth who are deaf-blind, birth through 21 years of age, and to their families and service providers here in Hawai'i and outlying Pacific Island nations/jurisdictions of American Samoa, Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands, Federated States of Micronesia (Kosrae, Pohnpei, Chuuk, and Yap), Guam, Republic of Palau and Republic of the Marshall Islands. https://www.pdb.hawaii.edu/	Contact Us: Mellanie Lee Project Director/Education Specialist Pacific Outreach Initiative (808) 753-0981 Jennifer Tarnay Program Coordinator/ Speech-Language Pathologist (808) 753-2351 Stella Chang Family Specialist (808) 222-8466
Leadership in Disabilities & Achievement of Hawai'l - Honolulu	Hawaii & Pacific Island Parent Training & Information Center Supporting and educating parents, families, and professionals to meet the needs of children and youth with a disability. https://ldahawaii.org/ Harry & Jeanette Weinberg Kukui Center 245 N. Kukui St., Ste. 205, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 536-9684
Leadership in Disabilities & Achievement of Hawai'l - Maili	Supporting and educating parents, families, and professionals to meet the needs of children and youth with a disability www.ldahawaii.org Community Learning Center Kauhale Building 87-790 Kulauku St., Suite A116, Waianae, HI 96792	(808) 696-5361
CAP 4 Kids The Children's Advocacy Project of Hawaii	https://cap4kids.org/hawaii/ Web site for information.	No Phone Number Listed
Preschool Developmental Screening Program	https://cap4kids.org/hawaii/497875578/	(808) 733-9054

Imua Family Services	Welcome to Imua Family Services! The word Imua in Hawaiian means to "move forward." Imua Family Services is a non-profit, community-based organization serving Maui, Molokai and Lana'i. www.imuafamilyservices.org	(808) 244-7467
	Maui Service Centers The Imua Family Services Early Childhood Development Center 161 S. Wakea Avenue, Kahului, Hi 96732 The Imua Family Services West Maui Family Center 930 Waine'e Street, Lahaina, HI 96761	
	Molokai Service Center Imua Family Services at the Molokai Community Health Center 30 Oki Pl, Kaunakakai, HI 96748	

Child Help Programs

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Epic Ohana Conferencing	EPIC 'Ohana, Inc. works to strengthen 'ohana and enhance the welfare of children and youth through transformative processes that are respectful, collaborative and solution oriented. Www.epicohana.org Honolulu Office 1130 N. Nimitz Hwy., Suite C-210 Honolulu, HI 96817 Hilo Office 101 Aupuni St., Suite 140 Hilo, HI 96720 Services https://www.epicohana.org/allservices	Phone: (808) 838-7752 Toll Free: 1(866) 636-1644

Family Programs Hawaiʻi – Honolulu	Family Programs Hawaii works statewide to provide services to children, youth, and families in need. Family Programs Hawaii has an office in Honolulu and a children's shelter in Maili. www.familyprogramshawaii.org 801 S. King St., Honolulu, HI 96813	Contact Us (808) 521-9531 WARM LINE for Youth & Families involved in foster care: Oahu: (808) 545-1130 Neighbor Islands: (866) 545-0882 Daily 8:30 am – 10:00 pm, including holidays.
Kids Hurt Too Hawaiʻi	Since its beginning, Kids Hurt Too Hawaii has provided group support and training services to thousands of children, youth, caregivers, and providers. www.kidshurttoo.org Kids Hurt Too Hawaii at The Kukui Center 245 N. Kukui St. #102, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 545-5683
Lili'uokalani Trust	For Location Go to web site and go to link Contact Us, it includes a list of offices on all islands with the exception of Ni'ihau. www.onipaa.org 1100 Alakea St., Suite 1100, Honolulu, HI 96813-2845	Trust Office - Kīpuka Lili'uonamoku (808) 203-6150

Pre-Teens & Teenagers Help Programs

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Adult Friends for Youth	AFY is an innovator in gang prevention and intervention.	(808) 833-8775
	www.afyhawaii.com	
	3375 Koapaka St., Suite B290, Honolulu, HI 96819	

Boys & Girls Club of Hawaiʻl (BGCH)	The mission of Boys & Girls Clubs of Hawaii is to enable all young people, especially those who need us most, to reach their full potential as productive, caring, responsible citizens.	(808) 949-4203
	The after-school hours have become a critical time for youth – a time when many children in communities are left to fend for themselves without positive adult supervision. The Boys & Girls Clubs of Hawaii provide a safe place filled with hope and opportunity, ongoing relationships with caring adult mentors, and enriching programs.	
	www.bgch.com	
	BGCH Admin Headquarters 1000 Bishop St., Suite 505, Honolulu, HI 96813	
	Find a club: https://www.bgch.com/findaclub/	
Hale Kipa	Hale Kipa provides opportunities and environments that strengthen and encourage youth, their families and communities to actualize their potential and social responsibility.	(808) 589-1829
	www.halekipa.org	
	91-2128 Old Fort Weaver Road 'Ewa Beach, HI 96706	
Teen Line – A Teen-To-Teen Education and Support Hotline	Teen Line is a confidential hotline for teenagers which operates every evening from 6:00pm to 10:00pm PST. If you have a problem or just want to talk with another teen who understands, then this is the right place for you! You can call us	CALL 1-310-855-HOPE or 1(310) 855-4673
	at 800-TLC-TEEN or 1(800) 852-8336, text us by texting "TEEN"	Toll-free:
	to 839863 or email us. Teen Line also offers message boards, resources and information.	1-800-TLC-TEEN
	Go to website to download the free TEEN TALK APP. www.teenlineonline.org	or (800) 852-8336 or Text "TEEN" to 839863
Teen Link Hawai'l (TLH)	Teen Link Hawaii (TLH) is a youth empowerment, outreach, and education program that provides information and referral	No Phone Number Listed
	services for teens in Hawaii. www.teenlinkhawaii.org	aloha@teenlinkhawaii. org

HOUSING

The State of Hawai'i oversees Homeless Programs that aim to help homeless persons to obtain and keep permanent housing. Outreach programs strive to help homeless individuals improve their health and social skills so that they can eventually become self-sufficient. Help is available and all information is confidential.

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Harrio	Contact and Contract Information	i ilolio i tallibolo

2-1-1 Aloha United Way -Island wide Information & Referral

2-1-1 is Aloha United Way's free and confidential statewide helpline connecting individuals and families with resources and information.

Aloha United Way

Mon-Fri 7:00am-5:00pm, statewide community information & referral service.

www.auw211.org

Search for services with the online directory:

https://www.auw211.org/s/search-for-services

(Enter your zip code and click a category to browse services)

Dial: 2-1-1 or

Toll-free: 1 (877) 275-6569

Chat: Connect via www.auw211.org

Email: info@auw211.org

Text: Send your zip code to 877-275-6569

Homeless Programs & Outreach

The State of Hawai'i Department of Human Services has a homeless services agencies directory found on this link: https://humanservices.hawaii.gov/bessd/home/hp/homeless-services-agencies-directory/

O'ahu Homeless Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawaii Public Housing Authority – Homeless Programs	Hawaii Public Housing Authority http://www.hcdch.state.hi.us/faqs/homelessprograms.html 1002 North School St., Honolulu, HI 96817	Public Housing Application: (808) 832-5961 Kauai (808) 821-4415 Maui (808) 243-5001 Hawaii (808) 933-0474 Molokai/Lanai (808) 552-2270

		1
Kahumana (Alternative Structures International)	Kahumana Building healthy communities by cultivating healthy people. Ending Family Homelessness. One family at a time. A nonprofit co-creating a healthy, inclusive and productive farmbased community with homeless families, people with disabilities and youth since 1974. www.asihawaii.org	Main (808) 696-2655 Transitional Housing, Rapid Rehousing, Permanent Housing, and Transitional Jobs (808) 696-4095
	86-660 Lualualei Homestead Road, Waianae, HI 96792	
Catholic Charities	www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org Catholic Charities Hawaiʻi Clarence T. C. Ching Campus 1822 Keʻeaumoku Street, Honolulu, HI 96822	Oʻahu: (808) 521-4357 Hawaiʻi: (808) 961-7050 Maui: (808) 873-4673 Kauaʻi: (808) 241-4673
Māʻili Land Transitional Housing Program Catholic Charities	Māʻili Land Transitional Housing Program is a short-term residential facility located in Leeward Oʻahu. The goal of Māʻili Land Transitional Housing Program is to provide assistance with dignity to families with children under the age of 19 who are homeless and to empower the participants to rebuild their lives and become self-sufficient. 87-190 Maliona Street, Waianae, HI 96792 https://www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org/about-us/offices-facilities/maili-land-transitional-housing/	Contact the Māʻili Land Transitional Housing (808) 696-4885
Family Promise of Hawai'i (includes emergency shelter, rapid re-housing, and permanent supportive housing)	www.familypromisehawaii.org The Kukui Center 245 N. Kukui St., Suite 101, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 466-4241
Gregory House Programs (includes transitional housing, emergency/temporary housing, permanent supportive housing, and case management)	Gregory House Programs provides housing, nutrition, and case management services. All services are provided on Oahu, with some housing assistance available to Neighbor Island applicants. www.gregoryhouse.org 200 N. Vineyard Blvd., Suite A-310, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 592-9022

Hale Kipa, Inc. (includes girls & boys emergency shelters)	Hale Kipa operates several types of shelters on Oʻahu offering emergency services for youth up to age 18. Hale Kipa shelters are open to youth who have been abused, or are neglected, homeless, or facing a personal crisis.	(808) 754-9844
	www.halekipa.org	
	615 Piikoi St., Ste. 203, Honolulu, HI 96814	
	All of the emergency shelters accept self-referrals as well as referrals from Child Protective Services, Family Court, parents, and youth agencies.	
	Group Shelters: ■ The Girls Emergency Shelter houses eight females at a time, ages 12 through 17. ■ The Boys Emergency Shelter houses eight males at a time, ages 12 through 17.	
	https://www.halekipa.org/es/	
Kalihi-Palama Health Center – Kaaahi Clinic (health care for homeless project)	www.kphc.org 546 Kaaahi St., Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 791-6342
Kalihi-Palama Health Center – Kohou Site (health care for homeless project)	www.kphc.org 904 Kohou St., Suite 306, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 791-6370
Waikīkī Health Center –	www.waikikihc.org	()
(Healthcare for the homeless)	Waikiki Health manages the Next Step Shelter and has provided social services to individuals and couples staying at the shelter, since it opened in 2006.	(808) 585-8800
	Kakaako – Next Step Shelter	
	200 Keawe Street, Honolulu, HI 96813	
	Mailing address: P.O. Box 941, Honolulu, HI 96808	
	Hours of Operation Open 7 days a week 24 hours a day Onsite Clinic Hours: (Mon, Wed & Thu) 8 AM to 12 Noon	

Waikīkī Health Center – (Homeless Youth services)	Youth Outreach (YO!) serves as a safe-haven for homeless youths, offering medical care, social services and non-judgmental support along with food, hot shower and clothing.	(808) 537-8438
	www.waikikihc.org	
	Waikiki – Youth Outreach (YO) Drop-in Center	
	415 Keoniana Street, Honolulu, HI 96815	
	Hours of Operation Drop-In: (Under age 22): M, T, Th, F 1:00 pm – 6:00 pm Medical Clinic: M, T, Th, F 3:00 pm – 6:00 pm (last appt 5:30 pm)	
	Talk Story Clinic: Every Friday, except 3rd Friday of the month 3:00 pm – 6:00 pm	
	Appointments Appointments are not necessary; patients may walk-in for services.	
Helping Hands Hawaiʻi (Agency with Emergency Grant Program only)	The Emergency Assistance Program provides individuals and families who are homeless or at-risk of being homeless with emergency financial assistance that is aimed towards preventing homelessness or aiding those that are in transition.	(808) 536-7234
	www.helpinghandshawaii.org	
	2100 N. Nimitz Hwy., Honolulu, HI 96819 (Entrance is off Puuhale Road in back of building.)	
Kealahou West O'ahu	Onemalu Transitional Shelter	(808) 682-5868
Onemalu Transitional Shelter	Building #48 Belleau Woods St., Kapolei, HI 96707	
Holomua Na 'Ohana	Weinberg Village Waimanalo	(808) 259-6658
Weinberg Village Waimanalo	41-490 Saddle City Road, Waimanalo, HI 96795	
Honolulu Community Action Program	www.hcapweb.org 33 S. King St., Suite 300, Honolulu, HI 96813	Main (808) 259-6658
(includes Shelter)	Kumuhonua Transitional Living Center	Transitional Living
	91-1096 Yorktown St., Building 36 Kapolei, HI 96707	Center (808) 682-5494
	For Brochure: https://www.hcapweb.org/wp- content/uploads/2014/03/Kumuhonua-Brochure-04-12-18.pdf	

Housing Solutions, Inc.	Housing Solutions Incorporated (HIS) is a non-profit enterprise developing and managing affordable neighborhoods on Oahu. HIS operates over 700 apartments housing over 1,600 residents who might otherwise be homeless, or at risk of being homeless.	Corporate Office (808) 973-0050
	https://www.hsiservices.net/	
	PO Box 11360 Honolulu, HI 96828	
Institute for Human Services	www.ihshawaii.org	Homeless Help.
	Ka'aahi Service Center & Business Office (Women & Families Facilities) 546 Ka'aahi St., Honolulu, hi 96817	If you or someone you interact with needs help, contact us today (808) 447-2800
	Sumner Service Center (Men's Facilities) 350 Sumner Street Honolulu, Hawaii 96817	Ka'aahi: (808) 447-2800
	Kaamahu Housing & Employment Service Center 916 Kaamahu Place A, Honolulu, HI 96817	Summer: (808) 447-2900
	HIS Service Locations: https://ihshawaii.org/contact	Kaamahu: (808) 447-2887
		Housing support: (808) 447-2862 or (808) 447-2868
Mental Health Kokua – Safe Haven	Safe Haven is permanent supported housing for single, homeless adults with mental illnesses. Many homeless people	(808) 524-SAFE or
(includes Shelter)	are vulnerable, disoriented, and fearful, and can be victims of robbery, rape or attack. Many are overwhelmed by the expectations of traditional programs and lack insight into their mental illness and decline available services and treatment.	(808) 524-7233
	126 N Pauahi Street, Honolulu, HI 96817	
	www.mentalhealthkokua.org	
River of Life Mission	www.riveroflifemission.com	(808) 524-7656
(includes Shelter)	100 North Pau-ahi St.	
	Honolulu, HI 96817	
	(Located on the corner of Maunakea & Pauahi Street	
	The Double Doors on Pauahi are the Main Entrance.)	

Lighthouse Outreach Center, Waipahū (Emergency, Singles & Families)	The goal of Lighthouse Outreach Center is to move guests out of the shelter to temporary housing, alleviating worries of day-to-day existence, and allowing planning for the future. http://www.churchservicehonolulu.com/ 94-230 Leokane St., Waipahu, HI 96797	(808) 680-0823
UH Center on the Family	The Center is a unit within the College of Tropical Agriculture and Human Resources (CTAHR) at the University of Hawai'i at Mānoa, a multidisciplinary faculty with training in human development, social work, sociology, psychology, and family resource management. The faculty and staff work at the intersection of research and outreach by collaborating with academic colleagues, local nonprofit and community organizations, state government agencies, and local and national philanthropies. http://uhfamily.hawaii.edu/ 2515 Campus Road, Miller Hall 103, Honolulu, HI 96822	(808) 956-4132
United States Veterans Initiative (includes Shelter)	Veterans seeking housing should call to inquire about transitional, long-term, and permanent housing, including the signature program, Veterans in Progress, and the ADVANCE Women's Program. www.usvetsinc.org	Veterans Seeking Housing: (808) 630-0771
	Barber's Point Office P.O. Box 75329, Kapolei, HI 96707 https://usvets.org/locations/barbers-point/	
Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center - Community Health (homeless outreach only)	www.wcchc.com 86-260 Farrington Highway, Waianae, HI 96792 Community Health Health Care to the Homeless provides health care via mobile van services to the homeless living along the Waianae Coast and Kalaeloa. A team of healthcare providers delivers services to the homeless. http://www.wcchc.com/Services/Community-Health	Main: (808) 697-3300
Waianae Community Outreach	Provide Comprehensive services with Aloha to individuals & families in need so they can become Self-Sufficient. http://www.wcohawaii.org/ P.O. Box 1912, Waianae, HI 96792	Main: (808) 696-5667

Women in Need (WIN) (includes Shelter)	Since 1996, Women In Need (WIN) has been serving Hawaii's community by assisting women and their families with transitional housing and other services.	Oahu: (808) 486-1996 Kauai (808) 245-1996
	The Mission: "empowering Hawaii's families to lead healthy and full lives" provides the framework for the organization to give women and children a safe place to live while implementing programs to help them develop and maintain self-sufficiency.	
	https://www.winhi.org/	
	94-853 Kuhaulua St. #138 Waipahu, HI 96797	

Hawai'i Island Homeless Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawai'i Island Home for Recovery, Inc.	Hawaii Island Home for Recovery provides safe housing to persons in need who desire to live free of alcohol and illegal drugs. https://hiuw.org/hawaii-island-home-for-recovery-inc/ 55 Kilauea Ave., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 934-7852
HOPE Services Hawaii	HOPE operates 8 shelters across Hawaiʻi Island. HOPE Services prioritizes shelter on vulnerability and need. 357 Waianuenue Ave., Hilo, HI 96720 https://hopeserviceshawaii.org/shelter/	Main: (808) 935-3050
HOPE Services Hawaii – Keolahou (MEN)	Keolahou is an emergency shelter and assessment center for single men and is Hawai'i Island's first 'ohana zone. It is located at the Old Hilo Hospital, just half a mile makai from Hilo Medical Center. 34 Rainbow Drive, Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 935-2973

HOPE Services Hawaii – Hale Maluhia Men's shelter (MEN)	Hale Maluhia Men's Shelter is an emergency shelter that offers beds for single males. Service animals are accepted with proper documentation.	(808) 443-4717
	110 Ululani St., Hilo, HI 96720	
	Shelter is temporary, and the goal is to quickly get you on a pathway to housing so you can move into your own space as soon as possible.	
HOPE Services Hawaii – West Hawaii emergency housing Program (MEN)	West Hawaii Emergency Housing Program Referrals are conducted through outreach services and placed on a wait list.	If you need assistance, or want to make a referral, connect with the team at (808) 935-
,	HOPE Services prioritizes placement for shelter based on the vulnerability and need.	3050.
	Shelter is temporary, and the goal is to quickly get you on a pathway to housing so you can move into your own space as soon as possible.	
HOPE Services Hawaii – Kihei Pua Family Shelter (WOMEN)	Kihei Pua Family Shelter in Hilo accepts families with children, single females, and couples. Priority is given to those with minor children.	(808) 937-1837
	115 Kapiolani St. Hilo, HI 96720	
	Shelter is temporary, and the goal is to quickly get you on a pathway to housing so you can move into your own space as soon as possible.	
HOPE Services Hawaii – West Hawaii emergency	West Hawaii emergency Housing Program	If you need assistance, or want to make a
Housing Program (WOMEN)	Referrals are conducted through outreach services and placed on a wait list.	referral, connect with the team at (808) 935-3050.
	HOPE Services prioritizes placement for shelter based on the vulnerability and need.	
	Shelter is temporary, and the goal is to quickly get you on a pathway to housing so you can move into your own space as soon as possible.	

HOPE Services Hawaii – Kihei Pua Family Shelter (Couples & Families)	Kihei Pua Family Shelter in Hilo accepts families with children, single females, and couples. Priority is given to those with minor children.	(808) 937-1837
	115 Kapiolani St. Hilo, HI 96720	
	Shelter is temporary, and the goal is to quickly get you on a pathway to housing so you can move into your own space as soon as possible.	
HOPE Services Hawaii – Sacred Heart Community KUPUNA (SENIORS) – WOMEN & MEN	Constructed in just 30 days, Sacred Heart Shelter was a swift response to an immediate need. HOPE Services, in conjunction with several community partners, jumped into action to build this 20-unit shelter for displaced seniors.	(808) 936-8415
	Now, HOPE Services are partnering with members of the community to provide more long-term affordable housing solutions for the kūpuna.	
	Akeakamai Loop, Pāhoa, HI 96778 (Search Tin Shack Bakery on Google Maps – SHS is located immediately behind.)	
	Sacred Heart Housing This project will provide affordable studio housing for seniors.	
HOPE Services Hawaii –	Ohea House Veteran's Shelter	(808) 934-8658
Ohea House (VETERANS)	Provides a safe place in the home for homeless veterans, including private and semi-private rooms, three meals a day, while helping secure a more permanent place to live at no cost.	
	 Eligibility Requirements for Emergency Housing: Registered US Veteran Homeless 	
	21 W Ohea St, Hilo, HI 96720	
	Shelter is temporary, and the goal is to quickly get you on a pathway to housing so you can move into your own space as soon as possible.	

Kaua'i Homeless Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Kaua'i Economic Opportunity (KEO)	Kauai Economic Opportunity, "KEO" Services offered: Emergency Shelter, Transitional Housing, Homeless Outreach Program, Homeless Emergency Loan & Grant Program, Food Distribution 2804 Wehe Road, Lihue, HI 96766 https://www.hud.gov/states/hawaii/homeless/serviceorgskauai	Main: (808) 245-4077
Family Life Center, Inc Wahi Ho'omalu 'O Wailuku	Wahi Ho'omalu 'O Wailuku Wahi Ho'omalu 'O Wailuku is a temporary shelter that is open until March 2021. Each unit is 64-square-feet with two beds, air conditioning, electrical outlets and a designated parking space on the park's premises. 24-hour security also is provided, as well as a mobile trailer equipped with showers, bathrooms and laundry services. http://www.flcmaui.org/ 3016 Umi St., Suite 206, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 212-0850

County of Maui Homeless Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Family Life Center, Inc Ho'olanani	Ho'olanani is a low-barrier shelter open to women and families.	(808) 877-0880
(WOMEN & FAMILIES)	Ho'olanani is a housing-focused shelter. Through the shelter, Ho'olanani meets immediate basic needs, but do so with a desire of resolving the person's homelessness. Ho'olanani focuses on permanent solutions to each person's homelessness.	
	Ho'olanani offers daily meals, case management, life skills opportunities, and laundry facilities to the shelter participants.	
	http://www.flcmaui.org/ 95 South Kane St., Kahului, HI 96732	

Ka Hala A Ke Ola Homeless Resource	Emergency Shelter Program	Central Center
Center, Inc. (includes Shelter)	Provides emergency shelter for verified homeless individuals and families seeking shelter in Maui County. For single men and women, Ka Hala A Ke Ola Homeless Resource Center, Inc.	(808) 242-7600
	provides shelter beds in a dorm setting. For families, Ka Hala A Ke Ola Homeless Resource Center, Inc. provides either a studio or a two-bedroom unit. www.khako.org Central Center 670 Waiale Road, Wailuku, HI 96793	To speak with an Intake Coordinator Please call the Central location at (808) 242-4663 or th Lahaina location at (808) 856-1178.
The Salvation Army, Maui	Kahului, HI: Corps Community Center	(808) 871-6270
Country	45 West Kamehameha Ave., Kahului, HI 96732	
(Outreach)	https://kahului.salvationarmy.org/kahului/provide-shelter/	
Maui Economic	Harry & Jeannette Weinberg Family Center	(808) 249-2990
Opportunity	99-Mahalani St., Wailuku, HI 96793	
(Housing Placement)	http://www.meoinc.org/	
Maui AIDS Foundation	CASE MANAGEMENT & HOUSING The Director of Client Services and Case Managers serve previously known and newly identified HIV positive clients in the office, Monday through Friday from 8:30am to 4:30pm. Clients are evaluated to find out what their needs are and how best to meet those needs during the initial intake process. Case management is client focused.	(808) 242-4900
	Case Managers also work with a specialized housing program that helps clients of the Foundation with monthly rental assistance for qualified individuals. A case manager works closely with the client and the housing director to make sure proper paperwork is completed to access the program. www.mauiaids.org	
	1935 Main St., Suite 101, Wailuku, HI 96793	

Clean & Sober Housing

The Hawai'i Department of Health, Alcohol and Drug Abuse Division, Clean and Sober Homes Registry exists to ensure quality management, operational, ethical standards of sober homes, assist persons recovering from substance abuse to have a safe, clean, and sober environment that supports recovery. The registry establishes standards and procedures by which homes will be listed on the registry as described in Chapter 11-178 Hawai'i Administrative Rules. To access the Hawai'i Department of Health, Alcohol and Drug Abuse Division, Clean and Sober Homes Registry and to search a home near you, follow this link: https://health.hawaii.gov/substance-abuse/clean-sober-homes/.

Oahu Clean & Sober Houses on the Registry (partial listing)

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Faith House Ministries	702 Puuhale Road, Honolulu, HI 96819	Kathy Dance (800) 200-1177
Ka Ohu Hou O Mānoa	2970 Mānoa Road, Honolulu, HI 96822	Lydia Shepherd (808) 382-2220
Lipoa House	98-120 Lipoa Pl., #402, Honolulu, HI 96701	Anthony H. Gouveia Jr. *808) 724-7806
Makana O Ke Akua, Inc.	759, 761, 763, 765 McCully St., Honolulu, HI 96826	Harold Aldridge (808) 450-1327
Oxford House Akone	1802 Akone Pl., Suite 350, Honolulu, HI 96819	Joe Chavez (808) 957-0324
Oxford House Hau	1814 Hau St. (Downstairs), Honolulu, HI 96819	Lanee Ahee (808) 688-6059
Oxford House Ho'ohau'oli	1625 Kam IV Road (downstairs), Suite 350, Honolulu, HI 96819	Lanee Ahee (808) 688-6059
Oxford House Honolulu Hale	1091 S. Beretania St., #B, Honolulu, HI 96814	Lanee Ahee (808) 688-6059
Oxford House Kalani	1732 Kalani St., #2, Honolulu, HI 96819	Lanee Ahee (808) 688-6059
Oxford House Kalihi Women	1021 Gulick Ave., Honolulu, HI 96819	Joe Chavez (808) 957-0324
Oxford House Kam IV	2479 Lakoloa Place (upstairs), Honolulu, HI 96819	Lanee Ahee (808) 688-6059
Oxford House Kealoha	207 Kalihi St., Suite 106-9, Honolulu, HI 96819	Lanee Ahee (808) 688-6059
Oxford House Ku'oko'a	1814 Hau Street, #201 (upstairs), Honolulu, HI 96819	Joe Chavez (808) 957-0324
Oxford House Mahana	1802A Akone Place, Suite 300, Honolulu, HI 96819	Derrick Duffie Outreach (808) 688-6868
Oxford House Maluhia	2996 Kalihi St. (downstairs), Honolulu, HI 96819	Lanee Ahee (808) 688-6059
Oxford House Mana'olana	1625 Kam IV Road Unit A (upstairs), Honolulu, HI 96819	Joe Chavez (808) 778-8894

Oxford House Noho Kula	1221 Ala Aupaka Pl., Suite 350, Honolulu, HI 96818	Lanee Ahee (808) 688-6059
Oxford House Noho Uka	2996 Kalihi Street, Ubnit A (upstairs), Honolulu, HI 96819	Lanee Ahee (808) 688-6059
Oxford House Piliwai	2749 Piliwai St., Suite 300, Honolulu, HI 96819	Lanee Ahee (808) 688-6059
Women in Need Bridge to Success	99-751 Nahiolea St., Aiea, HI 96701	Dayna Schultz (808) 486-1996
Women in Need Bridge to Success	99-159 Puakala St., Aiea, HI 96701	Monique Temblor-Lee (808) 486-1996
HKO Kane Hale I	84-740 Farrington Hwy., Waianae, HI 96792	Lisa Garcia (808) 696-3315

Hawai'i Island Clean & Sober Houses on the Registry (partial listing)

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawaii Island Sober Living LLC	73-4592 Mamalahoa Hwy., Kailua Kona, HI 96740	John Burke (808) 895-7356
Health and Wellness Essentials of Hawaii	73-1118 Oluolu Street, Kailua Kona, HI 96740	James L. Robertson/ John M. Biery (414) 544-0035

Kaua'i Clean & Sober Houses on the Registry (partial listing)

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Women in Need Bridge II Success Kaua'i	4536 Ekolu St., Lihue, HI 96766	Mary Lou Kai (808) 245-1996

County of Maui Clean & Sober Houses on the Registry (partial listing)

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Aloha House, Inc Mokapu	427 Mokapu St., Kahului, HI 96732	Maelynn Potter (808) 242-9733
Aloha House, Inc Onehee	720 Onehee St., Kahului, HI 96732	Maelynn Potter (808) 242-9733

Mālama Family Recovery Center – Ano St.	388 Ano St., Kahului, HI 96732	Lisa Ponichtera (808) 877-7117
Mālama Family Recovery Center - Wakea	78 S. Wakea Ave., Kahului, HI 96732	Lisa Ponichtera (808) 877-7117
Aloha House, Inc.	2062 W. Vineyard St., Wailuku, HI 96793	Maelynn Potter (808) 242-9733
Aloha House, Inc Nukuwai	661 Nukuwai Place, Wailuku, HI 96793	Maelynn Potter (808) 242-9733

Rental Assistance

Review your lease agreement carefully so you understand your responsibilities. The Hawai'i Landlord -Tenant Code will help you understand your rights as a tenant. Read the Code at the library for free or buy a copy from the Dept. of Commerce & Consumer Affairs at (808) 586-2634. You can also download a copy at http://cca.hawaii.gov/ocp/

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Catholic Charities Hawaiʻi	Housing & Homeless Solutions There are many reasons why a person or a family may become homeless and unsheltered. Catholic Charities Hawaii's programs are designed to help people move into or maintain affordable permanent housing and attain self-sufficiency. The programs provide transitional housing, housing placement, counseling, financial and material assistance, case management, employment training, budgeting, and tenant education. www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org	For Financial Assistance and Services: O'ahu (808) 521-HELP or (808) 521-4357 Hawai'i Island (808) 935-HOPE or (808) 935-4673 Maui (808) 873-HOPE or (808) 873-4673 Kaua'l (808) 241-HOPE or (808) 241-HOPE or
Section 8 – Hawaiʻi Public Housing	Hawaii Public Housing Authority 1002 N. School St., Honolulu, HI 96817 www.hpha.hawaii.gov Applications for Federal Public Housing, State of Hawai'i Public Housing and Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Program. http://www.hpha.hawaii.gov/faqs/section8.html	(808) 832-4692 TTY: (808) 832-6083

Daily Listings	Craigslist Hawaii www.craigslist.org	No Phone Number Listed
Aloha United Way	www.auw211.org	Dial 2-1-1 or
	www.auw.org/homeless-program	Call (808) 536-1951
US Dept. of Housing (HUD)	1132 Bishop St., Suite 1400, Honolulu, HI 96813-4918	(808) 457-4662
- Honolulu Field Office	https://www.hud.gov/states/hawaii	For questions about HUD rental programs,
	Rental Help: Hawaii	including Housing
	https://www.hud.gov/states/hawaii/renting	Choice (Section 8) Vouchers, contact the
		Public and Indian
		Housing (PIH)
		Information Resource Center Toll-free:
		(800) 955-2232
Rentals Illustrated	Web site offers listing by island. Available at supermarkets statewide.	No Phone Number Listed
	www.rentalsillustrated.com	Listed
	Oahu Listings https://www.rentalsillustrated.com/oahu-listings/	
	Maui Listings	
	https://www.rentalsillustrated.com/maui-listings/	
	Hawaii Listings https://www.rentalsillustrated.com/hawaii-listings/	
	Kauai Listings https://www.rentalsillustrated.com/Kauai-listings/	
	Molokai Listings https://www.rentalsillustrated.com/molokai-listings/	
	Lanai Listings https://www.rentalsillustrated.com/lanai-listings/	

The Salvation Army – Hawaiian & Pacific Islands Division	Divisional Headquarters https://hawaii.salvationarmy.org/	Divisional Headquarters (808) 988-2136
	Basic Needs Program https://hawaii.salvationarmy.org/hawaii/basicneeds	Family Services Office (808) 841-5565
	Family Services Office 296 N. Vineyard Blvd., Honolulu, HI	Hale Palekana (808) 661-5335
	Hale Palekana 131 Shaw Street, Lahaina, HI	Kokua Soup Kitchen (808) 245-2571 & (808) 335-0307
	Kokua Soup Kitchen 4465 Puolo Rd., Hanapepe, HI & 4182 Hardy St., Lihue, HI	William Booth Safe Haven (808) 871-6270
	William Booth Safe Haven 45 W. Kamehameha Street, Kahului, HI	Kahului Care-A-Van (808) 871-6270
	Kahului Care-A-Van 45 W. Kamehameha Street, Kahului, HI	
Weekly listing	Hawaii Fair Housing Enforcement Program at The Legal Aid Society of Hawaii	Oahu (808) 536-4302
	924 Bethel St., Honolulu, HI 96813 https://www.fairhousinghawaii.org/	Neighbor Islands 1-800-499-4302

	Home Ownership Assistance	
Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawai'ian Community Assets - Oahu	Contact and General Information HCA implements a comprehensive housing education and counseling plan that provides individual and families with the tools they need to secure and sustain permanent housing. HOUSING AND FINANCIAL COUNSELING HCA'S Community Services Specialists are certified to provide individualized counseling to assist individuals and families create a financial action plan to build savings, pay down debt and improve credit with the goal of securing and sustaining permanent, permanent affordable housing. The Housing and Financial Counseling services include: Financial Counseling: Establish an affordable budget and build credit. Rental Counseling: Secure rental housing. Pre-Purchase Counseling: Become financially qualified to purchase a home. Post-Purchase Counseling: Learn how to be a successful homeowner. Foreclosure Prevention Counseling: Keep your home. Www.hawaiiancommunity.net Honolulu, Oahu 200 N. Vineyard Blvd., Ste. A300, Honolulu, HI 96817 Hilo, Hawaii 260 Kamehameha Ave., #207, Hilo, HI 96720 Anahola, Kauai 4523 Ioane Road, Anahola, HI 96703 Wailuku, Maui 24 North Church St., #210, Wailuku, HI 96793	Toll Free 1-866-400-1116 Honolulu, Oahu (808) 587-7886 Hilo, Hawaii (808) 934-0801 Anahola, Kauai (808) 632-2070 Wailuku, Maui (808) 727-8270
Office of Hawaiian Affairs	www.oha.org 560 N. Nimitz Hwy., #200, Honolulu, HI 96817 Economic Self-Sufficiency https://www.oha.org/economic-self-sufficiency/	(808) 594-1835

		(000) 000 0500
Dept. of Hawaiʻian Homelands	Loan Services DHHL's Loan Services Branch helps current lessees finance home construction. Offers loans for home repairs, farming, and ranching. Seeks assistance from the private and public sectors for loan financing. www.dhhl.hawaii.gov HALE Program HALE means "house" in 'ōlelo Hawai'i. The HALE Program, established in 2012 by the Department of Hawaiian Home Lands, aids lessees and Waiting List applicants with financial literacy education and support services. Services included in the program are: I Homebuyer Education Owner Builder Process Vacant Lot Construction Post-Home Maintenance Financial Planning 101 Lease Cancellation Prevention Medicare/Medicaid Affordable Care Act For Homestead Associations/Organizations Listing: http://dhhl.hawaii.gov/homestead-associations/	(808) 620-9500
U.S Department of Housing And Urban Development (HUD)	Native Hawaiian Housing https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/codetalk/onap/nh U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 1132 Bishop Street, Suite 1400 Honolulu, HI 96813	For more information on these Native Hawaiian Programs, please contact a Native Hawaiian Program Specialist, in the HUD Honolulu Field Office: Claudine Allen (808) 457-4674 Claudine.C.Allen@hud. gov
Hawaiʻi Homeownership Center	Provides education, information, and support to create successful first-time homeowners in Hawai'i. www.hihomeownership.org 1259 Aala St. #201, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 523-9500 Toll-free: 1 (877) 523-9503 Correspondence regarding Kauai, Maui, and Big Island (Kona, Hilo) are directed to Oahu.

Habitat for Humanity – Hawaiʻi	Supports Hawaiʻi's local habitat affiliates by securing greater financial resources for building homes and promoting the unique Habitat-self-help model raising awareness that decent housing is a matter of conscience and action. www.habitathawaii.org 2051 Young St., #82, Honolulu, HI 96826	(808) 847-7676
Self-Help Housing Program – Hawaii Island Community Development Corporation (HICDC)	The Hawaii Island Community Development Corporation (HICDC) is a non-profit housing developer that has coordinated the development of 278 low-income rental units, 174 subdivision lots, and 331 mutual self-help housing units on Hawaii Island.	Phone: (808) 969-1158 or Email: info.hicdc@gmail.com.
	The mission focus of HICDC is to facilitate the development of housing for low- and moderate-income households through direct development and self-help development coordination. HICDC currently serves Hawaii Island. https://www.hicdcorp.org/	

Start Up Your Utilities

Electric Services

Island	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Oahu	Hawaiian Electric Company www.heco.com 820 Ward Ave., Honolulu 96814	(808) 548-7311
Maui	Maui Electric https://www.mauielectric.com/	(808) 871-9777
Hawaii Island - Hilo	Hawaiʻi Electric Light https://www.hawaiielectriclight.com/ 1200 Kilauea Ave., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 969-6999
Hawaii Island - Kona	Hawaiʻi Electric Light https://www.hawaiielectriclight.com/ 74-5519 Kaiwi St., Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	(808) 329-3584
Kauai	Kauai Island Utility Cooperative https://website.kiuc.coop/ 4463 Pahee St., #1, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 246-4300

Molokai	Maui Electric	1(877) 871-8461
	https://www.mauielectric.com/	
	Lot 32A Uliili Street, Palaau, Molokai 96748	
Lanai	Maui Electric	1(877) 871-8461
	https://www.mauielectric.com/	
	PO Box 630608 Lanai City, HI 96763	

The Gas Company

www.hawaiigas.com

Island	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Oahu	515 Kamake'e St., Honolulu 96814	(808) 535-5933
Hawaii Island - Hilo	945 Kalanianaole Ave., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 935-0021
Hawaii Island - Kona	75-1027 Henry St., #111A, Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	(808) 329-2984
Lanai	730 Lanai Ave., Lanai City, HI 96763	(808) 877-6557
Kauai	3990 Rice St., Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 245-3301
Maui	70 Hāna Highway, Kahului, HI 96732	(808) 877-6557
Molokai	Moloka'i Industrial Park Ulili Street, Kaunakakai, HI 96748	(808) 877-6557

Cellular Telephone Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
АТ&Т	www.att.com/wireless Go to website and look for Store Locations	No Phone Number Listed
Boost Mobile	www.boostmobile.com Go to website and look for Store Locations	No Phone Number Listed
Verizon Wireless	www.verizonwireless.com Go to website and look for Store Locations	No Phone Number Listed

Mobi PCS	https://mobicustomercare.com/ Go to website and look for Store Locations	No Phone Number Listed
T-Mobile & Sprint	www.t-mobile.com	1-800-TMOBILE
	Go to website and look for Store Locations	

Land Line Telephone Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawaiʻian Telcom	Home Phone Services https://www.hawaiiantel.com/Residential/Home-phone/Overview	(808) 643-0826
	Check Availability in your area: https://www.hawaiiantel.com/Residential/Check-for-Service?leadpath=Home%20Phone	
Spectrum (formally Oceanic)	https://www.spectrum.com/home-phone Go to website and check availability & offers	1(855) 243-8892

Television Services

There are other cable options available. Check for services that meet your needs.

- If you owe money from past services with any of the above companies, you will need to pay them in full before they will allow you to start a new service.
- Research the best plan that works for you and your budget. Please note that some companies may do a credit check.
- Cash payments are accepted in-person at physical office locations. These companies also accept money orders, until you establish a checking account.
- Honolulu Community Action Program takes applications in June for utility assistance under their LIHEAP program. Call (808) 488-6834 for more information.

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Spectrum (formally Oceanic)	https://www.spectrum.com/services/hawaii Go to website and check availability & offers	1(855) 243-8892
Hawaiʻian Telcom	https://www.hawaiiantel.com/Residential/TV/Overview Go to website and check availability	(808) 643-0837
DIRECTV	www.directvdeals.com Go to website to view packages	1(833) 246-4694

Water & Sewer Services

Island	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Oahu	Board of Water Supply www.boardofwatersupply.com 630 S. Beretania St., Honolulu 96843	(808) 748-5000
Hawaii	Hawaii Water Service https://www.hawaiiwaterservice.com/ 68-1845 Waikoloa Rd, Unit 216, Waikoloa, HI 96738	(808) 883-2046 Toll Free: 1(877) 886-7784
Lanai	Lanai Water Company www.lanaiwatercompany.com 949 Lanai Ave., Lanai City, HI 96763	(808) 565-3664
Kauai	Department of Water http://www.kauaiwater.org/contact_us.asp 4398 Pua Loke St., Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 245-5400
Maui	County of Maui Department of Water Supply https://www.mauicounty.gov/126/Department-of-Water-Supply 200 S. High St., Kalana O Maui Bldg, 5 th Flr, Wailuku, HI 96793	Please call (808) 270- 7730 and press "3" or call 855-385-4836 to pay your bill over the phone.
Molokai Field Operations	County of Maui Department of Water Supply https://www.mauicounty.gov/126/Department-of-Water-Supply Field Operations- Molokai https://www.mauicounty.gov/directory.aspx?did=98	Please call (808) 270-7730 and press "3" or call 855-385-4836 to pay your bill over the phone. For Field Operations-Molokai: (808) 553-3531

NATIVE HAWAIIAN

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Office of Hawaiʻian Affairs - Oahu	www.oha.org 560 N. Nimitz Hwy., Suite 200, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 594-1835
Office of Hawaiʻian Affairs - East Hawaii (Hilo)	www.oha.org Wailoa Plaza, Suite 20-CDE, 399 Hualani St., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 933-3106

Office of Hawaiʻian Affairs - West Hawaii (Kona)	www.oha.org 75-1000 Henry St., Suite 205, Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	(808) 327-9525
Office of Hawaiʻian Affairs - Maui*	www.oha.org 737 Lower Main St., Suite B2., Wailuku, HI 96793 * – Appointment suggested for this location.	(808) 873-3364
Office of Hawaiʻian Affairs - Lanai*	www.oha.org P.O. Box 631413, Lāna'i City, HI 96763 *— Appointment suggested for this location.	(808) 565-7930
Office of Hawaiʻian Affairs - Molokai	www.oha.org P.O. Box 1717, Kaunakakai, HI 96748	(808) 560-3611
Office of Hawaiʻian Affairs - Kauai & Niihau*	www.oha.org 4405 Kukui Grove St. Suite 103, Lihue, HI 96766 * – Appointment suggested for this location.	(808) 241-3390
Office of Hawaiʻian Affairs - Washington D.C.*	www.oha.org 211 K Street NE, Washington, DC 20002 *- Appointment suggested for this location.	(202) 506-7238
Kamehameha Schools	www.ksbe.edu 567 South. King Street, Honolulu, HI 96813 Go to website to apply for college scholarships.	(808) 523-6200
Kapo'oloku Kapiolani Community College	Native Hawaiian Student Success Program https://www.kapiolani.hawaii.edu/campus-life/student-services/kapooloku-program/ kapnhss@hawaii.edu	(808) 734-9714
ALU LIKE, Inc. – Central Administrative Office	Www.alulike.org Central Administrative Office Hale O Nā Limahana 2969 Māpunapuna Place, Suite 200 Honolulu, HI 96819 Services at this location: Hoʻāla Hou – Hawaiʻi High Risk Reduction Hoʻomānea 'Ōiwi – Employment & Training Ka Ipu Kāʻeo – Education & Training Kumu Kahi – Elderly Services Ka Waihona Puke 'Ōiwi – Native Hawaiian Library	(808) 535-6700
ALU LIKE, Inc. – Leeward Area Office	www.alulike.org 89-137 Nānākuli Avenue, Nānākuli, Hawaiʻi 96792 Services at this location: Hoʻāla Hou – Hawaiʻi High Risk Reduction	(808) 668-0553

ALU LIKE, Inc. – Kauai	www.alulike.org 2970 Kele Street #116, LĪhu'e, Hawai'i 96766	(808) 245-8545
Nauai	Services at this location:	
	Hoʻāla Hou – Hawaiʻi High Risk Reduction	
	Hoʻomānea ʻŌiwi – Employment & Training	
	Kumu Kahi – Elderly Services	
	www.alulike.org	(808) 248-7286
ALU LIKE, Inc. – Maui (Hana Office)	Hana Community Center, Rm. D6, P.O. Box 682, Hana-Maui, Hawaiʻi 96713	
	Services at this location:	
	 Hoʻāla Hou – Hawaiʻi High Risk Reduction 	
ALU LIKE, Inc. –	www.alulike.org	(808) 242-9774
Maui (Wailuku)	J. Walter Cameron Center	
,	95 Mahalani Street, Suite 28-1B, Wailuku, Hawai'i 96793	
	Services at this location:	
	 Hoʻomānea 'Ōiwi – Employment & Training 	
	Kumu Kahi – Elderly Services	
ALU LIKE, Inc. –	www.alulike.org	(808) 553-5393
Maui (Molokai)	MOLOKA'I	
	10 N. Mohala Street, Kaunakakai, Hawai'i 96748	
	Services at this location:	
	 Hoʻomānea ʻŌiwi – Employment & Training 	
	Kumu Kahi – Elderly Services	
ALU LIKE, Inc. –	www.alulike.org	(808) 535-6785
Hawaii (Hilo Office)	HAWAI'I – Hilo Office:	
,	89-1151 Milolii Road, Captain Cook, Hawaiʻi 96704	
	Services at this location:	
	 Hoʻāla Hou – Hawaiʻi High Risk Reduction 	
ALU LIKE, Inc. –	www.alulike.org	(808) 961-2625 or
Hawaii	HAWAI'I	(808) 895-2158
	32 Kinoʻole Street, #102 & #112, Hilo, Hawaiʻi 96720	
	Services at this location:	
	Services at this location: • Hoʻomānea ʻŌiwi – Employment & Training	

Pu'a Foundation

Empowering Individuals, Families & Communities

(808) 945-3570

www.puafoundation.org

Mailing Address

P.O. Box 11025, Honolulu, HI 96828 Email: info@puafoundation.net

Programs: OLA

In Hawaiian ola means life, but there is more, such as: health, well-being, living, livelihood, means of support, salvation; alive, living; curable, spared, recovered; healed; to live; to spare, save, heal, grant life, survive, thrive. Inspired by the deepest meaning of the word, Pūʻā Foundation works toward making a difference in the lives of families affected by trauma and incarceration.

OLA STRATEGY / TARGET / GOAL STRATEGY:

O – **O**rganize Community and Resources.

L - Learn about Trauma, How to Address it and How to Help.

A – **A**ct in Alignment – Provide Connected, Comprehensive and Consistent Support and Resources.

TARGET:

Native Hawaiian women represent 20% of the general population in Hawaii, but are 40% of the prison population. The target is a 20% reduction.

GOAL:

To end the over-representation of Native Hawaiians incarcerated & break the generational cycle – starting with women & children.

Inspiring new life!

COMMUNITY EDUCATIONAL RESOURCES - UNDERSTANDING HAWAII'S HISTORY AND HISTORICAL TRAUMA

Ua Mau Ke Ea – The Ua Mau Ke Ea (UMKE) Collection, a textbook, the historical documentary and a theatrical film version, developed by the Foundation in 2011, are community educational resources on the political and legal history of the Hawaiian Islands. UMKE helps with the understanding of historical traumatic events and its long-term effects on individuals and society. UMKE chronicles Hawaii's history through storytelling, interviews, archival images and Hawaiian-language newspaper articles. It takes the reader and viewer on a journey from 18th century Hawaii under the rule of King Kamehameha I, through the 19th century of the Hawaiian Kingdom to present day Hawaii. The materials are used at WCCC in the Cultural Healing and Well-being course.

See link, "Transcribing Means Healing" or http://www.midweek.com/transcribing-means-healing/ - transcriptions of Hawaiian Newspapers at WCCC (former project) and Ua Mau Ke Ea/Ike Ku'oko'a. Ua Mau Ke Ea continues with materials used in the Cultural Healing and Well-being course at WCCC.

Hawaiʻi Culture & Spiritual Services Center	Teaching and experiencing Hawai'ian Cultural Traditions. www.kahunateachings.com	No Phone Number Listed
Native Hawaiʻian Healing – Waikīkī Health Center	P.O. Box 4782, Kaneohe, HI 96744 Waikiki Health complements medical services with Native Hawaiian Healing, which is available for all patients at no cost. www.waikikihc.org/patients/services/traditional - hawaiian-healing/ 'Ōhua Clinic – Waikiki: 277 'Ōhua Ave., Honolulu, HI 96815 Native Hawaiian Healing services include: Lomilomi – a spiritual laying of hands beneficial for many chronic conditions Ho'oponopono – spiritual counseling/conflict resolution providing positive solutions to problems of substance abuse, physical abuse and other interpersonal issues La'au Lapa'au – medicinal herbs that treat common ailments and chronic conditions Treatment plans and management – combing the above treatments with exercise, fitness and a nutrition plan Counseling and education	Ohua Clinic (808) 922-4787 For appointments, ca (808) 537-8465.
Native Hawaiian Health Care System	Native Hawaiian Health Care System To Learn More About Breast Health Care call or visit your own health care provider. If you do not have one, call the Native Hawaiian Health Care System on your island. Molokai Nā Pu'uwai https://napuuwai.org/ Oahu Ke Ola Mamo https://www.keolamamo.org/ Hawaii Hui Mālama Ola Nā https://hmono.org/ Kauai, Niihau Ho`ola Lahui http://www.hoolalahui.org/ Maui Hui No Ke Ola Pono https://hnkop.org/	Molokai Nā Puʻuwai (808) 560-3653 Oahu Ke Ola Mamo (808) 845-4646 Hawaii Hui Mālama Ola Nā (808) 969-9220 Kauai, Niihau Ho`ola Lahui (808) 240-0100 Maui Hui No Ke Ola Pono (808) 244-4647

ADULTS WITH DISABILITIES

General Support Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Division of Vocational Rehabilitation (DVR) – Dept. of Human Services	Division of Vocational Rehabilitation Administration Office 1010 Richards Suite 217, Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813 PH: (808) 586-9745 The vision at the Division of Vocational Rehabilitation is "Move Forward to Work." DVR's offices on Hawai'i Island, Maui, Moloka'i, O'ahu and Kaua'i, are accessible statewide within the communities in order to meet the needs of those individuals seeking services. www.humanservices.hawaii.gov/vr/	Administration Office (808) 586-9745 Interested in Applying for Services? Contact your nearest VR office for assistance: Oahu: (808) 586-4824 Kapolei: (808) 692-8604 Deaf Section: (808) 447-1454 (VP) Blind Branch: (808) 586-5269 (V/TTY) Hawai'i Island Hilo: (808) 974-6444 Kona: (808) 323-0025 Kaua'i Līhu'e: (808) 274-3333 Maui County Maui, Moloka'i, & Lana'i: (808) 984-8350
Statewide Independent Living Council of Hawaiʻi	Promote independent living and the integration of persons with disabilities into the community and to aid individuals in achieving their goals and basic human rights. www.hisilc.org 841 Bishop St., Ste. 201 Honolulu, HI 96813 Email: silced886@gmail.com	(808) 585-7452

Island Skill Gathering (ISG)	ISG was founded by husband-and-wife team Wally Soares and Valerie Miehlstein in May 1989 to provide local access to assistive technology — solutions designed to meet the needs of an individual, institution, school, or organization. ISG offers work-site evaluations, product sales, support services, and training to people with disabilities and support agencies throughout the State of Hawaii.	Voice or TTY: (808) 732-4622
	ISG carries a variety of assistive technology devices, backed by a highly experienced staff with over 30 years' experience in the assistive technology field. ISG's expertise is in the area of assistive technology for low vision and blindness, speech, hearing, learning disabilities, and physical impairments. ISG also specializes in public access solutions to meet the needs of libraries, schools, colleges, hospitals, employment centers, and other public venues.	
	www.isghawaii.com	
	472 Kanaina Avenue, Honolulu, HI 96815	
	Email: <u>isghawaii808@twc.com</u>	
Island Disability Rights Center	The sole mission of the Hawaii Disability Rights Center is to protect and promote the human, civil and legal rights of individuals with disabilities, as established in the constitutions and laws of the State of Hawaii and the United States, through information, outreach, education, and advocacy.	(808) 949-2922 1(800) 882-1057
	www.hawaiidisabilityrights.org	
	1132 Bishop St., Ste. 2102, Honolulu, HI 96813	
	Email: info@hawaiidisabilityrights.org	

Disability & Communication Access	Applications for disability parking placard or special license plates. https://health.hawaii.gov/dcab/	Voice: (808) 586-8121
Board (DCAB)	1010 Richards Street, Room 118, Honolulu, HI 96813	TTY: (808) 586-8162
		Call DCAB Toll Free From Your County:
		Hawaii County 974-4000 ext. 6-8121#
		Kauai County 274-3141 ext. 6-8121#
		Maui County 984-2400 ext. 6-8121#
		Molokai & Lanai 1(800) 468-4644 ext. 6-8121#
Leadership in Disabilities & Achievement of Hawai'i	Supports and educate parents, families, & professionals to meet the needs of children & youth with any disability.	(808) 536-9684
	https://ldahawaii.org/	
	Harry and Jeanette Weinberg Kukui Center	
	245 N. Kukui St., Ste. 205, Honolulu, HI 96817	
Administration for Community Living	Accessing programs that help the aged and disable to live independently.	(202) 401-4634
	Administration for Community Living	To find local
	330 C. St., SW, Washington, DC 20201	resources: (800) 677-1116
	www.acl.gov	(000) 017 1110
	To find local resources search on eldercare locator:	
	https://eldercare.acl.gov/Public/Index.aspx	
United Cerebral Palsy Association of Hawaiʻi	Positively affect the quality of life for children and adults with cerebral palsy or other disabilities with similar service needs.	(808) 532-6744
	https://unitedcerebralpalsyhawaii.org/	
	414 Kuwili St., Ste. 105, Honolulu, HI 96817	

National Multiple Sclerosis Society	The National MS Society is a collective of passionate individuals who want to do something about MS now — to move together toward a world free of multiple sclerosis. MS stops people from moving. The National MS Society exists to make sure it doesn't. www.nationalmssociety.org Pacific South Coast 10089 Willow Creek Road, Suite 250, San Diego, CA 92131 https://www.nationalmssociety.org/Chapters/CAS	Phone: (760) 448-8400 Toll Free: 1(800) 344-4867
Access to Independence	Federally funded nonprofit promoting full participation of people with disabilities. http://accesstoindependence.org/hawaii/ Hawaii Branch 200 N. Vineyard Blvd., Suite 508, Box 4, Honolulu, HI 96817 The Hawaii Branch offers the following services: Advocacy Leadership Academy Youth Transition Transitions from Institutions Independent Living Skills Training Employment Prep Home Modifications Peer Support Groups Emergency Preparedness Workshops	(808) 369-9521
Assistive Technology Resource Centers of Hawaii	Assistive Technology Resource Centers of Hawaii Provides rehabilitative technology services to increase and maintain functional capabilities of individuals with disabilities. 200 N. Vineyard Blvd., Suite 430, Honolulu, HI 96817 https://www.atrc.org/ Email: barbara@atrc.org	(808) 532-7112 Toll Free: 1-800-645-3007

Deaf & Blind Resources

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Ho'opono Services for the Blind	Hoʻopono Services for the Blind is a branch of the Department of Human Services (DHS) Division of Vocational Rehabilitation (DVR) that provides comprehensive and specialized services that meet the varied needs of consumers across the State who are blind, both deaf and blind, or visually impaired. Services are provided free of charge regardless of race, color, national origin, sex, age, religion or disability.	Administration Office (808) 586-9745 Interested in Applying for Services? Please contact your nearest VR office for assistance.
	Division of Vocational Rehabilitation Administration Office 1010 Richards Suite 217, Honolulu, Hawaiʻi 96813	Oʻahu Honolulu: (808) 586-4824 Kapolei:
	https://humanservices.hawaii.gov/vr/hoopono/about/	(808) 692-8604
	Email: mbates@dhs.hawaii.gov	Deaf Section: (808) 447-1454 (VP)
		Blind Branch: (808) 586-5269 (V/TTY)
		Hawaiʻi Island Hilo: (808) 974-6444 Kona: (808) 323-0025
		Kauaʻi Līhuʻe: (808) 274-3333
		Maui County Maui, Molokaʻi, & Lanaʻi: (808) 984-8350
Hawaiʻi Interpreting Services	To enhance communication access for Deaf, hard of hearing, and Deaf-blind people of Hawaii through the provision of the highest quality of interpreting and captioning services on all islands.	(808) 394-7706 (808) 692-0595 (VP)
	Mailing address: P.O. Box 734 Kaneohe, Hawaii 96744 www.interpretinghawaii.com	

Comprehensive Service Center (CSC) – For People who are Deaf, Hard of Hearing, or Deaf- Blind	The Comprehensive Service Center (CSC) is a one-stop support and referral service funded by the Hawai'i State Legislature and the Division of Vocational Rehabilitation through a contract with the University of Hawai'i at Manoa Center on Disability Studies (CDS). CSC is staffed by a diverse group of people representative of the groups they serve. We provide academic classes, workshops, accessibility support, summer youth programs, and fun events that encourage the inclusion of all consumers. Www.csc-hawaii.org 1953 S. Beretania St., Ste. 5A Honolulu, HI 96826	Voice/Text: (808) 284-3551 Videophone: (808) 447-2044 Parking First floor - CSC stalls #40 & 41, or guest parking* Second floor - CSC stalls #49, 60, or 61
Comprehensive Service Center	For People who are Deaf, Hard of Hearing, or Deaf-Blind The Comprehensive Service Center (CSC) is a one-stop support and referral service funded by the Hawai'i State Legislature and the Division of Vocational Rehabilitation through a contract with the University of Hawai'i at Manoa Center on Disability Studies (CDS). We are staffed by a diverse group of people representative of the groups they serve. We provide academic classes, workshops, accessibility support, summer youth programs, and fun events that encourage the inclusion of all consumers. https://www.csc-hawaii.org/ Address 1953 South Beretania St. Suite 5A Honolulu, HI 96826 E-mail: csc@csc-hawaii.org Parking First floor - CSC stalls #40 & 41, or guest parking* Second floor - CSC stalls #49, 60, or 61 *Guest parking - Maximum of 2 hours and you must register on the clipboard downstairs by the front door. Cars parked in the wrong stalls might be towed!	Phone: (808) 284-3551 Videophone: (808) 447-2044
Assistive Technology Resource Centers of Hawaii	Assistive Technology Resource Centers of Hawaii Provides rehabilitative technology services to increase and maintain functional capabilities of individuals with disabilities. 200 N. Vineyard Blvd., Suite 430, Honolulu, HI 96817 https://www.atrc.org/ Email: barbara@atrc.org	(808) 532-7112 Toll Free: 1-800-645-3007

Deaf Mental Health Services, Inc. in Paauilo – Behavioral Health Agency	Deaf Mental Health Services, Inc. (DEAF MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES, INC.) is a behavioral health agency in Paauilo, Hawaii. The NPI Number for Deaf Mental Health Services, Inc. is 1699943506. Behavioral health centers are responsible for assuring the delivery of community based mental health, mental retardation, substance abuse and/or behavioral health services to individuals with those disabilities. https://npino.com/behavioral-health/1699943506-deaf-mental-health-services%2C-inc./ The current location address for Deaf Mental Health Services, Inc. is: 443154 Kula Kahiko Road, Paauilo, Hawaii 96776 The mailing address for Deaf Mental Health Services, Inc. is: Po Box 413, Paauilo, Hawaii - 96776-0413	Contact Number: (808) 372-3984 Mailing Address Contact Number: (808) 372-3984
Videos of Deaf News Hawaiʻi/ASL Hawaiʻi	https://www.youtube.com/c/ASLHawaii	No Phone Number Listed
Isle Interpret	Isle Interpret promotes successful communication with deaf and hard of hearing persons throughout the state of Hawaii by offering affordable, convenient, and secure onsite American Sign Language (ASL) interpreting services, video remote interpreting services in ASL, real time captioning (RTC or CART) services, and computer assisted note taking (CAN) services. Isle Interpret provides services statewide to all public and private entities needing communication access services. Mailing Address P.O. Box 1380, Kaneohe, HI 96744 Services are Available 24 Hours/Day, 7 Days/Week www.isleinterpret.com Email: info@isleinterpret.com	Voice & Text/SMS Message (808) 445-9125 Toll Free (855) 475-3874 Videophone (For Deaf Callers) (808) 791-0505

Kapiolani Deaf Center	Kapi'olani Deaf Center provides programs and services for deaf students and faculty on the KCC campus, fostering the preparation of Deaf Education Paraprofessionals and programs for deaf children, their families, teachers, and the deaf identified communities in Hawai'i and the Pacific region. https://ohana.kapiolani.hawaii.edu/departments/kapiolani-deafcenter/ 4303 Diamond Head Rd, Manono Building, Room 102, Honolulu, HI 96816	Phone: (808) 734-9210 Videophone: (808) 447-3189
Hawaiʻi Association of the Blind	If you or any of your friends or acquaintances know of any blind person who needs help or assistance of any kind, please contact the Hawaii Association of the Blind. Hawaii Association of the Blind P.O. Box 60640 Ewa Beach, HI 96706-7640 Email: hab50@hotmail.com www.acb.org/hawaii	Phone: (808) 521-7648
Library for the Blind and Print Disabled (LBPD)	LBPD provides books and magazines in audio and braille for patrons who are certified as having a visual impairment or other physical limitation that prevents them from reading standard printed material. LBPD also has the largest collection of large print books in the state and a Radio Reading Service: a closed-circuit broadcast for registered patrons which features news from the Honolulu Star-Advertiser, grocery ads, and articles and stories from other local publications. www.librarieshawaii.org/branch/library-for-the-blind-and-physically-handicapped/ 402 Kapahulu Ave., Honolulu, HI 96815	(808) 733-8444

Relay Hawai'i – Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS)

What is relay service?

Relay Hawaii is a service overseen by the Hawaii Public Utilities Commission that provides full telephone accessibility to people who are deaf, hard-of-hearing, deaf-blind, or speech-disabled.

Relay Hawaii provides the equipment and the service free of charge to all qualified residents of Hawai'i or kama'aina.

Relay Hawaii allows the people of Hawai`i or kama'aina to communicate with friends, ohana, and anyone over the phone using text-telephone (TTY), captioned telephone (CapTel), online, and wireless relay services through specially trained relay operator. MAKE YOUR CONNECTION ...

Always available:

Relay Hawaii is available 24 hours a day, seven days a week, 365 days a year.

Accurate & Transparent:

A relay operator voices everything you type and types everything you say.

Private & Confidential:

All Relay Hawaii calls are strictly confidential. No records of any conversations are maintained.

Free Services:

The service is free for anyone to use. This service is funded by a surcharge on all telephone bills. Long distance charges may apply.

Specialized Equipment to use to contact Relay Hawaii:

People who require a TTY or CapTel phone may apply to the Relay Hawaii Equipment Program (RHEP).

www.relayhawaii.com

420 Waikamilo Rd., Ste. 405, Honolulu, HI 96817

For more information call:

LisaAnn Tom, Relay Hawaii Customer Relations Manager

1(800) 357-5168 (Voicemail)

1(866) 835-8169 (TTY)

(808) 447-3027 or (808) 791-0525 (Videophone)

Lisa.L.Tom@sprint.com or relayhawaii@sprint.com (email)

University Health Partners

University Health Partners of Hawaii - Speech and Hearing Clinic

University Health Partners of Hawaii are the faculty practice of the University of Hawaii at Mānoa John A. Burns School of Medicine.

Gold Bond Building 677 Ala Moana Boulevard, Suite 625 Honolulu, HI 96813

https://uhphawaii.org/index.php/csd/

Speech and Hearing Services are provided by a team of certified and licensed Speech-Language Pathologists and Audiologists.

Speech therapy services include evaluation and treatment of:

- how a person sounds when they speak (articulation, voice, fluency, and accent modification)
- what a person understands and says (expressive and receptive language)
- how a person uses language to communicate (social skills and pragmatics)
- how a person thinks (cognitive communication involving attention, memory, problem solving, planning and organizational skills)
 Hearing services include:
- evaluation and treatment of hearing loss
- · evaluation and treatment of tinnitus
- hearing aid fittings and services
- aural rehabilitation (re-training of how to hear sounds)
- evaluation of and an interdisciplinary approach for auditory processing skills
- hearing screenings for infants and young children with the use of Otoacoustic Emissions (OAE) (non-behavioral diagnostic tool)

Maui Economic Opportunity – Maui Independent Living Center (MILC)

Maui Economic Opportunity, Inc. 99 Mahalani Street, Wailuku, HI 96793

www.meoinc.org

Maui Independent Living Center

MILC has a mission to ensure that persons with disabilities are full social, civic and economic partners, both within their families and in a fully accessible community. Creating access and choice.

http://www.meoinc.org/content/5b62389e5a935/MILC Maui Inde pendent Living Center.html

If you or someone you care for need help to be more independent, take the first step and call MILC:

(808) 692-1580

Nani Watanabe, MILC Program Coordinator (808) 249-2990

Evalina.watanabe@me oinc.org

112

Leadership in Disabilities & Achievement of Hawai'i – Honolulu Office	Supporting and educating parents, families, and professionals to meet the needs of children and youth with a disability. www.ldahawaii.org	(808) 536-9684
	Harry & Jeanette Weinberg Kukui Center	
	245 N. Kukui St., Ste. 205, Honolulu, HI 96817	

Developmentally & Intellectually Delayed

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Number(s)
Developmental Disabilities Division (DDD) – State of Hawaiʻi Dept. of Health	Who does DDD serve? The State of Hawaii, Department of Health (DOH) Developmental Disabilities Division (DDD) serves people with intellectual and/or developmental disabilities (I/DD) who qualify for services.	Eligibility/Intake Office Contact Information Oahu (808) 733-1689
	What does DDD do? The Developmental Disabilities Division (DDD) oversees a statewide system of supports and services for eligible participants. DDD uses Hawaii's Medicaid 1915(c) Home and Community Based Services (HCBS) Waiver to provide a range of services and supports in the community through state and federal funding.	Hilo (808) 733-1689 Kona (808) 327-6212 Waimea (808) 887-6064
	DDD supports participants and their families to have full lives in the community. Through an initiative called "Possibilities Now!", DDD works with self-advocates and other community stakeholders to improve services to support participants and their families to engage in community living, just like anyone else. A DDD case manager will help support participants in their life goals through planning and coordination of services, using a person-centered approach. http://health.hawaii.gov/ddd/ 1250 Punchbowl St., Rm 463, Honolulu, HI 96813	Kauai (808) 241-3406 Maui including Lanai (808) 243-4625 Molokai (808) 553-7898

The Arc in Hawai'i

Provides services for people with intellectual and developmental disabilities on O'ahu.

www.thearcinhawaii.org

3989 Diamond Head Rd., Honolulu, HI 96816

Eligibility for Services

In order to receive most services at the Arc in Hawaii, participants need to be eligible for Medicaid Waiver. However, some services are also available on a fee-for-service basis for those able to pay for them.

Adult Day Health Services

Adult Day Health (ADH) services are Medicaid Waiver or Fee-for-Service services provided to participants in order to assist them in developing, maintaining and improving their skills in daily living.

Employment Services

Participants who wish to pursue competitive employment can access Employment Services. Employment services are only provided to those eligible for Medicaid Waiver Services.

Residential Services

The Arc in Hawaii has partnered with the City and County of Honolulu and the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development in providing homes for persons with intellectual and developmental disabilities (IDD). With the assistance of these governmental agencies, The Arc in Hawaii has constructed or purchased three apartment buildings and 17 homes in which residential services are provided to individuals.

Administration (808) 737-7995

Honolulu Center (808) 735-5711

Pearl City Center (808) 456-8090

Wahiawa Center (808) 622-1115

Autism Society of Hawai'i The Autism Society of Hawaii has been serving Hawaii's fami since 1992. Autism Society of Hawaii' is a 501(c)(3) non-proorganization whose mission is to "improve the lives of all affect by autism" and works to develop opportunities for those on the spectrum so that they can reach their highest potential. Autism Society of Hawaii' provides advocacy, education, information and referral, support, and the community at nation state, and local levels through the strong nationwide network affiliates through The Autism Society of America. The Autism Society of Hawaii is proud to be one of the few organizations to have members on the autism spectrum servin active members of the board of directors, and that all funds rail by the Autism Society of Hawaii remain in the Islands for progreserving the statewide community. https://autismsocietyofhawaii.org/ 734 Hahaione Street, Honolulu, HI 96825 Brain Injury Association of Hawaii (BIA-HI) is dedicated improving the quality of life of persons with brain injury and the families of such persons in Hawaii and other areas of the Pacabasin. https://www.biausa.org/find-bia/hawaii P.O. Box 437, Kaneohe, HI 96744 Hawaii' Aging & Disability Resource Center (ADRC) here	rofit ected the nonal, rk of w ng as aised
improving the quality of life of persons with brain injury and the families of such persons in Hawaii and other areas of the Pacabasin. https://www.biausa.org/find-bia/hawaii P.O. Box 437, Kaneohe, HI 96744 Hawai'i Aging & Disability Resource Center The Brain Injury Association of Hawaii (BIA-HI) is dedicated improving the quality of life of persons with brain injury and the families of such persons in Hawaii and other areas of the Pacabasin. P.O. Box 437, Kaneohe, HI 96744	
Resource Center The Hawaii Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC) he	the
older adults, individuals with disabilities, and family caregivers options for long term supports and services available to them the State of Hawaii. The ADRC is a highly visible and trusted source where people of all incomes and ages can turn for information. ADRC staff will help to determine if you are eligible government paid programs, assist you in finding providers you may pay for yourself, and work with you to develop an individe plan for meeting your future long-term care needs. The assistation is paid for by the State and Counties (at no cost to you). Www.hawaiiadrc.org	s find TTY: (808) 643-0899 m in ted vice vice vice vice vice vice vice vice
Leadership in Disabilities & Achievement of Hawai'i - Honolulu Office Supporting and educating parents, families, and professionals meet the needs of children and youth with a disability. www.ldahawaii.org Harry & Jeanette Weinberg Kukui Center 245 N. Kukui St., Ste. 205, Honolulu, HI 96817	ls to (808) 536-9684

Leadership in Disabilities & Achievement of Hawai'i	Supporting and educating parents, families, and professionals to meet the needs of children and youth with a disability.	(808) 696-5361
- Mail'i Office	www.ldahawaii.org	
	Community Learning Center	
	Kauhale Building	
	87-790 Kulauku St., Suite A116, Waianae, HI 96792	

LGBT ADVOCACY & COMMUNITY SUPPORT

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawaiʻi LGBT Legacy Foundation	Bringing together Hawaiʻi's diverse and vital LGBTQ community. List of LGBTQ Advocacy and community resources.	(808) 369-2000
	www.hawaiilgbtlegacyfoundation.com	
	P.O. Box 23300, Honolulu, HI 96823	
	https://hawaiilgbtlegacyfoundation.com/resources/	
The Lavender Center &	www.lavendercenterandclinic.org	(808) 744-2543
Clinic - Honolulu	1345 S. Beretania St., Suite 101, Honolulu, HI 96814	
The Lavender Center &	www.lavendercenterandclinic.org	(808) 744-2543
Clinic – West Oahu	85-888 Farrington Hwy, Room 102, Waianae, HI 96792	
Hawaii LGBT Legacy Foundation	The Hawaii LGBT Legacy Foundation produces Honolulu Pride, hosts the LGBTQ+ Center Honolulu and creates educational programs that inform and empower.	(808) 369-2000
	https://hawaiilgbtlegacyfoundation.com/	
	P.O. Box 23300, Honolulu, HI, 96823	
ambda Legal Hawaii – /estern Regional Office	Mission is to achieve full recognition of the civil rights of lesbians, gay men, bisexuals, transgender people and everyone living with HIV through impact litigation, education and public policy work.	Western Regiona Office (213) 382-7600
	https://www.lambdalegal.org/states-regions/hawaii	(= ::) ::= ::000

Planned Parenthood - Honolulu	Planned Parenthood is one of the nation's leading providers of high-quality, affordable health care, and the nation's largest provider of sex education. With or without insurance, you can always come to us for your health care. Learn more about what services are offered, what to expect, and pricing. https://www.plannedparenthood.org/health-center?location=Hawaii 839 S. Beretania St., Honolulu, HI 96813 Walk-in Information Walk-in patients are seen on a first-come, first-serve basis. Patients with appointments may be seen before a walk-in patient.	Honolulu Health Center 1(800) 769-0045 You can privately and easily book your appointment online for select services 24/7. For the full set of services, you can call to book your appointment. Health center staff can also answer any questions you may have.
Planned Parenthood – Kahului, Maui	Planned Parenthood is one of the nation's leading providers of high-quality, affordable health care, and the nation's largest provider of sex education. With or without insurance, you can always come to us for your health care. Learn more about what services are offered, what to expect, and pricing. https://www.plannedparenthood.org/health-center?location=Hawaii 140 Hoohana Street, Suite 303, Kahului, HI 96732 Walk-in Information Walk-in patients are seen on a first-come, first-serve basis. Patients with appointments may be seen before a walk-in patient.	Kahului Health Center 1(800) 769-0045 You can privately and easily book your appointment online for select services 24/7. For the full set of services, you can call to book your appointment. Health center staff can also answer any questions you may have.
LGBT Caucus of the Democratic Party of Hawaii	The LGBT Caucus of the Democratic Party of Hawai'i is organized to advocate for Hawaii's lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgendered, queer and questioning communities through the Democratic Party of Hawai'i, elected and appointed Democrat officials and the general community. https://hawaiidemocrats.org/caucuses/lgbt/ http://lgbtcaucushawaii.com/ 627 South Street Suite 105, Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 682-5494
Hawaiʻi Rainbow Chamber of Commerce	Through programs, education, networking and advocacy, the Hawaii Rainbow chamber of Commerce champions the advancement of economic opportunities for Hawaii's LGTBQ+community and for those who support equality for all. www.hirainbowchamber.org Email: info@hirainbowchamber.org	(808) 454-3370

Hawaiʻi Health & Harm Reduction Center	Kua'ana is the Hawaiian term for older sibling. In the 'ohana (family) structure, kua'ana take responsibility of caring for the kaina (younger sibling) and guide them as they pursue their goals. Through the Kua'ana Project, peers of the transgender community kōkua (assist) other transpersons using their own personal experiences. Whether it be to search for jobs, legally change their names, or access stable housing, the Kua'ana Project staff are able to support and encourage kaina with compassion and understanding.	To learn more about services, please call (808) 521-2437
	www.hhhrc.org	
	https://www.hhhrc.org/transgender	
	677 Ala Moana Blvd., Suite 226, Honolulu, HI 96813	
	Email: <u>kuaana@hhhrc.org</u>	
Hawaiʻi LGBT Legal Association	The Hawaii LGBT Legal Association's mission is to: Establish and maintain a group to support, assist, and encourage LGBT legal professionals; and Provide support and resources to the people of Hawai`i on LGBT issues.	No Phone Number Listed
	www.citee.geogle.com/cite/bowsilgle/welcome	
	www.sites.google.com/site/hawaiilgla/welcome	
	Email: hawaii.lgla@gmail.com	
National Queer Asian Pacific Islander alliance (NQAPIA)	A Federation of LGBTQ Asian American, South Asian, Southeast Asian and Pacific Islander Organizations.	No Phone Number Listed
(/	https://www.nqapia.org/wpp/	
	PO Box 1277 Old Chelsea Station, New York, NY 10113	
National Center for Lesbian Rights (NCLR)	NCLR is a national legal organization committed to advancing the civil and human rights of lesbian, gay, bisexual, and transgender people and their families through litigation, legislation, policy, and public education.	National Office (415) 392-6257
	www.nclrights.org	
	870 Market St., Suite 370, San Francisco, CA 94102	
Equality Federation	Movement builder and strategic partner to state-based organizations advocating for LGBTQ people.	(929) 373-3370
	www.equalityfederation.org	
	818 SW 3 rd Ave., #141, Portland, OR 97204-2405	
American Civil Liberties	ACLU Hawaii	(808) 522-5900
Union (ACLU) of Hawaiʻi	www.acluhi.org	(voice messages only, this line does
	P.O. Box 3410, Honolulu, HI 96801	NOT accept inquiries
		for legal program.)
		I .

Pride Guide Hawaiʻi	The Pride Guides® are corporately based in Arizona where Pride Guide Hawai'i first launched, and Pride Guide Hawai'i publishes online and in print versions of the guides as a resource for the LGBT community and those wishing to connect with the LGBT community.	(602) 466-2501 (9am to 5pm Arizona Time)
	www.gogayhawaii.com	
	PO Box 45243 Phoenix, AZ 85013	
	theprideguides@gmail.com	

MILITARY VETERANS

VA National Services Hotline: 1-844-698-3211 or 1-844-MyVA311 You will hear a menu of options that you can select from to route you to the right place depending on your inquiry.

Veterans Crisis Line: 1-800-273-8255 Press 1

Chat on-line at www.vets.gov or text 838255

Help for Homeless Veterans: 877-4AID-VET or (877) 424-3838 or https://www.va.gov/homeless/

Veteran Reentry Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
VA, Health Care for Re- entry Veterans Services (HCRV)	Most Veterans who are in jail or prison will eventually reenter the community. VA's HCRV program is designed to promote success and prevent homelessness among Veterans returning home after incarceration.	Hawaiʻi HCRV Specialist: Cheryl Reavis Email:
	 HCRV services include: Outreach and pre-release assessments services for Veterans in prison. Referrals and linkages to medical, mental health and social services, including employment services on release. Short-term case management assistance on release. VA may not provide medical services that are provided by correctional institutions. 	cheryl.reavis@va.g ov
	https://www.va.gov/homeless/reentry.asp Each VA Veterans Integrated Service Network (VISN) has an HCRV specialist who is the regional point of contact and who provides outreach and assessment services to incarcerated Veterans. Each state also has a specialist who is the state point of contact.	

VA Medical Center

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
VA Pacific Islands Health Care System –	<u>www.hawaii.va.gov</u> 459 Patterson Rd., Honolulu, HI 96819	(808) 433-0600 1(800) 214-1306
Sparks M. Matsunaga VA Medical Center		.(333) =
Tripler Army Medical Center	Tripler Army Medical Center is the only federal tertiary care hospital in the Pacific Basin. It supports 264,000 local active duty and retired military personnel, their families, and veteran beneficiaries. In addition, the referral population includes 171,000 military personnel, family members, veteran beneficiaries, residents of nine U.S. affiliated jurisdictions (American Samoa, Guam, and the former Trust Territories), and forward-deployed forces in more than 40 countries throughout the Pacific. https://tripler.tricare.mil/	Information Desk (808) 433-6661 or (808) 433-6662 To schedule an appointment, call (888) 683-2778

VA Community Based Outpatient Clinics

Location	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Leeward O'ahu VA Clinic	www.hawaii.va.gov 91-2135 Fort Weaver Rd., Ste. 501 Ewa Beach, HI 96706-1929	Main Number: (808) 312-6800
Hilo VA Clinic	www.hawaii.va.gov/locations/Hilo_Hawaii.aspc.asp 45 Mohouli Street Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 935-3781
Kailua-Kona VA Clinic	www.hawaii.va.gov/locations/Kailua Kona Hawaii.asp 75-377 Hualalai Rd., Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	(808) 329-0774
Lihue VA Clinic	www.hawaii.va.gov/locations/Lihue Kauai.asp 4485 Pahe'e St., Ste. 150, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 246-0497
Maui VA Clinic	www.hawaii.va.gov/locations/Maui.asp 203 Ho'ohana St., Suite 303, Kahului, HI 96732-2476	(808) 871-2454
Lanai VA Clinic	https://www.hawaii.va.gov/locations/lanai.asp 628-B Seventh Street Lanai City, HI 96763	(808) 873-3687
VA Moloka'i	https://www.hawaii.va.gov/locations/molokai.asp 280 Home Olu Place, Kaunakakai, HI 96748-0408	(808) 553-3191

VET Centers

www.vetcenter.va.gov

Island	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
O'ahu Vet Centers – Honolulu	Services Individual and group counseling for Veterans, service members, and their families	(808) 973-8387
	 Family counseling for military related issues 	
	 Bereavement (grief) counseling 	
	 Military sexual trauma counseling and referral 	
	 Community outreach and education 	
	 Substance abuse assessment and referral 	
	 Employment referral 	
	 Referral of other VA services 	
	Honolulu Vet Center:	
	1680 Kapiolani Blvd., Suite F-3, Honolulu, HI 96814	
O'ahu Vet Centers – Western Oahu	Services Individual and group counseling for Veterans, service	(808) 674-2414
Western Canu	members, and their families	
	 Family counseling for military related issues 	
	 Bereavement (grief) counseling 	
	 Military sexual trauma counseling and referral 	
	 Community outreach and education 	
	 Substance abuse assessment and referral 	
	Employment referral	
	 Referral of other VA services 	
	Western O'ahu Vet Center: 885 Kamokila Blvd., Suite 105, Kapolei, HI 96707	

Hawai'i Island – Hilo Vet Center	Services Individual and group counseling for Veterans, service members, and their families	(808) 969-3833
	 Family counseling for military related issues 	
	 Bereavement (grief) counseling 	
	 Military sexual trauma counseling and referral 	
	 Community outreach and education 	
	 Substance abuse assessment and referral 	
	■ Employment referral	
	 Referral of other VA services 	
	Hilo Vet Center:	
	70 Lanihuli St., Ste. 102, Hilo, HI 96720	
Hawai'i Island – Kailua-Kona Vet Center	Services Individual and group counseling for Veterans, service members, and their families	(808) 329-0574
	 Family counseling for military related issues 	
	 Bereavement (grief) counseling 	
	Military sexual trauma counseling and referral	
	 Community outreach and education 	
	 Substance abuse assessment and referral 	
	 Substance abuse assessment and referral Employment referral Referral of other VA services 	
	■ Employment referral	
	Employment referralReferral of other VA services	

Regional Benefits Center

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Honolulu Regional Office	www.benefits.va.gov/honolulu/	1(800) 827-1000
	459 Patterson Rd., E Wing, Room 2A 100C, Honolulu, HI 96819	

Office of Veteran Services

Location	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Center for Women Veterans (CWV)	 The Center for Women Veterans was established by Congress in November 1994 by Public Law (P.L.) 103-446. To monitor and coordinate VA's administration of health care and benefits services, and programs for women Veterans. To serve as an advocate for a cultural transformation (both within VA and in the general public) in recognizing the service and contributions of women Veterans and women in the military. To raise awareness of the responsibility to treat women Veterans with dignity and respect. https://www.va.gov/womenvet/index.asp	You can call or text the Women Veterans Call Center at: 1-855-VA-WOMEN or 1(855) 829-6636
Office of Veterans' Services - OAHU (Tripler Army Medical Center)	459 Patterson Road, E-Wing, Room 1-A103, Honolulu, HI 96819- 1522 https://dod.hawaii.gov/ovs/	(808) 433-0420 TTD/Relay Service: 1-711
Office of Veterans' Services - OAHU (Diamond Head)	Office of Veterans' Services (On the corner of 22nd Ave. and Diamond Head Road) Mailing Address 459 Patterson Road E-Wing, Room 1-A103 Honolulu, HI 96819-1522 https://dod.hawaii.gov/ovs/	(808) 433-0420
Office of Veterans' Services - Hawai'i (Hilo)	Office of Veterans' Services 1304 Kekuanaoa St. #L-102, Hilo, HI 96720-4568 *Walk-Ins are not available at this location. http://dod.hawaii.gov/ovs/	(808) 369-3538

Office of Veterans' Services - Hawai'i (Kailua-Kona)	Office of Veterans' Services	(808) 844-6664
i iawai i (Naliua-Nolia)	Mailing Address:	
	1304 Kekuanaoa St. #L-102, Hilo, HI 96720-4568	
	*Walk-Ins are not available at this location.	
	http://dod.hawaii.gov/ovs/	
Office of Veterans'	Office of Veterans' Services	(808) 369-3535
Services - Kaua'i	3215 3215 Kauai Veterans Memorial Hwy., Suite #2, Lihue, HI 96766	
	www.kauaiveteranscenter.com	
Office of Veterans'	www.kauaiveteranscenter.com	(808) 369-3541
Services - Maui, Moloka'i & Lanai	333 Dairy Rd., Ste. 203, Kahului, HI 96732	
man, morena i er mallar	*Walk-Ins are not available at this location.	
	http://dod.hawaii.gov/ovs/	

Hawaii Military Bases

Hawai'i is one of a handful of states that has at least one base from every military branch. There is a total of eleven military based in HI. For a listing of military bases go toe the website: https://militarybases.com/hawaii/

VA Health Benefits

Go to: www.va.gov/healthbenefits or call Toll Free (877) 222-8387

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
VA Application Form	How to apply for VA health care benefits: https://www.va.gov/health-care/how-to-apply/	Need help enrolling or have questions about enrollment or eligibility? Call the toll-free number: (877) 222-8387 TTY: (800) 877-8339
Veterans' Health Benefits Handbook	Understanding Your VA Health Benefits	VA Health Benefits Hotline:

	www.va.gov/healthbenefits/vhbh/	(877) 222-8387
	Veterans' Health Benefits Handbook	
	https://www.va.gov/healthbenefits/vhbh/publications/vhbh_sample_h_andbook_2014.pdf	
Veteran Health Identification Card	Learn how to get a Veteran Health Identification Card (VHIC). Find out what to do if your card is lost or stolen and what to do with any old ID cards you may have used for VA health care in the past.	(877) 222-8387
	https://www.va.gov/health-care/get-health-id-card/	
VA Nursing Homes, Assisted Living, And Home Health Care	As a Veteran, you may be able to get assisted living, residential (live-in), or home health care through VA. Find out how to access these long-term care services.	(877) 222-8387
	www.va.gov/health-care/about-va-health-benefits/long-term-care/	
	PO Box 469063 Denver, CO 80246-9063	
The Civilian Health and Medical Program of the Department of Veterans Affairs (CHAMPVA)	The Civilian Health and Medical Program of the Department of Veterans Affairs (CHAMPVA) is a comprehensive health care program in which the VA shares the cost of covered health care services and supplies with eligible beneficiaries.	1(800) 733-8387
	www.va.gov/COMMUNITYCARE/programs/dependents/champva/index.asp	
VA Dental Insurance	Info. on eligibility and enrollment.	(877) 222-8387
Program (VADIP)	www.va.gov/healthbenefits/vadip For more information about VADIP, explore the VA Dental Insurance	Veterans also can call the providers directly: Delta at
	Program FACT SHEET: https://www.va.gov/HEALTHBENEFITS/resources/publications/IB10 -580 VADIP factsheet.pdf	1(855) 370-3303 and Metlife at: 1(888) 310-1681
VA Mental Health	VA has a variety of mental health resources, information, treatment options, and more — all accessible to Veterans, Veterans' supporters, and the general public. Explore the pages below to learn more about a specific mental health topic or to find information specifically tailored to your needs.	Veterans Crisis Lind 1(800) 273-8255 Press 1
	https://www.mentalhealth.va.gov/	
VA Caregiver Support	Support For Caregivers	Call the VA Caregiver Suppor
	As a family caregiver you play an important role in caring for the Veteran at home and in the community. www.caregiver.va.gov	Line, at: 1(855) 260-3274.
	Each VA Medical Center has a Caregiver Support Coordinator available to assist you with enrolling in these programs. For help, contact your local Caregiver Support Coordinator using the	

Caregiver Support Coordinator search tool:

https://www.caregiver.va.gov/support/New CSC Page.asp

VA Service Phone Numbers

Go to: https://www.va.gov/resources/helpful-va-phone-numbers/

Name	Phone Number	
MyVA411 (VA's main information line)	800-698-2411	
Telecommunications Relay Services (using TTY)	711	
Health care benefits	877-222-8387	
My HealtheVet help desk	877-327-0022	
Civilian Health and Medical Program of the Department of Veterans Affairs (CHAMPVA)	800-733-8387	
CHAMPVA Meds by Mail	888-385-0235 or 866-229-7389	
Foreign Medical Program (FMP)	877-345-8179	
Quit VET (get help from a counselor to stop smoking)	855-784-8838	
MISSION Act	844-698-2311, Option 1	
Spina Bifida Health Care Benefits Program	888-820-1756	
Caregiver support line	855-260-3274	
Women Veterans hotline	855-829-6636	
VA benefits hotline	800-827-1000	

GI Bill hotline	888-442-4551
Students outside the U.S.	+1-918-781-5678
National pension call center	877-294-6380
Support for SGLI or VGLI	800-419-1473
All other VA life insurance programs	800-669-8477
Special issue hotline (Blue Water Navy Act, Gulf War, Agent Orange, and other information)	800-749-8387
National Cemetery Scheduling Office	800-535-1117
Headstones and markers	800-697-6947
Bereavement Counseling	202-461-6530
eBenefits technical support	800-983-0937
Debt Management Center (collection of nonmedical debts)	800-827-0648
Vets Center call center	877-927-8387
White House VA hotline	855-948-2311
Veterans Crisis Line	800-273-8255

VA Websites

Name	Website Link	
Burial & Memorial Benefits	www.cem.va.gov	
eBenefits	www.ebenefits.va.gov	
Education and Training Benefits	www.gibill.va.gov	
Environmental Health / Public Health / Military Exposures	www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures	
VA Home Loans	www.homeloans.va.gov	
Life Insurance	www.insurance.va.gov	
National Cemetery Administration / Presidential Memorial Certificates	www.cem.va.gov/pmc.asp	
National Resource Directory	www.nrd.gov	
National Personnel Records Center	www.archives.gov/st-louis/military- personnel	
Federal Recovery Coordination Program (Federal Recovery Consultant Office)	https://www.oefoif.va.gov/fedrecover y.asp	
State Veterans Affairs Offices	www.va.gov/statedva.htm	
Women Veterans	https://www.benefits.va.gov/persona/ veteran-women.asp	
Veterans Disability Compensation Rates	https://www.va.gov/disability/compensation-rates/veteran-rates/	
Returning Servicemembers (Transition and Care Management)	www.oefoif.va.gov	
Careers and Employment / Veteran Readiness and Employment	https://www.va.gov/careers- employment/	
My HealtheVet	https://www.myhealth.va.gov/mhv- portal-web/home	

TRANSPORTATION

Public Transportation

TheBus

www.thebus.org or m.thebus.org (mobile)

Oahu Transit Services, Inc.

811 Middle St.

Honolulu, HI 96819 Aka: Kalihi Transit Center (808) 848-5555

NO MASK - NO RIDE (Effective Tuesday, 9/1/20)

Effective Tuesday, 9/1/2020 FACE COVERINGS (covering the nose and mouth) are required on TheBus/TheHandi-Van and worn the entire time on the vehicle.

For any questions regarding No Mask, No Ride:

- TheBus: (808) 848-5555 and press "3"
- TheHandi-Van: (808) 456-5555 press "3".

TheBus and TheHandi-Van will require masks to ride, **no exceptions**.

HONOLULU- Effective Tuesday, September 1, the City and County of Honolulu will require ALL riders of TheBus and TheHandi-Van to wear a mask or face covering over the nose and mouth, when boarding and for the duration of their ride.

"As community spread continues through our island, we must take adequate and increased measures to protect our employees and passengers," said Department of Transportation Services Deputy Director Jon Nouchi. "While most passengers have complied with previous face covering directives covered under earlier emergency orders, some passengers have become complacent, and, in disregarding the use of a face covering, present increased risks to their fellow passengers and transit operators."

Passengers not wearing a mask or face covering will not be allowed to board TheBus or TheHandi-Van. If a passenger removes their face covering while onboard, they may be subject to removal from the vehicle.

"This policy update is greatly appreciated for our front-line TheBus and TheHandi-Van operators," said Roger Morton, President and General Manager of Oʻahu Transit Services, Inc. "Consistent wearing of masks and face coverings while onboard will protect our workforce, our riders, and keep everyone safe."

For any questions regarding "no mask, no ride", on TheBus, call (808) 848-5555 and press "3". For any questions regarding "no mask, no ride" on TheHandi-Van, call (808) 456-5555 and press "3".

The City continues to remind the public that only essential trips should be taken on public transit. Riders should continue practicing good hygiene and social distancing. People who are sick or in poor health should stay at home and not ride public transit to keep the system safe.

- Step 1: Get information & plan your trip to/from your destination (date, time, address).
- Step 2: (Bus Number & Time) Call TheBus at (808) 848-5555, or visit its website at

www.thebus.org or access free Smartphone app at "DaBus".

Step 3: Have exact cash ready or use a Bus Pass (Note: bus drivers do not give change. Bus passes must be purchased before and cannot be purchased on the bus).

Bus Fares & Passes (All Bus Pass Sales are FINAL.)

Adult Fare & Passes

"Adult" is a person over the age of 17 who does not qualify as a "Youth."

One-Way Fare: \$2.75

1-Day Pass: \$5.50

Unlimited rides valid from 12:00 a.m. - 2:59 a.m. the following day

One (1) child, 5 years and under FREE

when traveling with a fare-paying passenger AND does not occupy a seat

Monthly Pass: \$70.00

Unlimited rides valid from 12:00 a.m. - 2:59 a.m. the following day

Ask your bus operator for the 1-Day Pass before placing your money in the farebox.

One (1) child, 5 years and under FREE

when traveling with a fare-paying passenger AND does not occupy a seat

Monthly Pass: \$70.00

Unlimited rides for the month purchased

Monthly Pass Sales Locations:

TheBus Pass Office
7-Eleven Stores
Foodland Stores (Oahu)
Times Supermarket
Satellite City Halls
UH Manoa - Campus Center
Annual Pass: \$770.00
Unlimited rides for a 12-month period

Annual Pass Sales Location:

TheBus Pass Office - Kalihi Transit Center

New: HOLO Card

Adult HOLO cards may be obtained at TheBus Pass Office - Kalihi Transit Center

Annual bus passes can only be loaded at TheBus Pass Office

Monthly passes and **Stored Value** can be loaded at the following locations: TheBus Pass Office, HOLO Call

Center, participating retail locations, or online at www.holocard.net

Participating HOLO Retail Locations (cash payment only):

Times Supermarket: Aiea, Beretania, Kailua, Kaimuki, Liliha, Mililani, Royal Kunia, Waimalu, and Waipahu Foodland: Ala Moana, Dillingham and Ewa Beach

Youth Fare & Passes

6/1/2020 Youth Bus Passes and Fares must be valid to ride TheBus.

"Youth" is a person 6 through 17 years of age (proof of age required). Youth includes high school students up to 19 years of age who have a valid high school identification card, but excludes college, university, and vocational training students over the age of 17.

One-Way Fare: \$1.25 1-Day Pass \$2.50

Unlimited rides valid from 12:00 a.m. - 2:59 a.m. the following day Ask your bus operator for the 1-Day Pass before placing your money in the farebox.

One (1) child, 5 years and under **FREE**when traveling with a fare-paying passenger AND does not occupy a seat **Monthly Pass: \$35.00**Unlimited rides for the month purchased

Monthly Pass Sales Locations:

TheBus Pass Office
7-Eleven Stores
Foodland Stores (Oahu)
Times Supermarket
Satellite City Halls
UH Manoa - Campus Center

Annual Pass: \$385.00 Unlimited rides for a 12-month period

Annual Pass Sales Location:

TheBus Pass Office - Kalihi Transit Center

New: HOLO Card

All of the above fare products can be loaded onto the HOLO card.

Youth HOLO cards must be obtained at TheBus Pass Office at the Kalihi Transit Center.

A valid photo ID and legal document (Birth Certificate, State ID Card,

U.S. Passport or Certificate of Naturalization) is required.

Parents or legal guardian may obtain a Youth card without youth being present.

Visit www.holocard.net website for more details, or call the HOLO Call Center at 808-768-4656

Monday - Friday, 7:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Closed on City Holidays

Senior Fare & Passes

"Senior" is a person 65 years of age or older.

One-Way Fare: \$1.00

With valid TheBus Senior Card or valid U.S. Medicare Card

1-Day Pass \$2.00

Unlimited rides valid from 12:00 a.m. - 2:59 a.m. the following day Ask your bus operator for the 1-Day Pass before placing your money in the farebox.

All new and renewing Senior Cards will be issued HOLO cards. Please bring your Government Issued Photo ID.

Monthly Pass Fare: \$6.00

- Requires a valid Senior Card
- Unlimited rides for the month purchased

Senior Monthly Pass Sales Locations:

<u>TheBus Pass Office - Kalihi Transit Center</u> – Personal checks not accepted

<u>Satellite City Hall</u> *

<u>Select Retail Locations</u> *

*Cash only. Locations vary, please call before visiting.
Active HOLO Senior Card required.

Senior Annual Pass: \$35.00

Unlimited rides for a 12-month period

Senior Annual Pass Sales Locations

<u>TheBus Pass Office - Kalihi Transit Center</u> – Personal checks not accepted Satellite City Hall *

*Cash only. Locations vary, please call before visiting.

Bus Pass Office Transactions - To ensure that your transaction will be processed, please be in line by 3:30 p.m., as the line will close promptly at 4:00 p.m.

Pass By Mail Program

Annual Passes expiring on Jan 31, 2021 will be the last renewal by mail.

Seniors who choose to renew by mail will receive the new electronic HOLO card along with instructions.

A month prior to the expiration of the annual pass, the passholder will receive a renewal application form to begin the renewal process. When the completed application and payment (check or money order) is received, the passholder will be sent a new HOLO card loaded with an annual pass starting the first day of the following month.

Disability Fare & Passes

TheBus Person with a Disability Card, Pass, or renewal requires a current, completed application, certified by a health care professional duly licensed in the State of Hawaii. Please bring your Government Issued Photo ID.

One-Way Fare: \$1.00

With valid Person with a Disability Card or valid U.S. Medicare Card

1-Day Pass: \$2.00

Unlimited rides valid from 12:00 a.m. - 2:59 a.m. the following day Ask your bus operator for the 1-Day Pass before placing your money in the farebox.

Monthly Pass Sticker: \$6.00

- Requires a valid Person with a Disability Card
 - Unlimited rides for the month purchased

Disability Monthly Pass Sales Locations:

<u>TheBus Pass Office - Kalihi Transit Center</u> – Personal checks not accepted

<u>Satellite City Hall</u> *

Select Retail Locations *

*Cash only. Locations vary, please call before visiting.
Active HOLO Disability Card required
Person with Annual Disability Pass: \$35.00

• Initial cards are only **issued** at TheBus Pass Office to verify application and identification

• Unlimited rides for a 12-month period

Disability Annual Pass Sales Locations:

TheBus Pass Office - Kalihi Transit Center- Personal checks not accepted

Bus Pass Office Transactions - To ensure that your transaction will be processed, please be in line by 3:30 p.m., as the line will close promptly at 4:00 p.m.

Language Assistance Services

PERSON WITH DISABILITY - BUS PASS APPLICATION (word version)

(中文 word version) (日本語 word version) (Ilokano word version) (Tagalog word version) (Kapasen Chuuk word version)

TheHandi-Van Fare & Passes To Ride TheBus

6/1/2020 TheHandi-Van Bus Passes and Fares must be valid to ride TheBus.

TheBus Pass Offfice is open for Bus Pass Renewals. To ensure your transaction will be processed, please be in line by 3:30 p.m., as the line will be shut down promptly at 4:00 p.m.

One-Way Fare: \$1.00

Fare applicable with valid TheHandi-Van Identification (ID) Card.

1-Day Pass \$2.00

Ask your bus operator for the 1-Day Pass before placing your money in the farebox. Valid 12:00 a.m. - 2:59 a.m. the next day, for up to 27 hours of unlimited rides.

TRANSFERS DISCONTINUED 10/1/2017

STARTING 10/1/2017, riders who need to transfer may purchase a 1-Day Pass on the bus good for rides all day.

The Handi-Van Identification (ID) Card

- Initial TheHandi-Van (ID) Card and renewals require an in-person interview and application process.
 - Please contact TheHandi-Van Eligibility Center at (808) 538-0033.
 - For more information: <u>handi-van.honolulu.gov</u>

The Handi-Van Monthly Pass Sticker: \$6.00

- Requires valid TheHandi-van Identification (ID) card, as sticker affixes to the front of the card.
 - Unlimited usage for regular and Express! service during the month purchased.

TheHandi-Van Monthly Pass Sales Locations:

• TheBus Pass Office - Kalihi Transit Center

TheHandi-Van Annual/Biennial Passes: \$35.00 1 year \$70.00 2 year

- Requires valid TheHandi-Van Identification card.
- Pass must be purchased at TheBus Pass Office.
- Unlimited usage for regular and Express! service during the year purchased.

The Handi-Van Annual / Biennial Pass Sales Location:

TheBus Pass Office - Kalihi Transit Center

U-Pass

TheBus University Bus Pass Program or U-PASS is a reduced rate bus pass tailored to the needs of Hawaii's university/college students.

PARTICIPATING INSTITUTIONS

How to get to UH on TheBus

- Chaminade University of Honolulu
- Hawaii Medical College
- Hawaii Pacific University
- Honolulu Community
 College
- Kapiolani Community College
- <u>Leeward Community</u> College
- University of Hawaii at Manoa
- <u>University of Hawaii at West</u>
 Oahu
- Windward Community College

U.S. Medicare Card

TheBus honors the U.S. Medicare Card for reduced fare riding. Present your U.S. Medicare Card upon boarding the bus and pay your \$1 fare.

One-Way Fare: \$1.00

Fare is applicable with valid U.S. Medicare Card.

1-Day Pass \$2.00

Ask your bus operator for the 1-Day Pass before placing your money in the farebox. Valid 12:00 a.m. - 2:59 a.m. the next day, for up to 27 hours of unlimited rides.

TRANSFERS DISCONTINUED 10/1/2017

STARTING 10/1/2017, riders who need to transfer may purchase a 1-Day Pass on the bus good for rides all day.

The Handi-Van

TheHandi-Van Eligibility Center (located in the First Insurance Center)

1100 Ward Avenue, Suite 835, in Honolulu.

The Center is open Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Please call (808) 538-0033

http://www.honolulu.gov/dts/default/183-site-dts-cat/1881-thehandi-van.html

How Do I Apply for TheHandi-Van Service?

The determining factor in deciding eligibility for ADA complementary paratransit service is whether someone can functionally ride and access the fixed route bus. Individuals applying for TheHandi-Van ADA paratransit eligibility will participate in an in-person interview with a trained Mobility Coordinator who will assess their abilities to use the fixed route service, TheBus. Interviews take place at TheHandi-Van Eligibility Center located in the First Insurance Center at 1100 Ward Avenue, Suite 835, in Honolulu. The Center is open Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Please call (808) 538-0033 for more information or to schedule an in-person interview.

If you have been certified as ADA-eligible to ride TheHandi-Van, you should have received a copy of the Rider's Guide along with the notification of your TheHandi-Van eligibility. If you have misplaced your copy of the Guide, you may view the Rider's Guide by clicking here. You may also request a replacement hard copy by calling the DTS at (808) 768-8300 or email handivan@honolulu.gov.

Every TheHandi-Van Cardholder and Companion riding TheHandi-shall pay a fare of \$2.00 per one-way passenger trip.

There is no charge for a Personal Care Attendant (PCA) or Service Animal when accompanying a TheHandi-Van Cardholder.

Be prepared to pay the exact fare. Operators do not carry change and are not allowed to search personal items for a customer's fare. If you wish to use **fare tickets** instead of cash, you may purchase them for \$2.00 from TheBus Pass Office; call **(808) 848- 5555 and Press 4** for more information.

TheHandi-Van Fare

Attention TheHandi-Van Riders

FACE COVERING REQUIREMENT ON THEHANDI-VAN

Tuesday, April 14, 2020

Effective Monday, April 20, 2020, Mayor Kirk Caldwell has mandated that all passengers that ride TheHandi-Van wear a face covering.

For questions, please contact the Customer Service Department at 456-555, Option 3, Monday through Friday, from 7:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., excluding holidays.

Mahalo for Riding TheHandi-Van!

TheHandi-Van is a public transit service for persons with disabilities who are unable to use the City's bus service, <u>TheBus</u>. TheHandi-Van service is generally available island wide, Mondays through Sundays from about 4:00 a.m. through 1:00 a.m. All-day service (24 hours per day) is available in areas located within ¾ mile of TheBus Routes 2 and 40. PDF maps of the service area around Route 2 and Route 40 can be found here:

- Service Area Around Route 2
- Service Area Around Route 40

TheHandi-Van fare is \$2.00 per person per one-way passenger trip payable via cash or ticket. Fare tickets may be purchased from <u>TheBus Pass Office</u> at the Kalihi Transit Center on 611 Middle Street, Honolulu, HI 96819. Tickets are sold for \$2.00 each.

Reasonable accommodations/modifications in policies, practices, or procedures may be requested to ensure that TheHandi-Van services are accessible to individuals with disabilities. Persons who are not granted requested accommodations/modifications

TheHandi-Van Rider's Guide

Please note that TheHandi-Van Rider's Guide is only intended for those whose applications for TheHandi-Van service have already been approved by DTS.

If you have been certified as ADA-eligible to ride TheHandi-Van, you should have received a copy of the Rider's Guide along with the notification of your TheHandi-Van eligibility. If you have misplaced your copy of the Guide, you may view the Rider's Guide by clicking here. You may also request a replacement hard copy by calling the DTS at (808) 768-8300 or email handivan@honolulu.gov

Private Transportation

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
TheCAB	www.thecabhawaii.com	TheCAB
	738 Kaheka St., Ste. 201 Honolulu, HI 96814	1(808) 422-2222

Charley's Taxi	www.charleystaxi.com Business Office 1451 S. King St., Suite 300, Honolulu, HI 96814	1(808) 233-3333 1(877) 531-1333 Japanese: 1(844) 531-1331
Uber	https://www.uber.com/us/en/about/ Uber Help https://help.uber.com/riders Download the Uber app.	No Phone Number Listed
lyft	www.lyft.com Download the lyft app.	No Phone Number Listed

Get Your Driver's License

www.honolulu.gov/csd/dllicense.html

Driver License and State ID
Assistance Line - (808) 768-9100
Locations, hours and services

Every person who drives any type of motorized vehicle is required to be tested and licensed. A Hawai'i Driver's License (min. valid CLASS 1) is also required for motor scooters and mopeds.

All driver licensing stations have a new statewide computer/camera licensing system. Satellite City Halls only process renewals and duplicates, using this computer/camera system.

You must review and memorize traffic laws and rules of the road. You should study the Hawai'i Driver's Manual prior to testing. Manuals are available at State libraries and Longs Drug Stores.

For renewals, documentary proof of legal name, date of birth, legal presence, social security number and two forms of proof of principal residence is required.

If you are under treatment for alcohol or substance abuse, you are required to have a medical clearance to obtain a driver's license.

FOOD & CLOTHING

Food Pantries & Banks

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Aloha United Way	Aloha United Way	(808) 536-1951
Hotline	A specialist will ask you a few questions to help locate the agency and program referrals that best fit your needs.	Ger Help/Dial 2-1-1
	www.auw.org	
	200 N. Vineyard Boulevard, Suite 700, Honolulu, HI 96817	
Temporary Assistance to Needy Families (TANF) & Temporary Assistance to Other Needy Families (TAONF)	A time-limited welfare reform programs for adults with children. www.humanservices.hawaii.gov/bessd/tanf	Public Assistance Information Line (855) 643-1643
General Assistance (GA)	Provides cash benefits for food, clothing, shelter and other essentials to adults ages 18 through 64, without minor dependents, who are temp. disabled and do not qualify for Social Security. To be eligible, the adult must have little or no income, not qualify for a federal category of assistance, and be certified by DHS medical board to be unable to engage in any substantial employment of at least thirty hours per week for a period of at least 60 days. www.humanservices.hawaii.gov/bessd/ga/	Public Assistance Information Line (855) 643-1643
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP)	The SNAP program provides crucial food and nutritional support to qualifying low-income and needy households, and those making the transition from welfare to self-sufficiency. www.humanservices.hawaii.gov/bessd/snap/	Public Assistance Information Line (855) 643-1643
Hawaiʻi Food Basket – Hawaii Island	Providing free meals to people in the Hawai'i County. Go to web site for free meal schedule. www.hawaiifoodbasket.org	Hilo (808) 933-6030
	Offices:	Kona
	Hilo Administrative Offices and Warehouse 40 Holomua St., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 322-1418
	Kona Warehouse 73-4161 Ulu Wini Place, Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	

The Pantry By Feeding Hawaiʻi Together	The Pantry is a food distribution center operated by Feeding Hawai'i Together, a Hawai'i-based 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization. Employs a "grocery-store style" setup which enables qualifying individuals to "shop" from a wide assortment of foods from refrigerators and shelves. https://feedinghawaiitogether.org/ 2522 Rose St., Honolulu, HI 96819 *By appointment only	(808) 781-2018
The Big Island Giving Tree (BIGT)	Serving Hawai'i Island with food and clothing. http://www.thebigislandgivingtree.com/ Mailing Address The Big Island Giving Tree P.O. Box 2786, Kamuela, HI 96743	Rhonda Bell: (808) 880-1984 or Nancy Carr Smith: (808) 896-2239

Thrift Stores

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Goodwill Hawaii	https://www.goodwillhawaii.org/	(808) 836-0313
	Goodwill Hawaii	
	2610 Kilihau Street Honolulu, HI 96819	
	For Store Locations: https://www.goodwillhawaii.org/locations/?location_search=true&location_type=Store&island_name=&keyword=	
Salvation Army Family	https://hawaii.salvationarmy.org/	(808) 988-2136
Stores	The Salvation Army	
	Hawaiian & Pacific Islands Division	
	2950 Manoa Road Honolulu, HI 96822	
	For Store Locations: https://hawaii.salvationarmy.org/hawaii/locations	

Dress for Success Honolulu – YWCA of Oahu	Helping Women Realize their Full Potential. Dress for Success® is more than just a new outfit. It's about confidence. It's about enabling women to break the cycle of poverty. The mission of Dress for Success is to empower women to achieve economic independence by providing a network of support, professional attire and the development tools to help women thrive in work and in life. https://www.ywcaoahu.org/dress-for-success-honolulu	Laniākea 808.538.7061 Kokokahi 808.247.2124 Fernhurst 808.941.2231
Savers	Savers – Kalihi 1505 Dillingham Blvd Honolulu, HI 96817 For Store Locations: https://stores.savers.com/hi/	(808) 842-0061

FINANCIAL

Banking & Financial Institutions

A Bank is a safe place to put your money. Research your options. Sometimes banks don't explain fees clearly. Credit Unions often have less fees than regular banks, but often have membership limits. Here are some questions to ask:

- Do they offer free checking accounts? If not, what is the minimum balance to avoid service charges? Are there other costs? Do you get free checks?
- How much is the overdraft fee? (This is the fee charged if you write a check that you
 don't have enough money in your account to cover.)
- What are the ATM fees?

American Savings Bank https://www.asbhawaii.com/ (808) 627-6900	Hawaiʻi National Bank www.hawaiinationalbank.com (808) 528-7711	Bank of Hawai'i www.boh.com 1(888) 643-3888
Toll-free: (800) 272-2566	For Locations: https://hawaiinational.bank/locations/	To find a branch or ATM: https://www.boh.com/locations
To find a branch or ATM: https://www.asbhawaii.com/locations		

Central Pacific Bank

https://www.cpb.bank/

(808) 544-0500

Find an ATM or Branch near you: https://www.cpb.bank/locations

First Hawai'ian Bank

www.fhb.com

Call US Customer Service Center Oahu: (808) 844-4444 Toll Free: (888) 844-4444

FHB Online/Bill Pay/Mobile Banking Oahu: 643-4343 Toll Free: (888) 643-4343 Mon-Fri 8:00 A.M. to 9:00 P.M.

For Hearing Impaired Callers TTY/TDD Oahu: 848-5491 Toll Free: (800) 228-6181

Find Branch/ATM: https://locations.fhb.com/

Ohana Pacific Bank

www.ohanapacificbank.com

KAPIOLANI BRANCH 1357 Kapiolani Blvd. #102 Honolulu, HI 96814 (808) 237-6551

> KALIHI BRANCH 1070 N. King St. Honolulu, HI 96817 (808) 237-6552

Territorial Savings Bank

www.territorialsavings.net (808) 946-1400

To find a branch or ATM: https://www.tsbhawaii.bank/tsb/atms
-branches/

Bank of the Orient

www.bankorient.com
Customer Service Center

1(800) 881-2686

To find a branch:
https://www.bankorient.com/branch-finder/

Finance Factors, Ltd.

www.financefactors.com

Finance Factors 1164 Bishop St., Suite 300 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Phone: (808) 522-2000 Toll-Free: (800) 648-7136

For help with Online Services please call 833-337-6076, from 7:00am-1:00am EST 7 days a week.

For branch locations:

https://www.financefactors.com/con tact-us/locations

Managing Money & Credit

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
American Fair Credit Council	Debt settlers, negotiating directly with creditors to achieve reductions in the amount that they owe.	Tel: (888) 657-8272
	American Fair Credit Council 100 W Cypress Creek Rd. Suite 700 Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309	
	www.americanfaircreditcouncil.org	
Annual Credit Report.com	FREE Credit Reports.	No Phone Number Listed
	Federal law allows you to:	
	Get a free copy of your credit report every 12 months from each credit reporting company.	
	Ensure that the information on all of your credit reports is correct and up to date.	
	www.annualcreditreport.com	
	If you have questions or comments about the Annual Credit Report.com online privacy policy and fair information practices, please write to:	
	Central Source LLC P.O. Box 105283 Atlanta, GA 30348-5283	
	If you have specific questions about your credit file, you should contact the nationwide consumer credit reporting company directly using the contact information provided with your credit report.	

Taxation Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Volunteer Income Tax Assistance Hawaiʻi Tax Help	A program that operates under the IRS and pursuant to which low-to-moderate income taxpayers can have their federal and state tax returns prepared and electronically filed for FREE. www.hawaiitaxhelp.org	If you have any questions, please email stamanaha@hawaiitax help.org

My Free Taxes	MyFreeTaxes helps anyone file their taxes for free while getting the assistance they need. United Way provides MyFreeTaxes in partnership with the IRS's Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) program to help filers prepare their tax returns on their own or have their return prepared for them for free.	Need Help? Call: 866-698-9435 Open 10 AM – 10 PM EST
	MyFreeTaxes is 100% free. There are no charges or fees associated with any of My Free Taxes tax filing options.	
	United Way operates MyFreeTaxes and is committed to ensuring that you can easily and accurately file your taxes to receive the refunds you deserve. My Free Taxes cares about making taxes free and less complicated in a safe and convenient online experience. www.unitedway.org/myfreetaxes/	
Legal Aid Society of Hawaiʻl (LASH)	Helping low-income individuals solve legal problems. Seniors: LASH offers free legal services to senior citizens (individuals age 60 and older) with their legal needs. The Senior Legal Hotline provides callers with free legal advice and counsel, and with referrals to other organizations which may be able to help. Call the Senior Legal Hotline Monday-Friday and leave a message by 1:00 p.m. Your call will be returned between 1:00-3:30 p.m. that same day. www.lawhelp.org/hi	Oahu (808) 536-4302 Neighbor Islands 1-800-499-4302 Seniors Oahu (808) 536-0011 Neighbor Islands 1(888) 536-0011
DOTAX State of Hawaiʻi, Dept. of Taxation	The Department of Taxation's (DOTAX) has many electronic services (e-services) that allow you to self-serve on Hawaii Tax Online www.tax.hawaii.gov Office Location 830 Punchbowl Street, Honolulu, HI 96813 M-F: 7:45 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. All Offices are CLOSED for walk-in.	For State tax information and inquiries: 808-587-4242 Toll- Free: 1-800-222-3229 Telephone for the Hearing Impaired: 808-587-1418 or Toll-Free: 1-800-887-8974

U.S. Internal Revenue Service	File taxes, make payments, get your tax record, request for Taxpayer Identification Number, Taxpayer Assistance Center. www.irs.gov	1-800-829-1040 TTD: 1-800-829-4059
	To Contact Your Local IRS Office: https://www.irs.gov/help/contact-your-local-irs-office	
	Make an Appointment.	
	Taxpayer Assistance Centers operate by appointment.	
	When you arrive, wear a mask and stay 6 feet away from others. Reschedule your appointment if you feel ill.	

Government Assistance

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Unemployment Insurance Dept. of Labor & Industrial Relations – Oahu	Oahu Claims Office 830 Punchbowl St., Rm 110 Honolulu, HI 96813 File claims online: www.labor.hawaii.gov/ui	(808) 586-8970
Unemployment Insurance Dept. of Labor & Industrial Relations – Hilo	Hilo Claims and Benefits 1990 Kinoole St., Ste 101 Hilo, HI 96720-5293 www.labor.hawaii.gov/ui	(808) 974-4086
Unemployment Insurance Dept. of Labor & Industrial Relations – Kona	Kona Claims and Benefits 81-990 Halekii St., Rm 2090 Kealakekua, HI 96750 www.labor.hawaii.gov/ui	(808) 322-4822
Unemployment Insurance Dept. of Labor & Industrial Relations – Maui	Maui Claims and Benefits 54 South High St., Rm 201 Wailuku, HI 96793 www.labor.hawaii.gov/ui	(808) 984-8400

Unemployment Insurance Dept. of Labor & Industrial Relations – Kauai	Kauai Claims and Benefits 4370 Kukui Grove St., Ste 3-214 Lihue, HI 96766 www.labor.hawaii.gov/ui	(808) 274-3043
Unemployment Insurance Dept. of Labor & Industrial Relations – Special Activities Unit	Special Activities Unit www.labor.hawaii.gov/ui	(808) 586-8947
Benefit, Employment & Support Services – Dept. of Human Services	Main web page: www.humanservices.hawaii.gov Listing of Benefit, Employment, and Support Services: http://humanservices.hawaii.gov/bessd/	Public Assistance Information Line 1-855-643-1643

LEISURE & RECREATION

Outdoor Recreation

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Camping Information Dept. of Parks & Recreation	Dept. of Parks & Recreation 1000 Uluʻōhiʻa Street, Suite 309, Kapolei, Hawaiʻi 96707 Email: parks@honolulu.gov	Phone: (808) 768-3003
- City & County of Honolulu	Find and Reserve Campsites: https://camping.honolulu.gov/	For Camping Information: (808) 768-3440 #1
Parks & Recreation Online System	Dept. of Parks & Recreation 1000 Uluʻōhiʻa Street, Suite 309, Kapolei, Hawaiʻi 96707	Phone: (808) 768-3003
Dept. of Parks & Recreation	Email: parks@honolulu.gov For listing of parks, beach parks, activities & programs, trees & gardens: www.honolulu.gov/parks/	
	For Daily Park Canopy Permit Application:	

Soccer	Major Island Soccer Organization (MISO)	MISO's Contact
Major Island Soccer Organization (MISO)	Mailing Address: 92-1002 Makakilo Dr. #44, Kapolei, HI, 96707	Information: (808) 672-6464
	www.islandsoccer.com	
	E-mails:	
	islandsoccer.com: info@islandsoccer.com	
	MISO League (Men's Open Div, 35+ & 45+ - Women's W1): MISO League@hotmail.com	
	MISO Juniors (Boys & Girls 11U -19U): MISOjuniors@hotmail.com	
Hiking	Explore State Park Trails.	Phone:
Division of State Parks	https://dlnr.hawaii.gov/dsp/explore-hawaii-trails/	(808) 587-0300
Dept. of Land and Natural Resources	Department of Land and Natural Resources Division of State Parks	
	O'AHU (MAIN) OFFICE	
	Street Address: Kalanimoku Building	
	1151 Punchbowl Street, Room 310 Honolulu, Hawai'i, 96813	
	Mailing Address:	
	Department of Land and Natural Resources	
	Division of State Parks P.O. Box 621	
	Honolulu, Hawaiʻi 96809	
Volleyball	The Aloha Region represents all volleyball players from Hawaii,	Men & Women:
Aloha Region Volleyball	Guam, and American Samoa.	Commissioner Kent Ma
		adults@aloharegion.c
	Listing of information on volleyball clubs and tournaments for Men & Women and Boys & Girls.	<u>om</u>
	www.aloharegion.com	Boys & Girls:
		Thomas Lake alohajuniors@yahoo.c
		om
		808-843-1124

Canoe Paddling Oahu Hawaiian Canoe Racing Association

www.ohcra.com

OHCRA is a non-profit organization.
OHCRA is dedicated to perpetuating the original sport of Hawaiian
Koa canoe racing.

OHCRA is made up of 18 active outrigger canoe paddling clubs from the Island of 'Oahu, Hawai'i.

OHCRA has a membership of over 3,000 active paddlers, and OHCRA organizes 20 official canoe races every year.

OHCRA is the organizer of the Molokai Hoe - Men's Moloka'i to Oahu canoe race, which is regarded as the outstanding outrigger canoe event in the world. More than 1,000 canoe paddlers from around the globe come to compete in the annual Moloka'i Hoe.

http://www.molokaihoe.com/

Mailing address is:
Oahu Hawaiian Canoe Racing Association
P.O. Box 2498
Honolulu, Hawaii 96804

Direct your questions to OHCRA at mailto:info@ohcra.co

Environmental & Volunteer Opportunities

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawaiʻian Trail & Mountain Corp.	Ohana of volunteers and enthusiasts dedicated to enjoying, protecting, and conserving Hawai'i's extensive network of hiking trails.	No Phone Number Listed
	www.htmclub.org	
	Become a Trailhead Volunteer: Trailhead Volunteers lead 4 hikes per year and attend the Trail Maintenance for those hikes, which is a time commitment is 8 days per year. Please consider applying. If you have any questions, please contact Barb Bruno (barb@hawaii.edu).	
	Join a Committee: These committees can use your help. Please contact them for more information. Trail Maintenance: Help keep the trails open and hike-able. Email trailmaintenance@htmc1910.org Events: Help with potlucks, slide shows, and other events. Email event@htmc1910.org Property Maintenance: Help with the upkeep of the historic Clubhouse. Email property@htmc1910.org	

		, ,
	www.kanuhawaii.org	
	1050 Queen St. #100 Honolulu, HI 96814 info@kanuhawaii.org	
Kai Makana	To better understand & preserve marine life & ocean.	No Phone Numbe
	www.kaimakana.org	Listed
	For inquiries, please contact us at: Kai Makana	
	P.O. Box 22719	
	Honolulu HI 96823	
	Or Email: kaimakana@gmail.com	
	Email: Namakana@gmail.com	
KAUPA	Nonprofit, community-based organization centered in Kaneohe Bay.	No Phone Numbe Listed
	<u>www.kaupahawaii.org</u>	
	KAUPA - Keneohe Ahupua'a Ulu Pono Ahahui 1050 Bishop Street	
	Honolulu HI 96813	
	dlaeha@KAUPAHawaii.org	
Paepae O He'eia	Caring for He'eia fishponds.	(808) 236-6178
	www.paepaeoheeia.org	
	Mailing address: P.O. Box 6355 Kane`ohe, HI 96744	
	Physical address:	
	46-077 'Ipuka Street, Kane`ohe, HI 96744	
Sierra Club	Providing opportunity to get involved and explore, enjoy, and	(808) 538-6616
of Hawaii –	protect the natural resources of the islands. www.sierraclubhawaii.com	
Hawaii Chapter		
	Hawaiʻi Chapter Mailing Address	
	Sierra Club of Hawai'i	
	PO Box 2577	
	Honolulu, Hawaiʻi, 96803	
	Physical Address	
	1164 Bishop Street Honolulu, Hawai'i, 96813	
	(Please do not send mail to this address)	

Sierra Club of Hawaii –	Providing opportunity to get involved and explore, enjoy, and protect the natural resources of the islands.	(808) 538-6616 ext. 7
Oahu Group	www.sierraclubhawaii.com	
	Oʻahu Group	
	Mailing Address	
	Sierra Club Oʻahu Group	
	PO Box 2577	
	Honolulu, Hawaiʻi, 96803	
	Physical Address	
	1164 Bishop Street	
	Honolulu, Hawaiʻi, 96813	
	(Please do not send mail to this address)	
	Email: contact@sierracluboahu.org	
Sierra Club	Providing opportunity to get involved and explore, enjoy, and	(808) 419-5143
of Hawaii –	protect the natural resources of the islands.	
Maui Group	www.sierraclubhawaii.com	
Madi Group	Maui Group	
	Mailing Address	
	Sierra Club Maui Group	
	PO Box 791180	
	Pāʻia, Hawaiʻi, 96779	
	Email: contact@sierracluboahu.org	
Recycling Services	Information about refuse, bulky item, and recycling.	Refuse and Recyclin
	www.opala.org	Services (public information/request)
	Mail	(808) 768-3200
	Department of Environmental Services - Refuse Division	, ,
	1000 Uluohia Street, Suite 201	
	Kapolei, Hawaii 96707	
The Nature	Conservation: protect ecologically important lands.	(808) 537-4508
Conservancy	www.nature.org	
	 	
	Email: <u>hawaii@tnc.org</u>	

Bishop Museum	Volunteering at the Museum	(808) 847-3511	
	Volunteers are a vital part of accomplishing the mission at the Bernice Pauahi Bishop Museum. To register as a volunteer, you will need to submit a completed application waiver and background check. Background checks are an important step in ensuring the safety of visitors, staff, volunteers, and collections.		
	For general volunteer requests, the Bishop Museum		
	will only accept applications for the open positions listed here: https://www.bishopmuseum.org/volunteer/		
	Questions?		
	Email: volunteer@bishopmuseum.org		
	HR/Volunteer Department 1525 Bernice Street, Honolulu, HI 96817		
	will only accept applications for the open positions listed here: https://www.bishopmuseum.org/volunteer/ Questions? Email: volunteer@bishopmuseum.org HR/Volunteer Department		

	Museum & History	
Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Arizona Memorial	National Park Service, Pearl Harbor National Memorial Hawaii www.nps.gov/usar Physical Address of the Pearl Harbor Visitor Center: Pearl Harbor National Memorial	Park Information: 808-422-3399 Filming and Special
	1 Arizona Memorial Place Honolulu, HI 96818	Use Permits: 808-725-6150
	<u>Mailing Address:</u> Pearl Harbor National Memorial 1845 Wasp Blvd, Building 176 Honolulu, HI 96818	
	Email_ General Information: perl_info@nps.gov Visitor Services: nps_perl_visitor_services@nps.gov Events: perl_commercial_services@nps.gov Military Tours: perl_administration@nps.gov Volunteering: perl_volunteer@nps.gov Permits: perl_commercial_services@nps.gov	
Bishop Museum	www.bishopmuseum.org 1525 Bernice St., Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 847-3511

Honolulu Museum of Art (HoMA)	HoMA is a unique gathering place where art, history, culture and education converge, right in the heart of Honolulu. Whether you're exploring the galleries, catching a film, or reawakening your love of art through a class, HoMA strives to be a vital part of Hawai'i's cultural landscape. https://honolulumuseum.org/ 900 S. Beretania St., Honolulu, HI 96814	(808) 532-8700
Hawaiʻi Plantation	www.hawaiiplantationvillage.org	(808) 677-0110 or
Village	94-695 Waipahū St., Waipahū, HI 96797	(808) 677-0041
Hawaiʻi State Art Museum (HiSAM)	The State Foundation on Culture and the Arts invites you to visit the Hawai'i State Art Museum (HiSAM). HiSAM is located on the 2nd floor of the No. 1 Capitol District Building, 250 South Hotel Street, in downtown Honolulu, Hawai'i. Admission is always free. The museum is open Monday – Saturday, 10:00 am – 4:00 pm. The museum is closed on Sunday and on state and federal holidays. HiSAM is a venue for the Art in Public Places Program of the State Foundation on Culture and the Arts. Most of the collection is on display in public buildings, including libraries, schools, and state offices. Artworks in the collection are primarily contemporary works by artists with a connection to Hawai'i. Sculpture Garden On the ground floor of the building was once a recreational area that featured a large swimming pool and bleachers. This area has now been transformed to serve again as an urban oasis. It retains elements that evoke memories of the pool, offering pathways for discovery and sites for reflection. The Sculpture Garden is open during building hours (Monday – Friday 7:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.) and museum hours (Monday – Saturday 10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. and during special events such as First Fridays). https://hisam.hawaii.gov/ 250 S. Hotel St. Honolulu, HI 96813 For more information about upcoming events, please check the events calendar: https://hisam.hawaii.gov/calendar/	Museum information line (recorded message): (808) 586-0900 Visitor Services (Tuesday – Saturday): (808) 586-9959 Main line (State Foundation on Culture and the Arts, Monday – Friday): (808) 586-0300

Hawaiʻian Railway Society	Train rides: Saturday 12 Noon and 3 pm Sunday 1 pm and 3 pm Weekday Charters Available Fares \$15 Adults \$10 Children (2-12) \$10 Seniors (Over 62) The Hawaiian Railway is adding a Saturday Ice Cream ride!! The new ride will be at 12 Noon every Saturday starting January 9th! Call (808) 681-5461 for reservations www.hawaiianrailway.com 91-1001 Renton Road, Ewa Beach, HI 96706	(808) 681-5461
Iolani Palace	Iolani Palace is a living restoration of a proud Hawaiian national identity, registered National Historic Landmark and the only official royal palace in the United States. www.iolanipalace.org 364 S. King St., Honolulu, HI 96813 (Located at the corner of King St. and Richard St. in downtown Honolulu.)	General (808) 522-0832 Tours & Tickets (808) 522-0832 palacetickets@iolanipal ace.org lolani Palace Shop (808) 532-1050 shops@iolanipalace.or g Special Events Philip Richardson, Special Events Coordinator (808) 330-4537
Japanese Cultural Center of Hawaii	www.jcch.com 2454 S. Beretania St., Honolulu, HI 96826 The Japanese Cultural Center of Hawaii strives to share the history, heritage and culture of Hawaii's Japanese Americans, from the first immigrants to the present, through the education of all generations and the preservation of cultural traditions, meaningful experiences, and a large collection of resource materials. Okage Sama De Exhibit Honouliuli Education Center Tokioka Heritage Resource Center Hawai'i Internee Directory	(808) 945-7633

Mānoa Heritage Center	E Komo Mai Welcome to Mānoa Heritage Center — a 3.5-acre living classroom that promotes the understanding of Hawaiʻi's natural and cultural heritage.	(808) 988-1287
	Come and be inspired! A guided tour of Mānoa Heritage Center gardens and Kūka'ō'ō Heiau introduces visitors to the beauty of Hawai'i's unique cultural and natural heritage. www.manoaheritagecenter.org	
	2856 O'ahu Avenue, Honolulu, HI 96822	
Waimea Valley	www.waimeavalley.net	Main Line
	Location of Waimea Valley on Oʻahu: On the North Shore of Oahu across from Waimea Bay: GPS Address: Waimea Valley Road, Haleiwa, Hawaii 96712 (enter this address on your GPS for directions)	(808) 638-7766
	Mailing Address: 59-864 Kamehameha Highway Haleiwa, Hawaii 96712	

Theatres, Acting, Shows, Sports

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Diamond Head Theatre	www.diamondheadtheatre.com 520 Makapu'u Ave., Honolulu, HI 96816 Box Office Hours: Monday – Friday 8:30am – 4:30pm Select Saturdays 8:30am – 1:00pm	Business Office (808) 733-0277 Box Office (808) 733-0274
Honolulu Theatre for Youth	www.htyweb.org Tenney Theatre 229 Queen Emma Square, Honolulu, HI 96813 htymail@htyweb.org Administration Office (send mail to this address) Honolulul Theatre for Youth 1164 Bishop Street, Suite 910, Honolulu, HI 96813 Tenney Theatre 229 Queen Emma Square, Honolulu, HI	(808) 839-9885

Kumu Kahua Theatre	<u>www.kumukahua.org</u> 46 Merchant St., Honolulu, HI 96813	Admin. Office (808) 536-4222 Box Office (808) 536-4441
Mānoa Valley Theatre	www.manoavalleytheatre.com 2833 E. Mānoa Road, Honolulu, HI 96822	(808) 988-6131
Hawai'i Film Office	Established in 1978, the State of Hawaii Film Office is the onestop central coordinator for film and photographic use of state-administered parks, beaches, highways, and facilities. The office works closely with state agencies to assist filmmakers with acquiring film permits, and if necessary, directs them to the appropriate county and federal agencies. The State of Hawaii Film Office also provides location, tax incentive, and production resource information to filmmakers; manages the Hawaii Film Studio at Diamond Head; promotes Hawaii as a filming destination; and develops the local film, television and digital media industries in the islands. Donne Dawson, State Film Commissioner, and the film office and division staff will work hard to ensure your Hawaii production runs as smoothly as possible. Www.filmoffice.hawaii.gov Mailing address: P.O. Box 2359 Honolulu, Hawaii 96804 Shipping address: 250 South Hotel Street, Suite 510-A Honolulu, Hawaii 96813	(808) 586-2570
		Department of
Blaisdell & Waikīkī Shell	https://blaisdellcenter.com/ Department of Enterprise Services City & County of Honolulu 777 Ward Avenue Honolulu, Hawaii 96814 blaisdellinfo@honolulu.gov	Enterprise Services Office: (808) 768-5400 Box Office Phone: (808) 768-5252 (event information recording, press '0' to speak with representative or leave a message)
University of Hawaiʻi Athletics	Information on UH sports and ticket purchase. https://hawaiiathletics.com/ Email: uhtic@hawaii.edu	Contact Information (808) 956-4482 Phone Sales: (808) 944-2697 Group Sales: (808) 956-6500

OBTAINING COPIES OF VITAL RECORDS

Births, Deaths, Marriage or Divorce Certificates

State of Hawai'i Documents

Go to the Office of Health Status Monitoring's Vital Records homepage: https://health.hawaii.gov/vitalrecords/:

- To order certified copies of birth certificates or marriage certificates online.
- To apply for a marriage license in the state of Hawaii.
- To apply for a certified copies of death certificates.

HELPFUL TIPS:

- Applying online is the quickest way to order certified copies of birth certificates and marriage certificates.
- To avoid delays, pay for your order by credit card. The name on the credit card should match the name of the person making the request.
- Double-check and make sure all of your information is filled out correctly and you provided the correct payment amount. Incorrect information or payment amounts will result in delayed processing times.
- Include a copy of a valid government-issued photo ID with your order (e.g., Driver's license, State ID, Passport).
- Include mother's or bride's birth certificate surname (given name before her first marriage) on requests for birth and marriage records.
- When ordering marriage certificates, include the full names of both marriage partners.
- If you are ordering a certified copy of a vital record for someone other than yourself, you must provide proof of your relationship to the named registrant of the record (e.g., parent, spouse, son, daughter, etc.) by including a copy of your birth or marriage certificate so that a "tangible interest" can be established.
- Provide correct payment by credit card (for birth and marriage certificates: \$12.50 for the first copy and \$4.00 for each additional copy).
- Orders by mail will take longer because the postal service is outside of the DOH's Office of Health Status Monitoring control and most mail orders are missing information needed to complete the order (e.g., missing copy of valid government-issued photo ID, proof of relationship to person's record being ordered, incorrect payment, etc.).
- DOH's Office of Health Status Monitoring does not have access to all divorce records. Divorce records are kept in the court where the divorce took place. Requests for divorce certificates should be directed to the court in which the divorce occurred.
- Death certificates are normally ordered through the mortuary handling funeral arrangements.

WAIT TIMES FOR VITAL RECORD ORDERS

Processing times vary depending on the type of record ordered and the method used to make the order. Your completed request is handled as soon as it is receive the necessary documentation that establishes your relationship to the person you are requesting the certificate for. Please expect up to 6-8 weeks for requests to be processed. Walk-in requests are temporarily suspended until further notice. Thank you for your patience.

HOURS FOR WALK-IN SERVICE ON OAHU - TEMPORARILY SUSPENDED

On Oahu, walk-in service is available at the main office for those who wish to apply or pick up their records in person. See below for hours of operation:

- Days: Monday through Friday (excluding holidays)
- Hours: 7:45 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. TEMPORARILY CLOSED

- **Location:** 1250 Punchbowl Street, Room 103 (1st floor) at the main Hawaii Department of Health building (corner of Beretania and Punchbowl Streets)
- Parking: Metered parking is available for \$1/hour in a lot in front of the building with entry from Punchbowl Street.

CONTACT INFORMATION

To inquire about the status of a vital records order, call (808) 586-4539 or email doh.hawaii.gov. If your call is not answered, please leave a message with the details of your request and the office staff will get back to you. Make sure to leave a message with the following information and the office staff will get back to you as soon as possible:

- 1. Your full name;
- 2. The best phone number and/or email address for you;
- 3. The type of record request you are inquiring about (e.g., birth, death, marriage, etc.);
- 4. The name of the record holder, if different from yourself; and
- 5. The name of the applicant, if different from yourself.

If you live on the neighbor islands, you may still order records online and may contact the local District Health Office location in your area for assistance:

Hawaii Island: https://health.hawaii.gov/big-island/home/vital-statistics/

Maui County (Maui, Lanai, Molokai): https://health.hawaii.gov/maui/vital-statistics/

Kauai: (808) 241-3498

U.S. Mainland Documents

Search the government website of the state where the event occurred and go to its vital records link. Follow their instructions to obtain pertinent documents.

A complete listing of Vital Records Offices by state can be found at www.cdc.gov/nchs/w2w/

International Documents

- Contact the nearest consulate of the country where the event occurred. They will guide you on the
 procedure to obtain the pertinent documents that you need.
- Caution: this process tends to be lengthy and can take as long as six months.
- A comprehensive list of Consulate Generals and Embassies in Hawai'i can be found at: https://travel-hawaii.com/hawaii.embassy-guide.html.

Consulates in Hawaii

Contact and General Information

American Samoa Office - Hawaii

1427 Dillingham Boulevard, Suite 210 Honolulu, HI 96817-4838

> Tel: (808) 847-1998 Fax: (808) 845-3420

Consulate General of Australia

1000 Bishop Street, Penthouse Suite

Honolulu, HI 96813 Tel: (808) 524-5050 Fax: (808) 531-5142

Email: scott.dewar@dfat.gov.au

Austrian Honorary Consulate

Prof. Johann Urschitz 1549 Wilhelmina Rise Honolulu, Hawaii 96816

Mobile:(808) 206 4394 Email:austrianconsulate808@gmail.com

Consulate of Belgium

Mr. Jeffrey Lau, Honorary Consul 707 Richards Street, Suite 600 Ocean View Center

Honolulu, HI 96813 Tel: (808) 533-3999 Fax: (808) 533-0144 Email: jlau@ollon.com

Consulate of Chile

Cónsul Honorario: Sra. Gladys Vernoy 2240 Kuhio Ave. Penthouse Suite 3804

Honolulu, HI 96815 Tel: (808) 561-1772 Fax: (808) 543-0155 Email: vernoy@aloha.net

Consulate of Czech Republic

591 Paikau Street Honolulu, Hawaii 96816 Tel: 808.739.5041

Email: hawaii@honorary.mzv.cz

Consulate of Denmark

Royal Danish Consulate 1150 Kikowaena Street Honolulu, HI 96819

Tel: (808) 833-8811 Fax: (808) 833-1180

Office hours: 8 am - 4 pm Mon-Fri E-mail: clausz@lava.net

Consulate of Finland

1650 Ala Moana Bl., Apartment 813 Honolulu, HI 96815 Tel: (808) 944-8674

Email: suomialoha@aol.com

Consulate of France

Guillaume Maman 1436 Young St, Suite 303 Honolulu, Hawaii 96814 Tel: (808) 726-3866

Email: consulfrancehawaii@gmail.com

Open Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 4pm to 6pm or any
other weekday by appointment

Consulate of Hungary

Ms. Katalin Csiszár, Honorary Consul 1960 East West Road, Biomed T415 John A. Burns School of Medicine University of Hawaii Honolulu, HI 96822

> Tel: (808) 956-9452 Email: kcsiszar@aol.com

Consulate Of Italy

735 Bishop Street, Suite 201 Honolulu, Hawaii 96814 Tel: (808) 271-3560

Fax: (808) 734-6929

Email: info@italianconsulatehawaii.com

Consulate General of Japan

1742 Nuuanu Avenue Honolulu, HI 96817 Tel: (808) 543-3111

Consulate of the Republic of Kiribati

95 Nakolo Place, Suite 265 Honolulu, HI 96819 Tel: (808) 834-6775 Fax (808) 834-7604

Email: kiribaticonsul@aol.com

Consulate General of the Republic of Korea

2756 Pali Highway Honolulu, Hawaii 96817 Tel: (808) 595-6109, 6274 Fax: (808) 595-3046

Email: consulatehi@mofat.go.kr
Office Hours: 8:30-4:00 (Lunch 12:00-1:00)

Consulate of Luxembourg

C/O Hawaiian Paradise Coffee 2176 Lauwiliwili Street # 101 Kapolei, Hawaii 96707 Tel: 808.682.4422 x 110 Email: jcdrui@euraminc.com

Email: jcdrui@euraminc.cor

By appointment only

Consulate of the Marshall Islands

1888 Lusitana Street, Suite #301 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Tel: (808) 545-7767 Fax: (808) 545-7211

Email: rmi.glheine@hawaiiantel.net By appointment only

Federated States of Micronesia

3049 Ualena Street, Suite 412

Honolulu, HI 96819 Tel: (808) 836-4775 Fax: (808) 836-6896

Email: fsmconsulatehnl@fsmcghnl.com

Consulate of Morocco

1419 Sixteenth Avenue Honolulu, Hawaii 96816-4349

> Tel: 808-383-2597 Fax: 808-942-7885

Email: jrumi@morocco-in-hawaii.com

Consulate of the Netherlands

Mr. G.G. Tom, Netherlands Honorary Consulate 745 Fort Street Mall, Suite 702 Honolulu, HI 96813

Tel: 808-531-6897 Fax: 808-531-6898

Email: gaylord@gtomlaw.com Please call or e-mail us for an appointment.

New Zealand Consulate-General Honolulu

Also: http://www.nzunsc.govt.nz 1003 Bishop Street, Suite 1240 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 Tel: (808) 675-5555, (808) 670-8540

FAX: (808) 675-5561
Email: HLUEnquiries@mfat.govt.nz

Consulate of Norway

Nina H. Fasi, Consul 929 Maniniholo Street Honolulu, HI 96825

Tel: (808) 396-9484 Cell: (808) 721-1010

Email: nfasi 02@hotmail.com

Palau Consulate Hawaii

1154 Fort Street, Suite 300 Honolulu, HI 96813 Tel: 808-524-5414 Ext 6 Fax: 808-599-5004

Email: palauconsulhi@aol.com

Consulate General of the Philippines

2433 Pali Highway Honolulu, HI 96817 Tel: (808) 595 6316 x 6319 Email: honolulupc@hawaii.rr.com

Consulate of Poland

Honorary Consul Bożena Jamot 2825 South King Street, Suite 2701 Honolulu, HI 96826 Tel: (808) 955-4488

Email: bozena@aloha.net

Consulate of Portugal

John Henry Félix, Honorary Consul 733 Bishop St Suite 1800 96813 P.O. Box 240778 Honolulu, Hawaii 96824-0778 Tel: 808-226-0430

Email: nowen@lava.net

Consulate of Russia in Honolulu

Russian Consulate General in Honolulu, United States - THIS CONSULATE IS TEMPORARILY CLOSED.

For Embassy of the Russian Federation in the USA:

https://washington.mid.ru/en/

Consulate of San Marino

4615 Kahala Avenue Honolulu, Hawaii 96816-5210 Tel: 808-923-2468

Fax: 808-926-5678 Email: cohmura@hawaii.rr.com

Consulate of Spain

John Henry Félix, Honorary Consul 733 Bishop St Suite 1800 96813 P.O. Box 240778 Honolulu, Hawaii 96824-0778

Tel: 808-226-0430 Email: nowen@lava.net

Consulate of Sri Lanka

60 N Beretania Street Honolulu Tower Suite 410 Honolulu, HI 96817-4754 Tel: (808)524-6738

Tel: (808)524-6738 Email: kusuma@hawaii.edu

Consulate of Sweden

Anders Nervell, Honorary Consul General Clay Chapman Iwamura Pulice & Nervell 700 Bishop Street, Suite 2100 Honolulu, HI 96813

Tel: (808) 528-4777 Fax: (808) 523-1888

E-mail: honolulu@consulateofsweden.org

Consulate of Switzerland

616 Kahlau Loop Honolulu, HI 96821-2540 Tel: (808) 233-8982 E-Mail: honolulu@honrep.ch By appointment only

Taipei Economic & Cultural Office in Honolulu

2746 Pali Highway Honolulu, HI 96817 Tel: (808) 595-6347 Email: tecohnl@gmail.com

Consulate of Thailand

866 Iwilei Rd Ste 201 Honolulu, HI 96817 Tel: (808) 524 7787

Email: thaicultureinhawaii@yahoo.com

Hours: 10am-2pm

Consulate of Tonga

738 Kaheka Street, Suite 306B Honolulu Hawaii 96814 United States Phone: (808) 953-2449

Fax: (808) 955-1447 Email: TongaConsulAgcy@aol.com

Social Security Card Offices

Go to Social Security Office Locator: https://secure.ssa.gov/ICON/main.jsp

If you <u>don't</u> have a photo identification (a driver's license or State ID), make an appointment at the Social Security Administration (SSA) office in Kapolei. Before you go to the offices for a replacement social security card, fill out SS-5 Form: https://secure.ssa.gov/ICON/main.jsp and a birth certificate or passport. If you do not have either document, you may provide a Consular

Report of Birth, Certificate of Citizenship, or Certificate of Naturalization.

For assistance call 1-800-772-1213 or visit the website at www.socialsecurity.gov.

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Kapolei Social Security Office	Kapolei Social Security Office 970 Manawai Street, Kapolei, HI - 96707 https://www.ssa.gov/	Office: (855) 572-4866 TTY: 1(800) 325-0778
Prince Kuhio Federal Building	Prince Kuhio Federal Building Federal Building 300 Ala Moana Blvd., Rm 1-114, Honolulu, HI 96850 https://www.ssa.gov/	Office: 1(855) 572-4879 TTY: 1-800-325-0778

State of Hawaii Identification Card

www.honolulu.gov/csd/stateid

Anyone applying for an original or renewal of their Hawai'i State Identification card must present documentation of proof of legal name, date of birth, social security number, legal presence in Hawai'i and proof of principal residential address.

Please bring with you documents that prove the following:

- Legal Name (birth certificate, U.S. passport, marriage certificate)
- Date of Birth (birth certificate, U.S. passport, driver license)
- Legal Presence that proves you are legally in the U.S. (birth certificate, US passport)
- Social Security Number (Social Security Card, W-2, 1099 Form)
- Hawaii Principal Residence (2 documents required: voter registration card, pay statement, utility bill, bank statement)

For assistance with identifying acceptable supporting documents required to obtain a state ID, please consult the interactive <u>Document Guide</u> or https://www2.honolulu.gov/documentguide/.

These documents must be presented in person at any of the following locations:

City & County of Honolulu – Satellite City Hall Locations

Location	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers

Downtown	1041 Nuuanu Ave., Suite A, Honolulu, HI 96817	(808) 768-9100
	Services Available At This Location:	
	Motor Vehicle Registration & Titling	
	Hawaii Driver License Renewals/Duplicates	
	(Non-U.S. citizens requesting a REAL ID-compliant	
	Hawaii driver license or state ID must be served	
	at a driver licensing center.	
	The request is a specialty service not offered	
	at a satellite city hall.)	
	Bicycle & Moped Registration	
	Disability Placard & License Plates	
	Real Property Tax Payment/Exemption	
	Spay/Neuter Certificates	
	State ID Renewals/Duplicates	
	TheBus Pass Sales	
	Vehicle Junking	
	Water Bill Payment	
Hawai'i Kai	6600 Kalanianaole Hwy., Suite 101, Honolulu, HI 96825	(808) 768-4800
	Services Available At This Location:	
	Motor Vehicle Registration & Titling	
	Hawaii Driver License Renewals & Duplicates	
	(Non-U.S. citizens requesting a REAL ID-compliant	
	Hawaii driver license or state ID must be served	
	at a driver licensing center.	
	The request is a specialty service not offered	
	at a satellite city hall.)	
	Bicycle & Moped Registration	
	Disability Placard & License Plates	
	Real Property Tax Payment/Exemption	
	Spay/Neuter Certificates	
	State ID Renewals/Duplicates	
	TheBus Pass Sales	
	Vehicle Junking	
	Water Bill Payment	
Manalaura	Kanalana salaastadta Ohasidaa Oasaasii Bada 🤻 "	(808) 768-9127
Kapalama	Kapalama relocated to Sheridan Community Park effective 10/12/2020)	, ,
(Kapalama relocated to	10/12/2020)	
Sheridan Community	Sheridan Community Park	
Park effective 10/12/2020)	833 Piikoi Street, Honolulu, HI 96814	

Pearlridge	98-1005 Moanalua Rd., #244B, Aiea, HI 96701	(808) 768-5000
	Services Available At This Location:	
	Motor Vehicle Registration & Titling	
	Hawaii Driver License Renewals/Duplicates	
	(Non-U.S. citizens requesting a REAL ID-compliant	
	Hawaii driver license or state ID must be served	
	at a driver licensing center.	
	The request is a specialty service not offered at a satellite city hall.)	
	Bicycle & Moped Registration	
	Disability Placard & License Plates	
	Real Property Tax Payment/Exemption	
	Spay/Neuter Certificates	
	State ID Renewals/Duplicates	
	TheBus Pass Sales	
	Vehicle Junking	
	Water Bill Payment	
Waianae	85-670 Farrington Hwy. #3 Waianae, HI 96792	(808) 768-4222
	Services Available At This Location:	(Tues and Thurs ONLY
	Hawaii Driver License Written Test	
	Hawaii Driver License Road Test	
	(Tues and Thurs ONLY)	
	Hawaii Driver License Renewals/Duplicates	
	All State ID Services	
Kapolei	1000 Uluohia St., #101, Kapolei, HI 96707	(808) 768-3100
	No Driver's License Renewal	
	Services Available At This Location:	
	Hawaii Driver License Written Test	
	Hawaii Driver License Road Test	
	Hawaii Driver License Renewals/Duplicates	
	All State ID Services	
	47-388 Hui Iwa St., Suite 19, Kaneohe, HI 96744	(808) 239-6301
Koolau	Services Available At This Location:	
	Hawaii Driver License Written Test	
	Hawaii Driver License Road Test	
	Hawaii Driver License Renewals/Duplicates	
	All State ID Services	

Windward	45-480 Kaneohe Bay Dr., Unit CO6, Kaneohe, HI 96744	(808) 768-4100
	Services Available At This Location:	
	Motor Vehicle Registration & Titling	
	Hawaii Driver License Renewals/Duplicates	
	(Non-U.S. citizens requesting a REAL ID-compliant	
	Hawaii driver license or state ID must be served	
	at a driver licensing center.	
	The request is a specialty service not offered	
	at a satellite city hall.)	
	Bicycle & Moped Registration	
	Disability Placard & License Plates	
	Real Property Tax Payment/Exemption	
	Spay/Neuter Certificates	
	State ID Renewals/Duplicates	
	TheBus Pass Sales	
	Vehicle Junking	
	Water Bill Payment	

County of Hawaii - Satellite City Hall Locations

Hawaii State Identification Cards are available at the Hilo, Kona and Waimea Offices only.

Location	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hilo	349 Kapiolani St., Hilo, HI 96720 Driver Lic., State ID, CDL & taxi permits	(808) 961-2222
Kona	West Hawaii Civic Center 74-5044 'Ane Keohokalole Hwy., Kailua-Kona, HI 96740	(808) 323-4800
Waimea	Waimea Center 65-1158 Mamaloahoa Hwy., Ste. 1-A, Kamuela, HI 96743	(808) 881-3488

Make an appointment at the Kahului Service Center, one (1) person per appointment. The available services are Driver Licenses or Hawaii State ID's and Initial Disability Placards.

County of Maui - Satellite City Hall Locations

Location	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers

Kahului	Make your appointment for the Kahului Service Center.	(808) 270-7363
	110 Alaihi Street, Suite 101, Kahului, HI 96732 Appointments are for Driver License or Hawaii State ID and Initial Disability Placards.	

County of Kauai - Satellite City Hall Locations

Location	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Lihue	County of Kauai	(808) 241-4242
	Department of Finance	
	Driver License division	
	444 Rice Street, Suite A480	
	Lihue, HI 96766	
	Driver Services: Instructional Permits Driver's License Renewals Driver's License Change of Address Duplicate/Replacement License Out of State License Transfers State of Hawaii Identification Cards Class 3 Road Test Vehicle Requirements Financial Responsibility Section Taxicab Permits & Inspection Safety Checks	
	Safety Checks Disabled Parking Permits	

Name Change Application

Name change can now be submitted online. Go to website: https://namechange.ehawaii.gov.

Initiate your application for an Individual or Couple name change here. There is a \$50.00 filing fee and a \$5.00 service fee. All fees are non-refundable.

Name change eligibility:

- Only Hawaii residents are eligible for a name change granted by the Lieutenant Governor of the State of Hawaii.
- For active-duty military personnel, please contact the Lieutenant Governor's office for further information before applying for a name change.

A name change is not necessary if:

- You are a Hawaii resident who was married in the State of Hawaii and declared on your Marriage Certificate that you will be taking your spouse's name.
- You are divorced and your Divorce Decree stipulates resumption of a maiden name or previous name.

Name Change Application
Office of the Lieutenant Governor
Hawai'i State Capitol
415 South Beretania Street, 5th floor
Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813

CONTACT US Phone: (808) 586-0255 Fax: (808) 586-0231

Email: <u>LtGov.Contact@hawaii.gov</u>

MISCELLANEOUS

Voting in Government Elections

www.elections.hawaii.gov

The Office of Elections is responsible for voter education and the printing and counting of ballots. The County Elections Divisions handle voter registration; mailing and receipt of ballots, including replacement ballots; as well as voter service centers and places of deposit. For more information, contact your <u>County Elections Division</u> or go to the following website: https://elections.hawaii.gov/resources/county-election-divisions/.

Voting Rights: A person sentenced for a felony, from the time of the person's sentence until the person's final discharge, may not vote in an election, but if the person is placed on probation or the person is paroled after commitment to imprisonment, the person may vote during the period of the probation or parole. You can register to vote or update your current registration on Hawai'i's Online Voter Registration system at https://olvr.hawaii.gov/. You can also download the Voter Registration Form and Application for Absentee Ballot at the same website or pick up the forms at the following locations:

Location	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
City and County of Honolulu	Welcome to the Office of the City Clerk's Elections Division The Office of the City Clerk is an agency in the legislative branch of the City and County of Honolulu. The Elections Division performs voter registration and election responsibilities delegated to the City Clerk under the Revised Charter of the City and County of Honolulu and State law. The main office is at: 530 S. King Street, Room 100 in Honolulu Hale. www.honoluluelections.org Forms are available at all Satellite City Hall locations, United States Post Offices, Driver's License Offices, and public libraries.	Information is available in alternate formats. If you require special assistance call the Office of Elections at 808-453-VOTE (8683). Neighbor Islands may call toll free 1-800-442-VOTE (8683).
County of Hawaiʻi	www.hawaiicounty.gov/lb-clerk-elections/ 25 Aupuni St., Room 1502, Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 961-8277 Information is available in alternate formats. If you require special assistance call the Office of Elections at 808-453-VOTE (8683). Neighbor Islands may call toll free 1-800-442-VOTE (8683).
County of Maui	www.co.maui.hi.us/1965/Elections-Division Office of the County Clerk 200 S. High St., Kalana O Maui Bldg., #708, Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 270-7749 Information is available in alternate formats. If you require special assistance call the Office of Elections at 808-453-VOTE (8683). Neighbor Islands may call toll free 1-800-442-VOTE (8683).
County of Kauai	https://www.kauai.gov/Elections 4386 Rice Street, Room 101, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 241-4800 TTY: (808) 241-5116 Information is available in alternate formats. If you require special assistance call the Office of Elections at 808-453-VOTE (8683). Neighbor Islands may call toll free 1-800-442-VOTE (8683).

Obtaining a Hawaii Library Card

You may apply for a library card in-person at any Hawai'i Public Library. Cards are free for all Hawai'i residents and U.S. Military Personnel and their dependents. For a complete list of public libraries, visit www.librarieshawaii.org.

The Hawaii State Public Library System is the only statewide public library system in the United States. There are 51 branches throughout 6 islands.

For a complete listing of all branches go to the following web site: www.librarieshawaii.org/visit/branches/all-branches/.

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Aiea Public Library	99-143 Pohai Place, Aiea, HI 96701	(808) 483-7333
Hawaiʻi State Library	478 S. King St., Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 586-3500
Hilo Public Library	300 Waianuenue Ave., Hilo, HI 96720	(808) 933-8890
Kahului Public Library	90 School St., Kahului, HI 96732	(808) 873-3097
Kaneohe Public Library	45-829 Kamehameha Hwy., Kaneohe, HI 96744	(808) 233-5676
Lihue Public Library	4344 Hardy St., Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 241-3222
Moloka'i Public Library	15 Ala Mālama Ave., Kaunakakai, HI 96748	(808) 553-1765
Waianae Public Library	85-625 Farrington Hwy., Waianae, HI 96792	(808) 697-7868
Waimanalo Public Library	41-1320 Kalanianaole Hwy., Waimanalo, HI 96795	(808) 259-2610

Child Support Payments

Contact the Child Support Enforcement Agency (CSEA) at (808) 692-8265 (24/7), or visit their website at www.ag.hawaii.gov/csea/child-support-payment-options/ to look up all payment options online.

Child Support Payment Options

Pay by CASH or CHECK

Cash payment may be made in person at the Oahu and Maui Child Support Enforcement Agency (CSEA) Offices.

Checks should be mailed to:

Child Support Enforcement Agency Statewide Disbursement Branch P.O. Box 1860

Honolulu, Hawaii 96805-1860

Pay by CREDIT or DEBIT Card

Non-custodial parents can remit support-related payments to the Child Support Enforcement Agency (CSEA) via Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT). Fees may apply.

Payments can now be made by credit or debit card at your local child support office (Oahu, Hilo, Kauai and Maui) or,

Online through one of the following companies.

TouchPay – make payment using a credit/debit card (American Express®, Discover®, MasterCard® or Visa®) by going to www.gtlfsonlinepay.com/hi childsupport.

Value Payment Systems – make payment using a credit/debit card (American Express®, Discover®, MasterCard® or Visa®) by going to www.childsupportbillpay.com/hawaii.

ExpertPay – make payment from a bank account, PayPal® or using a credit/debit card (Discover®, MasterCard® or Visa®) by going to www.expertpay.com.

MyPaymentPortal.com – make payment using a credit/debit card (American Express®, Discover®, MasterCard® or Visa®) by going to www.mypaymentportal.com.

MoneyGram – make payment in-person or online

In-person using cash.

Find MoneyGram (<u>www.MoneyGram.com/BillPayLocations</u>) – over 39,000 U.S. agent locations inside retailers like CVS/pharmacy, Advance America, Albertsons, Walmart and thousands more!

Bring these with you:

Cash; enough for your payment and the MoneyGram fee

Your child support account number

Receive code: 14656

Complete the MoneyGram ExpressPayment blue form, use the red MoneyGram phone or use the MoneyGram kiosk to complete your transaction. (Payment processes may vary depending on your location. Simply ask an associate for help.)

171

Online using a credit or PIN-less debit card (MasterCard® or Visa®)

Go to www.MoneyGram.com/PayBills.

In the search field, type HI ChildSupp Enfor Agency or 14656

Click the link that appears.

Follow the prompts and complete the transaction.

Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) for the Employer

Employers can send support-related withholding payments to the Child Support Enforcement Agency (CSEA) via Electronic Funds Transfer/Electronic Data Interchange (EFT/EDI) through the Automated Clearing House (ACH) network.

EFT/EDI offers your business with long-term financial savings by:

Increasing accuracy and efficiency;

Increasing reliability – no lost checks or mail delays;

Reducing paperwork;

Eliminating postage costs; and

Eliminating theft or fraud.

If your business is interested in remitting payments via EFT/EDI, please:

Review the User Guide for Electronic Child Support Payments. CSEA accepts payments in CCD+ or CTX format.

Contact your financial institution or third-party service provider to determine its capabilities and requirements.

Complete an ACH credit request form, which can be obtained by contacting the CSEA's EFT Coordinator at (808) 692-7013. Upon receipt of the completed form, the CSEA's banking info will be provided. (*This step need not be completed if your company is using a third-party service provider.*)

Provide the CSEA's EFT Coordinator with a list of employees for which support-related withholding payments would be transmitted to the CSEA. This list should contain each employee's name, social security number and case number. The CSEA will review the list and provide the employer with changes, if any.

The following companies are capable of remitting electronic payments using a format that has been approved by CSEA:

Value Payment Systems – make payment using a credit/debit card (American Express®, Discover®, MasterCard® or Visa®) by going to www.childsupportbillpay.com/hawaii.

ExpertPay – make payment from a bank account or using a credit/debit card (Discover®, MasterCard® or Visa®) by going to www.expertpay.com.

If you have any questions regarding EFT/EDI payments, please contact the CSEA's EFT Coordinator at (808) 692-7013.

Criminal Records

The public has access to criminal history records through the Hawai'i Criminal Justice Data Center (HCJDC) and the statewide criminal history record information system (DIS-Hawai'i). The Criminal History Records Check is commonly referred to as a "rap sheet" or "police abstract".

<u>Available to the public</u>: Arrest records which have resulted in adult convictions (found guilty) or acquittals or dismissals by reason of physical or mental disease, disorder or defect.

Not available to the public: Non-convictions that are still pending. You have the right to access your own record and to challenge the completeness and accuracy of the information. This is done through a fingerprint check.

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawaiʻi Criminal Justice Data Center - Department of the Attorney General	Hawaii Criminal Justice Data Center Department of the Attorney General 465 S. King Street, Room 102, Honolulu, HI 96813 Phone: (808)587-3279 465 S. King St., Rm. 102, Honolulu, HI 96813 www.ag.hawaii.gov/hcjdc	General Inquiries (808) 587-3100

Ecrim Database (online)
Hawai'i Criminal Justice
Data Center Department of the
Attorney General

Ecrim Database (online)
Hawaii Criminal Justice Data Center
Department of the Attorney General
465 S. King Street, Room 102, Honolulu, HI 96813
Phone: (808) 587-3279

www.ecrim.ehawaii.gov

This online service allows you to view an individual's conviction information based on the search criteria that you provide. The search criteria may include name, social security number, date of birth, and/or gender.

The search is conducted on criminal history record files maintained by the Hawaii Criminal Justice Data Center. The search results do not include Hawaii Sex Offender and Other Covered Offender Registration information.

Each unique search will be charged a \$5.00 fee. You may reuse searches in the same login session.

The cost for an official eCrim report is \$10.

Criminal History Record Checks

Questions about data or accuracy: (808) 587-3279

Technical Questions: (808) 695-4620

Traffic Cases

https://www.courts.state.hi.us/self-help/traffic/traffic cases

Most traffic cases in Hawai`i begin when a law enforcement officer issues a citation, commonly called a "traffic ticket." The citation, which is filed with a state court, charges a motorist, pedestrian, or the registered owner of a parked vehicle (the defendant) with committing a traffic offense and requires the defendant to respond to the allegations in the citation.

For more serious traffic offenses where the defendant is physically arrested and taken into police custody, the defendant's court case begins when a prosecutor orally charges the defendant in court or files a written complaint or information against the defendant, or when a grand jury returns an indictment charging the defendant with committing a traffic crime.

TO PAY TRAFFIC VIOLATIONS

- OPTION 1: ADMIT AND PAY You can admit the infraction and pay the amount written on the citation, either
 by mail, using the pre-addressed envelope or in person at any district court. Please do not send
 cash. Imprinted checks or money orders (U.S. dollars only, payable to "DISTRICT COURT") and credit or
 debit cards (MasterCard & VISA) are accepted. A \$25 service charge will be assessed for dishonored
 payments.
- **OPTION 2: PAY BY PHONE** You may pay by telephone by calling (800) 679-5949. You must pay the total of the amounts stated on a citation within 21 days after receiving the citation. Please have your traffic or

parking citation number; license plate number; and VISA or MasterCard ready before dialing this number.

This phone payment system is NOT available if:

More than 21 days have elapsed since you received your citation;

Your citation indicates that you must appear in court for the offense(s) charged;

You have appeared in court and were ordered to pay fines, fees, costs, or other monetary assessments; or Your ticket has not been entered into the system. It may take 13 days or longer after the violation occurred for your ticket or case to be entered into the court's system.

If you are unable to make a payment online after the 13-day period or would like to make a payment before the ticket has been entered into the system, you always have the option of paying by mail using the preaddressed envelope that accompanied the citation or in person at the District Court. *Please do not send cash*. Imprinted checks or money orders (U.S. dollars only, payable to "DISTRICT COURT") and credit or debit cards (MasterCard & VISA) are accepted. A \$25 service charge will be assessed for dishonored payments.

• **OPTION 3: PAY ONLINE**— <u>eTraffic Hawai`i</u> is a fast, secure, and convenient way to pay for traffic or parking infractions that are payable without going to court and for which you admit responsibility. Do not use this system if you deny committing the offense(s) you were cited for or wish to explain circumstances mitigating the offense(s).

To use eTraffic Hawai`i, you must pay the total of the amounts stated on a citation within 21 days after receiving the citation. You may pay by VISA or MasterCard.

This on-line payment system is NOT available if:

More than 21 days have elapsed since you received your citation;

Your citation indicates that you must appear in court for the offense(s) charged;

You have appeared in court and were ordered to pay fines, fees, costs, or other monetary assessments; or Your ticket has not been entered into the system. It may take 13 days or longer after the violation occurred for your ticket or case to be entered into the court's system.

If you are unable to make a payment online after the 13-day period or would like to make a payment before the ticket has been entered into the system, you always have the option of paying by mail using the preaddressed envelope that accompanied the citation or in person at the District Court. *Please do not send cash*. Imprinted checks or money orders (U.S. dollars only, payable to "DISTRICT COURT") and credit or debit cards (MasterCard & VISA) are accepted. A \$25 service charge will be assessed for dishonored payments.

If you wish to pay on-line by eTraffic Hawai'i, please have the following information ready:

Your traffic or parking citation; Your license plate number; and Your VISA or MasterCard

• **OPTION 4: PAY IN PERSON** at any district court. Imprinted checks or money orders (U.S. dollars only, payable to "DISTRICT COURT") and credit or debit cards (MasterCard & VISA) are accepted. A \$25 service charge will be assessed for dishonored payments.

For a list of District Court locations:

https://www.courts.state.hi.us/self-help/traffic/traffic cases

Traffic Abstracts & Traffic Court Reports

The Judiciary has two types of certified documents that report a person's traffic case history: traffic abstracts and traffic court reports. Traffic abstracts, traffic court reports, and driver history records are all available for purchase at the Traffic Violations Bureau located at Honolulu District Court and at all other District Court locations.

For a list of District Court locations statewide:

What is a Traffic Abstract?

Pursuant to Hawai'i Revised Statutes (HRS) <u>Section 287-3</u>, a certified traffic abstract shows "all alleged moving violations and any convictions resulting therefrom, arising from the operation of a motor vehicle and any administrative license revocation. Since parking and equipment violations do not appear on the traffic abstract so it is sometimes called an "abbreviated" abstract.

Traffic abstracts are usually used for insurance, employment, and other such purposes.

Traffic abstracts are available at District Courts on all islands.

To obtain an abstract, provide the individual's full name. The date of birth and driver's license number should also be submitted. Providing the date of birth and driver's license number assists the clerk in providing the correct abstract or report, especially when individuals have the same name. If only the name is provided and the search results in more than one record with the same name, the requestor may have to purchase all records with the same name. A release form is required to obtain an abstract of a juvenile's record.

Traffic abstracts may be requested by mail. Include a self-addressed stamped envelope, along with a money order or cashiers check for \$20 (payable to District Court), and the individual's full name, date of birth and driver's license number. The request should be mailed to the District Court in your circuit. Personal checks are not accepted.

Each traffic abstract costs \$20.

What is a Traffic Court Report?

A traffic court report (sometimes called a "complete" abstract) is provided as a convenience to individuals who want a case record history that includes equipment and parking citations in addition to the information contained in the traffic abstract.

The traffic court report is provided only to the individual in person at District Court, after verification of identity with a picture ID. Traffic court reports may not be ordered by mail.

Each traffic court report costs \$1.00 for the first page and 50¢ for each additional page.

Bulk Electronic Traffic Abstracts

Bulk Electronic Traffic Abstracts are available via a service provided by the state Internet Portal.

How long will the case information stay on my record?

HRS Section 287-3 requires that Traffic Violations Bureau abstracts contain "all alleged moving violations." In addition, for state sanctioning purposes, Hawai`i courts must retain at least ten years of information about certain moving violations.

Federal commercial driver's license regulations require that the State be able to report information about drivers from the time the federal law became effective in the mid-1990s. See Federal commercial driver's license regulations require that the State be able to report information about drivers from the time the federal law became effective in the mid-1990s. 49 U.S.C. 31301 et seq. Some of the reportable information must be kept for 55 years.

To view a listing of District Courts, go to website:

https://www.courts.state.hi.us/self-help/traffic/traffic abstracts#district court

Citizenship & Naturalization

Register and log in at www.uscis.gov.

For more information on the 10 Seps to Naturalization, and the forms needed to apply, go to the web site: https://www.uscis.gov/citizenship/learners/apply-citizenship

Immigrant & Refugee Services

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Catholic Charities – Immigrant Services - Oahu	Catholic Charities Hawaiʻi is here to help immigrants transition to a new life in America.	Oahu (808) 521-4357
	www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org/programs/immigrants	

Catholic Charities – Immigrant Services – Hawaii Island	Catholic Charities Hawaiʻi is here to help immigrants transition to a new life in America. www.catholiccharitieshawaii.org/programs/immigrants	Hawaii Island (808) 961-7030
Office of Community Services (OCS)	Office of Community Services (OCS) assists Hawaii's low-income, immigrant and refugee populations to overcome and alleviate workforce barriers to economic self-sufficiency through an array of community-based programs and services. OCS primarily contracts and administers program services on behalf of the State and Federal governments. OCS allocated funds using a competitive purchase of services process unless the funding source authority direct the award to a specific organization(s). www.labor.hawaii.gov/ocs 830 Punchbowl St., Rm. 420, Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 586-8675 TDD/TTY Dial 711 then ask for (808) 586-8675.

Hawai'i Handbook For Immigrants –

Office of Community Service

The Hawaii Handbook for Immigrants is the newest service that OCS is providing to new immigrant communities. With advice and assistance from several service providers, OCS has specially tailored this new Handbook to the unique opportunities and challenges of living in Hawaii. You will find many references to the services available from the Hawaii State Government and the County governments, as well as the services available from non-profit organizations.

(808) 586-8675 TDD/TTY Dial 711 then ask for (808) 586-8675.

Right now, the Handbook is available here on the OCS website in the original English edition, plus Ilokano, Chuukese, and Marshallese editions.

The Immigrant Resource Centers will have a limited number of copies available as well.

www.labor.hawaii.gov/ocs/immigrantshandbook/

English, Ilokano, Marshallese, and Chuukese versions can be found online.

For English Version-Hawaii Handbook for Immigrants:

http://labor.hawaii.gov/ocs/files/2014/06/English-Version-Hawaii-Handbook-for-Immigrants.pdf

For Ilokano-Hawaii Handbook for Immigrants:

http://labor.hawaii.gov/ocs/files/2014/06/Ilokano-Hawaii-Handbook-For-Immigrants.pdf

For Marshallese-Hawaii Handbook for Immigrants:

http://labor.hawaii.gov/ocs/files/2014/06/Ilokano-Hawaii-Handbook-For-Immigrants.pdf

For Chuukese Version-Hawaii Handbook for Immigrants:

http://labor.hawaii.gov/ocs/files/2014/06/Chuukese-Version-Hawaii-Handbook-for-Immigrants.pdf

Hawaiʻi Immigrant Justice Center – Legal Aid Society of Hawaiʻi

The Hawaii Immigrant Justice Center provides free legal services to eligible indigent immigrants living in the State of Hawaii. The Hawaii Immigrant Justice Center also conduct community outreach and education, host free legal clinics, and provide training on a variety of immigration and related civil rights issues.

www.legalaidhawaii.org/immigrant-justice-center.html

Main Office 924 Bethel St., Honolulu, HI 96813

For Locations:

https://www.legalaidhawaii.org/locations.html

Oahu (808) 536-4302

Neighbor Islands: 1-800-499-4302

Senior Hotline:

Oahu (808) 536-0011

Neighbor islands 1(888) 536-0011

mmigrant Assist Center	Offering support to the Chinese Immigrant Community.	(808) 531-6222
Chinese BaptistChurch	http://www.gohcbc.org/	
	https://www.livingfaithhawaii.org/	
	477 North King St., Honolulu, HI 96817	
	Email: <u>aloha@gohcbc.org</u>	
Pacific Gateway Center	Empowerment and self-sufficiency are the goals.	(808) 851-7010
	PGC is a partner affiliate of the United States Committee for	
	Refugees and Immigrants (USCRI) and the Catholic Legal	
	Immigration Network (CLINIC).	
	https://www.pacificgatewaycenter.org/	
	723-C Umi St., Honolulu, HI 96819	
Susannah Wesley	Trafficking Victim Assistance Program	The Susannah Wesley
Community Center	Immediate help for victims of Human Trafficking.	Community Center Main Office:
Trafficking Victim	Case management for survivors of human trafficking.	(808) 847-1535
Assistance Program (TVAP) - Hawaiʻi	24/7 Crisis Response	
(IVAI) - Hawaii	·	If you suspect a minor
	https://tvaphawaii.org/	is a victim of human
	The Susannah Wesley Community Center provides victim-	trafficking: 1(808) 832-1999 or To
	centered, trauma-informed comprehensive case management to	Free: 1(888) 398-1188
	survivors of all forms of human trafficking statewide for minors and	
	on the island of Oahu for adults. Certain services are covered	24-hour Crisis Suppor
	statewide for adults through different funding sources.	Statewide Services fo
	Main Office	Hawaii: (808) 721-961
	1117 Kaili Street	_
	Honolulu, HI 96819	Sex Abuse Treatment
	Email: <u>info@susannahwesley.org</u>	Center:
		(808) 524-7273
		National Human
		Trafficking Resource Center:
		1(888) 373-7888 or
		Text "HELP" to
		233733 (BEFREE) 3pm – 11pm Easterr
		Time

Micronesians United – Big Island	To empower the local Pacific Islanders from the region of Micronesia for greater self-reliance, cultural pride, and to serve as a bridge to educate the larger community about the respective cultures, and mutual rights and responsibilities. www.mu-bi.org To help Micronesians bridge the cultural gap on the Big Island. P.O. Box 5451, Hilo, HI 96720	No Phone Number Listed
County of Hawaii Research & Development – Immigration Information	The Immigration Information Office provides immigration information and assistance on immigration related issues and concerns to the constituents of Hawai'i County, disseminates immigration forms, acts as a resource office, and serves as a liaison to the United States Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS formerly INS). https://www.rd.hawaiicounty.gov/immigration-information Immigration Information Specialist 25 Aupuni Street Suite 1004 Hilo HI 9672	(808) 961-8220
We Are Oceania (WAO)	A collaborative project aimed at centralizing the support system for all Micronesian communities, families, and individuals in Hawai'i. www.weareoceania.org 720 N. King St., Honolulu, HI 96817 Email: contact@weareoceania.org	(808) 754-7303

Goodwill Industries of Hawai'i –

Services for Immigrants

https://www.higoodwill.org/goodwill-programs/community-%20services/immigrant-services/

Goodwill Hawaii helps non-US citizens to gain skills and access the resources needed to successfully adjust to living in Hawaii.

Goodwill Hawaii 2610 Kilihau Street, Honolulu, HI 96819-2020

Employment Services for Legal Permanent Resident

The Employment Services helps eligible immigrants to learn the skills necessary to find and keep a job. Services include writing resumes, interview skills, vocational training, tuition assistance, English as a second language training, job referrals etc.

Immigrant Resource Center (IRC)

-services available on Maui and Hawaii Island

The IRC provides a friendly environment to help eligible immigrants access a variety of resources and services, such as:

- Learning the culture of Hawaii
- Getting resources for housing, legal and advocacy services
- Learning how to manage money
- Receiving assistance in applying for benefits
- Setting help in finding a job
- For Program Brochure (English):
 http://www.goodwillhawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/07/Immigrant-Resource-Center.pdf
- For Program Brochure (Marshallese): http://www.goodwillhawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/07/IRC_Marshallese.pdf
- For Program Brochure (Chuukese): http://www.goodwillhawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/07/IRC Chuukese.pdf

To contact us, click the location you prefer to receive services from:

- Hawaii Island (<u>rsaludares@higoodwill.org</u>)
- Maui (lbobo@higoodwill.org)

(808) 836-0313

State Dept. of Health Bilingual Health
Services - Chronic
Disease Prevention &
Health Promotion
Division

The Bilingual Health Education Aide program assists immigrants, migrants, Compact of Free Association groups, Native Hawaiians, and limited and non-English speaking to access health and other related services in the community.

Who qualifies for Bilingual Health Services?

- Legal immigrants who arrived in Hawaii after August 22, 1996
- Migrants from Micronesia and the U.S. Territories

What does BHS provide?

- Bilingual interpretation services
- Provision and delivery of health promotion and education services to non-English and limited English-speaking population of the state
- Referral to free and low-cost health services
- Assistance to apply for public health insurance (MEDQUEST) for 0-18 years old
- Information on social services available in the community
- Education for clients about disease prevention, risk reduction and health promotion
- Assistance with language and cultural interpretation
- Home visits and follow-up visits
- Provision of linkages to various health agencies in the community

https://health.hawaii.gov/bilingual-services/

Bilingual Health Education Aides

Oahu

Sau Lan "Vikki" Wong (Cantonese/Mandarin) 832-5642

John Ishoda (*Marshallese*) 587-5425

Olivia Arnemann (*Vietnamese*) 832-5665

Tugalei Soa (Samoan) 233-3793

Nena Kim (*Ilocano/Tagalog*) 453-6070

Susana Quintana (*Tagalog*) 832-5685

Rensely Alik (Chuukese) 233-3793

Kauai

Duquesa Padamada (*Tagalog/llocano*) 241-3564

Pua Ka'ohelaulii (*Hawaiian*) 241-3564

Maui

Nancy Leano (*Tagalog/llocano*) 984-8216, 335-8410

Easy Access Project (EAP) - State Dept. of Health - Bilingual Health Services – Chronic Disease Prevention & Health Promotion Division	Easy Access Project The Easy Access Project is a federally funded program that lessens and eliminates the barriers in accessing health services. Newly arrived immigrants and migrants can contact EAP for an interview to determine the immigrant/migrant's needs. After this assessment, EAP will set them up with a Bilingual Health Education Aide. The EAP is open from 8am to 4pm on Monday, Tuesday Wednesday and Friday. https://health.hawaii.gov/bilingual-services/ EAP can be reached at: 832-5685 or you may go to the main office on Oahu, located at: Lanakila Health Center, 1700 Lanakila Ave. Room 104, Honolulu, HI 96817.	EAP can be reached at: 832-5685
Na Loio Immigrant Rights & Public Interest Legal Center	Na Loio is a statewide legal services agency. It provides legal assistance on immigration and immigration-related issues for indigent immigrants who are victims of domestic violence, sexual assault and stalking, as well as human trafficking. It also offers brief legal advice on these issues over the phone to abused immigrants, service providers, agencies and others, regardless of income. www.naloio.org	No Phone Number Listed (See online contact form.)

Bilingual Access Line – Helping Hands Hawaiʻi

Providing qualified interpreters and translators to assist In delivery of health care and social services.

http://helpinghandshawaii.org/programs/bilingual%20-%20access-line/

Helping Hands Hawaii®: 2100 N. Nimitz Hwy. Honolulu, HI 96819

(Entrance is off Puuhale Road in back of building)
Hours: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

The primary languages covered are:

- Cantonese
- Chuukese
 - Ilokano
- Japanese
- Korean
- Laotian
- Mandarin
- Marshallese
- Pohnpeian
- Portuguese
 - Russian
 - Samoan
 - Spanish
 - Tagalog
- Taiwanese
 - Thai
 - Tongan
- Vietnamese
 - Visayan

To request an interpreter or receive a quote from BAL, call (808) 526-9724 or Email:

<u>bal@helpinghandsha</u> waii.org

Hawai'i Literacy

1 in 6 Adults in Hawaii Struggle with Reading and Writing

Hawaii Literacy's five programs focus on those with the lowest literacy skills and help disadvantaged children prepare for and succeed in school, give adults a second chance to learn to read and write, and train hundreds of literacy volunteers to teach in the communities. Hawai'i Literacy provides books, mentors, literacy promotion, and the skills needed to break cycles of poverty and under-education.

www.hawaiiliteracy.org

245 N. Kukui St., Ste. 202, Honolulu, HI 96817

Email: INFO@HAWAIILITERACY.ORG

(808) 537-6706

Pacific Survivor Center	HEALING AND EMPOWERING SURVIVORS OF ABUSE AND EXPLOITATION www.pschawaii.org P.O. Box 3535, Honolulu, HI 96811	No Phone Number Listed
Parents and Children Together (PACT) - Kuhio Park Terrace Family Center	The Family Immigrant Resource Center Kuhio Park Terrace Family Center: 1485 Linapuni St., Suite 1030, Honolulu, HI 96819 The Family Centers operate on a year round basis and can be	(808) 841-6177
	The Family Centers operate on a year-round basis and can be reached Monday through Friday 8:00 am to 4:30 pm. Classes, Workshops and Activities are scheduled for some evenings and weekends. https://pacthawaii.org/our-	
Parents and Children Together (PACT) -	work/community_building_economic_opportunity/family_centers/ Kaneohe Community Family Center:	(808) 235-7747
Kaneohe Community Family Center	45-233 Kulauli street in Kaneohe, on the grounds of Puohala Elementary School Phone: 808-235-7747 Email: kcfc@pacthawaii.org	
	The Family Centers operate on a year-round basis and can be reached Monday through Friday 8:00 am to 4:30 pm. Classes, Workshops and Activities are scheduled for some evenings and weekends.	
	https://pacthawaii.org/our- work/community_building_economic_opportunity/family_centers/	

How To Get Help From Community Resources

Here are a few tips to increase your chances of getting assistance & some places with internet access:

- **Get & organize your vital documents.** Keep them in an easy-to-find place. Most programs require documents that prove your name, address, income, and other information. Call ahead to find out what documents you need to bring.
- Call ahead to find out the program's eligibility requirements.
- **Be polite on the phone and in-person.** Greet the person, introduce yourself, state your request, take notes, ask questions if you need clarification, and thank them when done. Dress appropriately (clean and neat) when you go to your appointment.
- **Maintain communication.** Follow through with your appointments. Inform the service provider beforehand if you cannot make an appointment or will not be using their services.
- **Be professional and stay calm.** If you feel you have been mistreated or are not getting the appropriate help, stay calm, and ask to speak to someone who can help you (example: a supervisor

or manager).

- State Public Libraries: Free, 1 hour per day. Library card required. For a listing of all 51 Branches throughout 6 islands: https://www.librarieshawaii.org/visit/branches/all-branches/
- Oahu Worklinks provides the following services free of charge to Social Security beneficiaries on Oahu.
 - Job Training
 - o Job Placement/Employment Services (Job Search, Placement Assist)
 - Post-Employment Support (Job/Employment Retention Services)
 - School to Work Transition Services
 - Career Consulting (portfolio prep, resume writing, interview skills)
 - Career Strategies (skills assess & develop, job coaching)

Contact: Sylvia Silva

Phone: (808) 843-0733 ext 225

TTY: (808)527-5166

Email: ssilva3@honolulu.gov

Address: 711 Kapiolani Boulevard Suite 1422; Honolulu, HI 96813

Web: owib.org

- American Job Centers: (also called One-Stop Centers) are dedicated to providing free services to job seekers and employers, including job search assistance, personal career planning services, training opportunities, HireNet Hawaii support and a library resource center.
 Locations:
 - American Job Center Hawaii Oahu

Dillingham Plaza

1505 Dillingham Blvd., Rm. 110

Honolulu, HI 96817

Telephone: (808) 768-5701

o American Job Center Hawaii – Maui

Maui

70 E. Kaahumanu Avenue B-9

Kahului, HI 96732

Telephone: (808) 270-5777

o American Job Center Hawaii - Hawaii Island

Hilo

427 Kilauea Avenue Hilo. HI 96720

Telephone: (808) 935-6527

Email:

o American Job Center Hawaii - Kauai

Lihue

4444 Rice St. #302 Lihue, HI 96766

Telephone: (808) 274-3056

Frequently Called Criminal Justice Numbers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Hawaii Youth Correctional Facility	https://humanservices.hawaii.gov/oys/hawaii-youth-correctional-facility/ 42-470 Kalanianaole Hwy., Kailua, HI 96734	(808) 266-9500
Federal Detention Center	www.bop.gov/locations/institutions/hon/ 351 Elliott St., Honolulu, HI 96819	(808) 838-4200
Adult Probation – Circuit Court (O`ahu First Circuit)	Circuit Court (O`ahu First Circuit) Ka`ahumanu Hale 777 Punchbowl Street Honolulu HI 96813 – 5093	(808) 539-4767
Adult Probation – District Court (O`ahu First Circuit)	District Court (O`ahu First Circuit) Kauikeaouli Hale 1111 Alakea Street Honolulu HI 96813	Information: (808) 538-5767 Service Center: (808) 538-5629
Adult Probation – Family Court (O`ahu First Circuit)	Family Court (O`ahu First Circuit) Kapolei Judiciary Complex 4675 Kapolei Parkway Kapolei HI 96707-3272	(808) 954-8000 Service Center: (808) 954-8290
Adult Probation – Maui – Second Circuit	Maui – Second Circuit Hoapili Hale 2145 Main Street, Suite 106 Wailuku, Hawai`i 96793-1679	Chief Court Administrator: (808) 244-2929 Information: (808) 244-2706
Adult Probation – Circuit Court (Hawai`i – Third Circuit)	Circuit Court (Hawai`i – Third Circuit) Hale Kaulike 777 Kilauea Avenue Hilo, Hawai`i 96720-4212	Chief Court Administrator: (808) 244-2929 Information: (808) 244-2706
Adult Client Services Branch (Probation)	777 Punchbowl Street, 1st Floor, Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 539-4500

Juvenile Probation - Family Court (O`ahu First Circuit)	Kapolei Judiciary Complex 4675 Kapolei Parkway Kapolei HI 96707-3272 For Family Court Programs: https://www.courts.state.hi.us/courts/family/family_court_program_s	(908) 954-8000 Family Court Service Center (Ho`okele): (808) 954-8290
Juvenile Client Services Branch (Intake & Probation Section)	777 Punchbowl Street, Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 539-4494
Office of the Public Defender	1130 N. Nimitz Hwy., #A-254, Honolulu, HI 96817	Appeals: (808) 586-2080 District: (808) 586-2200 Family: (808) 586-2300 Felony: (808) 586-2200
Office of Youth Services - Department of Human Services	The Office of Youth Services (OYS) provides and coordinates a continuum of services and programs for youth-at-risk to prevent delinquency and reduce the incidence of recidivism. OYS also strives to provide a clear sense of responsibility and accountability for all youth services in Hawaii. http://humanservices.hawaii.gov/oys/	(808) 587-5710
Department of the Attorney General	http://ag.hawaii.gov/ 425 Queen St., Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 586-1500
Traffic Violations Bureau – Oahu – First Circuit	Kauikeaouli Hale 1111 Alakea Street Honolulu, HI 96813	(808) 538-5500
Traffic Violations Bureau – Maui – Second Circuit	Hoapili Hale 2145 Main Street Wailuku, Hawai`i 96793-1679	(808) 244-2800
Traffic Violations Bureau – Hawaii – Third Circuit	777 Kilauea Street Hilo, HI 96720-4212	(808) 961-7470
Traffic Violations Bureau – Kauai – Fifth Circuit	3970 Ka`ana Street Room A-105, Windows 5, 6 and 7 Lihu`e, HI 96766	(808) 482-2355

Department of Public Safety Numbers

http://dps.hawaii.gov/frequently-called-numbers/

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Department of Public Safety	Our Mission Statement: To uphold justice and public safety by providing correctional and law enforcement services to Hawaii's communities with professionalism, integrity and fairness. http://dps.hawaii.gov/ THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY HAS MOVED: NEW ADDRESS: STATE OF HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 1177 ALAKEA STREET HONOLULU HI 96813 OLD ADDRESS: STATE OF HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 919 ALA MOANA BLVD. HONOLULU HI 96814	(808) 587-1288
Maui Community Correctional Center	The Maui Community Correctional Center (MCCC) is located on approximately 7 acres. In addition to housing pre-trial detainees, MCCC provides reintegration programs to sentenced felons and parole violators who will be released on Maui. 600 Waiale Dr., Wailuku, HI 96793	(808) 243-5101 Visitation Hotline: (808) 243-5861
Waiawa Correctional Facility	The Waiawa Correctional Facility (WCF) is a 334-bed, minimum-security prison for sentenced male inmates. WCF provides an environment that helps inmates successfully re-enter the community from prison. All inmates participate in education or substance abuse treatment programs. For facility information including visitation, telephone, mail, and money procedures and privileges: https://dps.hawaii.gov/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/WAIAWA-CORRECTIONAL-FACILITY-WCF.pdf . 94-560 Kamehameha Hwy., Waipahū, HI 96797	(808) 677-6150

Kūlani Correctional Facility

Kulani Correctional Facility (KCF) is a 200-bed minimum security prison located on the slope of Mauna Loa, approximately 20 miles south east of Hilo, Big Island of Hawai'i.

KCF's goal is to have all inmates working and attending their required programs and extracurricular educational and training classes. KCF strives to facilitate a safe living and working environment in order to prepare inmates for furlough and re-entry into local communities.

Along with mandatory treatment programs, KCF offers G.E.D. and Educational and Vocational training classes.

For facility information including: Visitation, telephone, mail, and money procedures and privileges: https://dps.hawaii.gov/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/KCF-Website-General-Information.pdf.

P.O. Box 4459 Hilo, HI 96720

O'ahu Community Correctional Center

The Oahu Community Correctional Center (OCCC) is the largest jail facility in the State of Hawaii, and is situated on 16 acres in urban Honolulu. The 950-bed facility houses pre-trial detainees. In addition to its jail functions, OCCC provides reintegration programming for male sentenced felons.

The pre-trial population at OCCC is offered educational, self-improvement, and religious programs. The sentenced inmate population is offered programs in substance abuse, domestic violence, cognitive skills, parenting, community service worklines, work furlough, and extended furlough. In addition to programs, there are work opportunities through Correctional Industries, with the majority of jobs in light construction (i.e. office wall panel construction and installation). In an average year, OCCC employs over 400 inmates in its in-facility worklines to provide support services for its kitchen, laundry, and other operations.

For facility information including visitation, telephone, mail, and money procedures and privileges: https://dps.hawaii.gov/wp-content/uploads/2018/07/OCCC-Visitor-Guidelines.pdf.

2199 Kamehameha Hwy., Honolulu, HI 96819

(808) 932-4430

(808) 832-1777

Laumaka	OCCC staff also manages and operates the Laumaka Work Furlough Center (LWFC), which is located a block away from the jail. Inmates assigned to LWFC are either actively seeking employment or working in the community. Project Bridge, which occupies one of the buildings, is the transitional program for offenders who have completed their primary substance abuse treatment. For facility information including visitation, telephone, mail, and money procedures and privileges: https://dps.hawaii.gov/wp-content/uploads/2018/07/OCCC-Visitor-Guidelines.pdf . 647 Laumaka St., Honolulu, 96819	(808) 832-5825
Women's Community Correctional Center	WCCC is the only women's prison in Hawaii. It also serves the needs of pre-trial and sentenced female offenders. The facility houses female offenders who are of maximum, medium and minimum custody levels. WCCC offers a 50-bed gender responsive, substance abuse therapeutic community called Ke Alaula. Other offerings included a cognitive-based curriculum, parenting and educational classes, domestic violence treatment, day reporting and electronic monitoring programs. Project Bridge is a program designed to assist female offenders with transitioning back to society through employment, education and substance abuse after care treatment. In addition to in-facility programs, WCCC participates in many community service projects for state, county agencies and non-profit organizations. For facility information including visitation, telephone, mail, and money procedures and privileges: https://dps.hawaii.gov/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/WOMEN'S-COMMUNITY-CORRECTIONAL-CENTER-WCCC.pdf .	(808) 266-9580

Hālawa Correctional Facility

The Halawa Correctional Facility (HCF) is made up of two separate facilities: a special needs facility and a medium security facility. The special needs facility opened in 1962, as the City and County of Honolulu's Halawa Jail, and transferred to the State of Hawaii in 1977. The special needs facility houses maximum and closed custody inmates, inmates with severe/chronic mental illness who cannot be placed in the general population and inmates who require protective custody.

(808) 485-5200 Visitation Hotline: (808) 485-5298

The medium security facility opened in 1987 and is the newest and largest prison facility in the State of Hawaii. The medium security facility houses male sentenced felons.

In order to mitigate overcrowding, there are about 1,400 male inmates from HCF that are housed in one out-of-state contracted facility in Arizona.

Among the programs offered at HCF are a broad range of education classes, substance abuse treatment and sex offender treatment services. In-facility work line positions, as well as work opportunities through Correctional Industries are available.

99-902 Moanalua Rd., Aiea, HI 96701

(808) 933-0431

Hawai'i Community Correctional Center

The Hawaii Community Correctional Center (HCCC) is a 226-bed facility located on two sites. The primary facility is situated on three acres in downtown Hilo. HCCC's reintegration program, Hale Nani, is located five miles away in the Panaewa.

Hale Nani offers offenders reintegration services and a work release program for sentenced inmates who will be released on the island of Hawaii. HCCC also contracts transitional community residential program services for female offenders.

Work opportunities are available through in-facility worklines and Correctional Industries. Inmates are also able to participate in community service worklines for county, state, and non-profit organizations.

For facility information including visitation, telephone, mail, and money procedures and privileges:

https://dps.hawaii.gov/about/divisions/corrections/aboutcorrections/hccc/hccc-facility-info/.

60 Punahele St., Hilo, HI 96720

Kaua'i Community Correctional Center

The Kauai Community Correctional Center (KCCC) is a 130-bed facility. In addition to its jail functions, KCCC offers education, substance abuse treatment, religious counseling, cultural arts, and work furlough programs.

KCCC offers sentenced felons an opportunity to participate in its Lifetime Stand Program, which provides a structured, paramilitary regimen of marching, drill exercises, physical training, education, and community outreach. The Lifetime Stand Program stresses discipline, perseverance, work ethic, and personal responsibility.

In addition to in-facility worklines, KCCC community service worklines provide a labor force on numerous projects for county and non-profit organizations. KCCC's vegetable farm maintained by inmates, with products used by KCCC's food services unit. Excess vegetables are donated to community organizations such as senior centers.

For facility information including visitation, telephone, mail, and money procedures and privileges: https://dps.hawaii.gov/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/KCCC-Website-Info-1.pdf.

3-5351 Kuhio Hwy., Lihue, HI 96766

(808) 241-3050 ext. 244

Mainland Branch (Monitors Contract with CoreCivic/Saguaro Correctional Center)

In order to mitigate overcrowding, there are about 1,400 male inmates from HCF that are housed in one out-of-state contracted facility in Arizona, Saguaro Correctional Center.

The Mainland Branch Monitors the Contract with CoreCivic/Saguaro Correctional Center

Mainland Branch Mailing Address has changed to: 1177 Alakea Street, Honolulu, HI 96813

For Saguaro Correctional Center information including visitation, telephone, mail, and money procedures and privileges: https://dps.hawaii.gov/wp-content/uploads/2014/04/Visitation-Times-Rules-Procedures-08-17-2012.pdf.

Saguaro Correctional Center:
Staff Address:
1250 East Arica Road, Eloy, AZ 85131
Inmate Address:
1252 East Arica Road, Eloy, AZ 85131

https://www.corecivic.com/facilities/saguaro-correctionalcenter Mainland Branch Main Line:

(808) 837-8020

Saguaro Correctional Center: (520) 464-0500

Hawai'i Paroling Authority

1177 Alakea St., Ground Flr., Honolulu, 96813

https://dps.hawaii.gov/hpa/

Mailing Address:

Hawaii Paroling Authority

1177 Alakea Street, Ground Floor, Honolulu, HI 96813

For HPA Parole Handbook: https://dps.hawaii.gov/hpa/files/2020/11/HPA-Parole-Handbook_Revised_09_2020-1.pdf.

Main Office: (808) 587-1300

Special Services: (808) 587-2513

OFFENDER SPECIFIC PROGRAMS

Offender Specific Programs

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Maui Economic Opportunity	Helping low-income individuals and families become stable and achieve economic security. www.meoinc.org	(808) 249-2990
	Harry & Jeanette Weinberg Family Center 99 Mahalani St., Wailuku, HI 96793	
	For a listing of office locations and contact information: http://www.meoinc.org/content/531a4e213c766/Contact_Us.html	

Pū'ā Foundation

Empowering Individuals, Families & Communities

www.puafoundation.org
Email: info@puafoundation.net

Mailing Address
P.O. Box 11025, Honolulu, HI 96828

Email: info@puafoundation.net

CURRENT PROGRAMS / PROJECTS:

KIDS DAYS AT THE WOMEN'S PRISON – FOR MOTHERS IN PRISON TO RECONNECT WITH THEIR CHILDREN; SUPPORTING CHILDREN OF INCARCERATED MOTHERS & THEIR FAMILIES

Sunlight Sun Bright and Star Light Star Bright – Kids day at WCCC during the summer, and Starlight Star Bright – Kids day at WCCC during the winter. In service with the Catholic Diocese of Honolulu, Office for Social Ministry and Prison Ministry, and working with the Women's Community Correctional Center (WCCC) two special events are held with volunteers providing activities for children, their moms and caregivers. Partnering w/Catholic Diocese of Honolulu, Prison Ministry, Office for Social Ministry (OSM), various parishes, the Marianist Lay Community & OGH

Youth Tutoring for StarLSB and SunLSB youth participants –

To support youth with tutoring help with school homework;
 partnering with the Youth Ministry at Mary, Star of the Sea
 Catholic Church

SUPPORTING WOMEN IN PRISON – COURSES, EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES

Pre-Transition Course – A 12-week curriculum focused on life success planning for women about to exit prison and connecting resources to actual needs. Pū'ā began the course at WCCC in May 2014 and at the Federal Detention Center in January 2016. The curriculum and coursework has been approved and accepted by the U.S. Bureau of Prisons.

Resource Fair – In partnership with WCCC and community partners, Pūʻā organizes the event to give the women of WCCC the opportunity to connect with community resources that can support them upon release from prison. The first resource fair was held in 2016.

Cultural Healing and Well Being Course – A 12-week curriculum focused on sharing Native Hawaiian culture and history. Pūʻā Foundation's community educational resources are used in the class – Ua Mea Ke Ea Textbook and DVD. As part of the class and working with other courses at WCCC, the Foundation has been sponsoring the Hoʻike Huli'au event – Hōʻike means – to show, exhibit and Huliau means – turning

(808) 945-3570

point, time of change. This is an annual event that highlights transformation through women sharing their personal stories from the various courses or activities they have participated in at WCCC. There is a showcase of talents of dance, singing, music and storytelling. Pūʻā Foundation organizes a community gathering and provides dinner before the main event. The first year Hōiʻke Huliau was presented was 2013.

SUPPORTING WOMEN EXITING PRISON – HOUSING, VOCATIONAL AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT OPPORTUNITIES

Mercy House – Is a tangible resource and a collaborative movement providing transitional housing and support for women exiting prison and re-entering the community. Pūʻā Foundation, the Catholic Diocese, parishes, community organizations, WCCC and Hawaii Paroling Authority have collaborated to establish the Mercy House. The first resident was accepted December 2016. See more about the Mercy House – video link below: https://www.youtube.com/watch?list=PLiZl4c0MRdl86 qIPgDgez eSVeU8AlsNI&v=AWMb5h VRDE

Peer Support Specialist Certification Program – Connected to the Mercy House is the PEER SUPPORT SPECIALIST CERTIFICATION PROGRAM. See more below – the Dec. 2019 Cohort #1 Peer Support Specialist Training – Graduation Ceremony Photo & midweek article.

For HI Peer Support IMUA video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ykwRcFqxRuo&feature = youtu.be

For Hawaii Peer Support 2020 video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aLxboePnfk&feature=youtu.be

Reentry Partnership Collaborative – Connected to Mercy House and other housing providers, partnering efforts to provide peer support services. In development is Case Management and Therapeutic Services resulting in – HOUSING & PEER SUPPORT CONNECTION, WITH OTHER SUPPORT SERVICES.

INCARCERATION to INDEPENDENCE – CONTINUUM
Housing, Peer Support Connection with Case Management &
Therapy

Waimanalo Community Farming Project – The Waimanalo Community Farming Project (WCFP) has a theme, "Malama Aina a me Malama Kanaka" (Care for the land and it will take care of you). The WCFP incorporates ahupua'a land management approaches, Native Hawaiian traditional and cultural practices and farming best practices. WCFP objectives include: Working Together (Kākou), Healing, Health and Wellness (Olakino Maika'i) and Service (Kōkua). Support is provided for women in prison and those reentering community through 'aina based

	healing experiences and vocational skill building. The WCFP is set on 8 acres of land and the produce grown is to be shared with the community homeless and hunger outreach. Women on the workline from WCCC have been participating since 2017. Due to the pandemic limited access to the farm is being allowed. COMMUNITY ORGANIZING – SUPPORTING WOMEN RE-ENTERING COMMUNITY OGH – Oahu Going Home Consortium – An initiative of volunteers from public, private, and faith-based organizations with the mission to: "assist women released from prison transition into community life through employment, training, housing and appropriate supportive services". Pū'ā Foundation coordinates and facilitates OGH meetings and activities as a part of the Foundation's community organizing and strategic efforts to connect identified resources to identified needs. Due to the pandemic, some of OGH events have been cancelled and/or postponed.	
Community Alliance on Prisons – Hawaiʻi	Community initiative working to develop effective interventions for Hawai'i's offenders and to improve the quality of justice in Hawai'i. www.caphawaii.wordpress.com Community Alliance on Prisons P.O. Box 37158, Honolulu, HI 96837 Email: kat.caphi@gmail.com	(808) 927-1214
State of Hawaiʻi Office of the Public Defender - Oahu	The Office of the Public Defender maintains branch offices in each of the four judicial circuits including two offices on the Big Island. Each office is responsible for providing legal services to all qualified persons in all courts of the respective circuit or geographic area and before the Hawai'i Paroling Authority. The Appellate branch of the Honolulu office handles appellate cases generated by all of the office branches and cases where the office has been appointed as substitute counsel for appeal. The main office, in Honolulu, handles all administrative and fiscal matters for all branches statewide. http://publicdefender.hawaii.gov/ Oahu Office 1130 N. Nimitz Hwy., Suite A-254, Honolulu, HI 96817	Appeals: (808) 586-2080 District: (808) 586-2100 Family: (808) 586-2300 Felony: (808) 586-2200
State of Hawai'i Office of the Public Defender – Hawaii Island - Hilo Office	http://publicdefender.hawaii.gov/ Hilo Office 275 Ponahawai St., #201, Hilo, HI 96720	Hilo: (808) 974-4571

State of Hawaiʻi Office of the Public Defender – Hawaii Island - Kona Office	http://publicdefender.hawaii.gov/ Kona Office 9 81-948 Waena Oihana Loop, Ste. 110, Kealakekua, HI 96750	Kona: (808) 322-1945
State of Hawaiʻi Office of the Public Defender - Kauai	http://publicdefender.hawaii.gov/ Kauai Office 3060 Eiwa St., Room 206, Lihue, HI 96766	(808) 241-7128
State of Hawaiʻi Office of the Public Defender – Maui / Molokai	http://publicdefender.hawaii.gov/ Maui Office 81 N. Market St., Wailuku, HI 96793	Maui: (808) 984-5018 Moloka'i: (808) 553-1100
Bail Bonds Oahu – A-1 Bail Bonds	https://www.gotbailhi.com/ 550 Halekauwila Street, Suite 303A, Honolulu, HI 96813	Available 24/7 (808) 664-5010
Bail Bonds Oahu – A-1 Bonding	http://808bond.com/ A-1 Bonding, Inc. 550 Halekauwila Street, Suite 303, Honolulu, HI 96813 Email: jim@808bond.com	Voice: 808.522.1960 Toll Free: 800.701.2245 Fax: 808.522.1972
Bail Bonds Oahu – Aloha Bail Bonds	https://www.honolulupostingbail.com/ 1125 South King St Suite 204, Honolulu, HI 96814 OPEN 24 HOURS	(808) 638-3529
Bail Bonds Oahu – Art of Bail Hawaii	http://www.artofbailhawaii.com/ 1154 FORT ST MALL STE 204, HONOLULU, HI 96813 MON-FRI: 8:30 AM to 5:00 PM SAT-SUN: 24HR	PHONE 1: (808) 585-1626 PHONE 2: (808) 947-3977 24 HR: (808) 854-7151
Bail Bonds Oahu – 24 Hour Bail Bonds Oahu	https://24hourbailbondsoahu.com/ 350 Ward Ave, Suite 106-1, Honolulu, HI, 96814	Phone: (808) 699-8760
Bail Bonds Oahu – Wanna Get Out Bail Bonds	https://www.wannagetoutbailbonds.com/ Wanna Get Out Bail Bonds 1001 Bishop St., Honolulu, HI 96813 Email: wannagetoutbailbonds15@outlook.com	Wanna Get Out Bail Bonds: (833) 202-8564

Bail Bonds Hawaii (Big Island - Hilo) – 24 Hour Best Deal Bail Bonds	https://24hrbestdealbailbonds.com/hawaii-big-island-bail-bonds/ 475 Kinoole St., Suite 200 Hilo, HI 96720	Hilo: 808-969-3733
Bail Bonds Hawaii (Big Island - Kona) – 24 Hour Best Deal Bail Bonds	https://24hrbestdealbailbonds.com/hawaii-big-island-bail-bonds/ 777 Kilauea Ave Hilo, HI 96720	Kona: 808-326-2663
Bail Bonds Maui – 24 Hour Best Deal Bail Bonds	https://24hrbestdealbailbonds.com/maui-bail-bonds/ 55 N. Church St., C-1, Wailuku, HI 96793	Maui Bail Bonds: (808) 243-7233 or (808) 244-7283
Bail Bonds Molokai – 24 Hour Best Deal Bail Bonds	https://24hrbestdealbailbonds.com/molokai-bail-bonds/ Fifty-Five Makaena, Molokai, HI 96748	Molokai Bail Bonds: (808) 553-4334
Bail Bonds Kauai – 24 Hour Best Deal Bail Bonds	https://24hrbestdealbailbonds.com/kauai-bail-bonds/ 3970 Ka'ana St., Lihue, HI 96766	Kauai Bail Bonds: (808) 241-5254

LEGAL RESOURCES

General Statewide		
Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Access to Justice Room – Honolulu District Court	The Honolulu District Court Access to Justice Room will provide legal help to the Oahu community on a pilot basis Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays (except holidays) from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Volunteer attorneys from the Hawaii State Bar Association will provide limited legal information by telephone in areas such as landlord-tenant, family, and other district court matters. Please call 808-538-5629. Your call will be answered by an AmeriCorps Advocate who will connect you with the attorney.	(808) 538-5629
	https://www.courts.state.hi.us/general_information/access_to_ justice_rooms_self_help_centers Kauikeaouli Hale 1111 Alakea St., Third Floor, Honolulu, HI 96813 Hours: Monday, Wednesday, and Fridays, 9 a.m. – 1 p.m.	

Access to Justice Room – Family Court	The Kapolei Access to Justice Room (KAJR) is now open for new appointments, by telephone or videoconferencing only. Please call (808) 954-8290 to schedule an appointment. https://www.courts.state.hi.us/general_information/access_to_j_ustice_rooms_self_help_centers Ronald T.Y. Moon Kapolei Courthouse 4675 Kapolei Parkway, Kapolei, HI 96707-3272	(808) 954-8290
	Hours: First & Third Thursday of every month, 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m.	
Community Mediation Centers - Oahu	https://www.courts.state.hi.us/services/alternative_dispute/mediation/community_mediation_centers There are five community medication centers under contract of the State of Hawaii to provide volunteer mediators statewide for thousand of cases, including those referred by the courts, and other administrative, law enforcement, or justice system departments and agencies.	(808) 521-6767
	Contact a center on your island, or in your county, for more information. The Mediation Center of the Pacific 1301 Young Street, 2nd Floor, Honolulu, Hawai`i 96814 www.mediatehawaii.org	
Community Mediation Centers – Hawaii / Hilo	Ku`ikahi Mediation Center 101 Aupuni Street, Suite PH 1014 B-2, Hilo, Hawai`i 96720 www.hawaiimediation.org	(808) 935-7844
Community Mediation Centers – West Hawaii	West Hawai`i Mediation Center P.O. Box 7020, Kamuela, Hawai`i 96743 www.whmediation.org	(808) 885-5525
Community Mediation Centers - Maui	Maui Mediation Services J. Walter Cameron Center 95 Mahalani Street, Suite 25, Wailuku, Hawai'i 96793 www.mauimediation.org	(808) 244-5744

Community Mediation Centers - Kauai	Kaua`i Economic Opportunity, Inc. Mediation Program 2804 Wehe Road, Lihu`e, Hawai`i 96766	(808) 245-4077
	https://www.courts.state.hi.us/services/alternative_dispute/mediation/community_mediation_centers	
American Civil Liberties Union of Hawaii	The American Civil Liberties Union (ACLU) is the only national organization dedicated to defending and expanding the civil liberties of all people. The ACLU of Hawaii has a variety of pro bono opportunities for individuals seeking to defend civil liberties and the fundamental principles of the Constitution, including opportunities for cooperating attorneys and individuals seeking to volunteer on various legislation and litigation projects.	Office (808) 522-5909 General Inquiries (808) 522-5900
	www.acluhawaii.org ACLU of Hawaiʻi P.O. Box 3410 Honolulu, HI 96801 Email: office@acluhawaii.org	
Domestic Violence Action Center	The Domestic Violence Action Center and Legal Hotline are committed to ending domestic violence and other forms of abuse through leadership, prevention, legal service, individual and systemic advocacy and social change work.	Legal Helpline: (808) 531-3771
	https://domesticviolenceactioncenter.org/	Toll-Free Neighbor Island Helpline:
	Domestic Violence Action Center P.O. Box 3198	1-800-690-6200
	Honolulu, HI 96801-3198	Business Office and Administration: (808) 534-0040
Hawaii Disability Rights Center	The Hawaii Disability Rights Center is Hawaii's designated Protection and Advocacy (P&A) System for people with disabilities and Hawaii's designated Client Assistance Program (CAP) for applicants and clients of programs funded under the federal Rehabilitation Act.	(808) 949-2922 or 1(800) 882-1057
	www.hawaiidisabilityrights.org Hawaii Disability Rights Center 1132 Bishop Street, Suite 2102 Honolulu, HI 96813 Email: info@hawaiidisabilityrights.org	

Hawaiʻi Immigrant Justice Center – Legal Aid Society of Hawaiʻi	The Hawaii Immigrant Justice Center provides free legal services to eligible indigent immigrants living in the State of Hawaii. The Hawaii Immigrant Justice Center also conduct community outreach and education, host free legal clinics, and provide training on a variety of immigration and related civil rights issues. www.legalaidhawaii.org/immigrant-justice-center.html Main Office 924 Bethel St., Honolulu, HI 96813 For Locations: https://www.legalaidhawaii.org/locations.html	Oahu (808) 536-4302 Neighbor Islands: 1-800-499-4302 Senior Hotline: Oahu (808) 536-0011 Neighbor islands 1(888) 536-0011
Hawaii Legal Services Portal LawHelp.org	This tool directs people with legal problems in Hawaii to helpful legal resources and referrals. This portal is only available in English. Please contact the referral organization if you need an interpreter. www.lawhelp.org/hi/portal	No Phone Number Listed
Legal Aid Society of Hawaii	Legal Aid Society of Hawaii is dedicated to assisting the low-to-moderate income community. Their mission is to achieve fairness and justice for Hawaii's people through quality representation, advocacy, community partnerships, education and outreach. www.legalaidhawaii.org	Oahu (808) 536-4302 Neighbor Island 1(800) 499-4302
Legal Lines	FREE Legal Information Hotline on Wednesdays from 6-7 p.m. Volunteer attorneys will be standing by to take your calls. A project of the Young Lawyers Division. https://hsba.org/HSBA/FOR_THE_PUBLIC/Legal_Assistance/HSBA/For_the_Public_/Legal%20Assistance.aspx	(808) 537-1868
Medical-Legal Partnership for Children in Hawaii	The Medical-Legal Partnership for Children in Hawai'i (MLPC Hawai'i) seeks to improve the health and well-being of vulnerable children and families in Hawai'i through a unique partnership between the Law School, pediatricians of the Community Pediatrics Division of the John A. Burns School of Medicine, and the Kokua Kalihi Valley Comprehensive Family Services, a federally qualified community health center. MLPC Hawai'i provides direct access to legal services for children and families in a community health clinic setting in order to address the social/legal problems that negatively impact children's health. www.MLPCHawaii.org 2515 Dole Street, Honolulu, Hawaii 96822 Email: mlpchawaii@gmail.com	Client line: (808) 688-3313

Native Hawaiian Legal Corporation	The mission of the NHLC is to strengthen and enhance the lives of Native Hawaiians and Native Hawaiian communities through the protection and recovery of ancestral and trust lands, natural resources, and the preservation of customs and practices vital to the perpetration of Hawaii's indigenous people. www.nhlchi.org Mailing Address: 1164 Bishop Street Suite 1205 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 Email: info@nhlchi.org	(808) 521-2302
Self-Help Center Information	VOLUNTEER ATTORNEYS AVAILABLE BY PHONE	Check island listings for contact information.
(Volunteer attorneys Available by Phone)	Check island listings for contact information: http://www.courts.state.hi.us/general information/access to justice rooms self help centers	
Elder Law Program (UHELP) at the William S. Richardson School of Law, University of Hawaii	UHELP has an attorney/professor, a program administrator/legal assistant and several student law clerks. UHELP operates throughout the calendar year and provides basic legal assistance, advice and information. UHELP is not permitted to assist with business or criminal law matters or with personal injury or other fee-generating cases. You may qualify for services if you are 60 years or older and are socially or economically needy or if you are a caregiver of an older person and need legal assistance on behalf of the older person. (Each case is evaluated according to its own merits and in accordance with staff capabilities). http://www.hawaii.edu/uhelp/ 2515 Dole Street, Room 201, Honolulu, HI 96822	(808) 956-6544

Volunteer Legal Services Hawaii

Volunteer Legal Services Hawaii matches pro bono lawyers with individuals and families in need of legal assistance. The organization's pool of volunteer attorneys handle non-criminal matters such as family law, guardianship, wills and probate, collections, small claims, veteran benefits, and bankruptcy. Services include legal advice, telephone consultations, document drafting, self-help workshops and full representation.

www.vlsh.org

Check island listings for contact information.

Office Address & Hours 545 Queen Street, Suite 100, Honolulu, HI 96813

Due to COVID-19, our walk-in hours are temporarily suspended until further notice. Please call our intake line to complete an intake application.

Call Intake Line Monday – Friday: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Main/Oʻahu: 808-528-7046

Hawai'i Island: 808-313-8210

Kauaʻi: 808-698-8210

Maui: 808-727-8210

Community Mediation Centers

Oahu Community Mediation Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Community Mediation Centers – Oahu	https://www.courts.state.hi.us/services/alternative_dispute/mediat_ion/community_mediation_centers	(808) 521-6767
	There are five community medication centers under contract of the State of Hawaii to provide volunteer mediators statewide for thousand of cases, including those referred by the courts, and other administrative, law enforcement, or justice system departments and agencies.	
	Contact a center on your island, or in your county, for more information.	
	The Mediation Center of the Pacific 1301 Young Street, 2 nd Floor, Honolulu, Hawai`l 96814	
	www.mediatehawaii.org	

Self-Help Center -Honolulu District Court Access to Justice Room

Volunteer Attorneys Available by Phone on Mondays, Wednesdays, & Fridays

(808) 538-5629

The Honolulu District Court Access to Justice Room will provide legal help to the Oahu community on a pilot basis Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays (except holidays) from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Volunteer attorneys from the Hawaii State Bar Association will provide limited legal information by telephone in areas such as landlord-tenant, family, and other district court matters. Please call 808-538-5629. Your call will be answered by an AmeriCorps Advocate who will connect you with the attorney.

https://www.courts.state.hi.us/general_information/access_to_just_ice_rooms_self_help_centers

Honolulu District Court Kauikeaouli Hale 1111 Alakea Street, Third Floor Honolulu, HI 96813

Access to Justice Room

[Closed temporarily. See information above regarding phone consultations.]

Hours: Monday, Wednesday, and Fridays from 9 a.m. – 1 p.m.

Telephone: Clients are referred to the Access to Justice Room by the District Court Service Center staff. Call the District Court Service Center at (808) 538-5629.

Service Provided: Volunteer attorneys provide limited legal assistance to self-represented litigants with legal advice on civil matters related to landlord tenant cases, collection cases, and temporary restraining order cases (which involve non-family members or parties who are not now or have not been in a dating relationship).

Volunteer Legal Services Hawaii - Oahu Volunteer Legal Services Hawaii matches pro bono lawyers with individuals and families in need of legal assistance. The organization's pool of volunteer attorneys handle non-criminal matters such as family law, guardianship, wills and probate, collections, small claims, veteran benefits, and bankruptcy. Services include legal advice, telephone consultations, document drafting, self-help workshops and full representation.

www.vlsh.org

Office Address & Hours 545 Queen Street, Suite 100, Honolulu, HI 96813

Due to COVID-19, our walk-in hours are temporarily suspended until further notice. Please call our intake line to complete an intake application.

Call Intake Line Monday – Friday: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

> Oʻahu: 808-528-7046

Kauai Community Mediation Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Community Mediation Centers - Kauai	Kaua`i Economic Opportunity, Inc. Mediation Program 2804 Wehe Road, Lihu`e, Hawai`i 96766 https://www.courts.state.hi.us/services/alternative_dispute/mediat_ion/community_mediation_centers	(808) 245-4077
Mediation Program, Kauai Economic Opportunity, Inc.	2804 Wehe Road, Lihue, Hawaii 96766 https://m.facebook.com/Kauai-Economic-Opportunity-IncKEO-551092128352836/	Phone: (808) 245-4077
Volunteer Legal Services Hawaii - Kauai	Volunteer Legal Services Hawaii matches pro bono lawyers with individuals and families in need of legal assistance. The organization's pool of volunteer attorneys handle non-criminal matters such as family law, guardianship, wills and probate, collections, small claims, veteran benefits, and bankruptcy. Services include legal advice, telephone consultations, document drafting, self-help workshops and full representation. www.vlsh.org	(808) 698-8210
Self-Help Center - Kauai Court Self-Help Center	Volunteer Attorneys Available by Phone on Mondays & Thursdays. The Kauai Court Self-Help Center will provide legal help to the Garden Island community on a pilot basis Mondays and Thursdays (except holidays) from 10 a.m. to noon. Volunteer attorneys from the Kauai County Bar Association will provide limited legal information by telephone in areas such as landlord-tenant, family, and other district court matters. Please call 808-698-7552. Your call will be answered by an AmeriCorps Advocate who will connect you with the attorney. https://www.courts.state.hi.us/general_information/access_to_just_ice_rooms_self_help_centers Puuhonua Kaulike Self-Help Center 3970 Ka'ana St., Lihue, HI 96766 Hours: Monday & Thursday, 10 a.m. – Noon	(808) 482-2660

County of Maui Community Mediation Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Community Mediation Centers - Maui	Maui Mediation Services J. Walter Cameron Center 95 Mahalani Street, Suite 25, Wailuku, Hawai`i 96793 www.mauimediation.org	(808) 244-5744
Self-Help Center - Maui Court Self-Help Center	Volunteer Attorneys Available by Phone Mondays & Thursdays The Maui Court Self-Help Center will provide legal help to the community on a pilot basis on Mondays and Thursdays (except holidays) from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. Volunteer attorneys from the Maui County Bar Association will provide limited legal information by telephone in areas such as landlord-tenant, family, and other district court matters. Please call 808-707-7153. Your call will be answered by an AmeriCorps Advocate who will connect you with the attorney. Hoapili Hale 2145 Main Street Wailuku, HI Self-Help Center [Closed temporarily. See information above regarding phone consultations.] Hours: Mondays & Thursdays from 10 a.m. – 1 p.m. Telephone: 808-495-5527 (Access by telephone for Molokai, Lanai and Hana residents only when the center is open. The Center does not accept voice messages. Maui residents need to show up at the Self-Help Center in person for assistance.) Service Provided: Volunteer Attorneys and an Americorps Advocate provide limited legal information to help self-represented litigants with District and Family Court civil matters. Assistance is provided for issues related to landlord cases, collection cases, District and Family Court temporary restraining orders, divorces, custody and other matters. Assistance may be given in the form of providing Court Forms, reviewing Court Documents for interpretation or to insure that the forms has been completed correctly. Additionally, volunteers try to answer as many procedural questions as possible.	(808) 495-5527

Volunteer Legal Services Hawaii - Maui	Volunteer Legal Services Hawaii matches pro bono lawyers with individuals and families in need of legal assistance. The organization's pool of volunteer attorneys handle non-criminal matters such as family law, guardianship, wills and probate, collections, small claims, veteran benefits, and bankruptcy. Services include legal advice, telephone consultations, document drafting, self-help workshops and full representation. www.vlsh.org	(808) 727-8210
---	--	----------------

Hawaii Island Community Mediation Centers

Name	Contact and General Information	Phone Numbers
Community Mediation Centers – Hawaii / Hilo	Ku`ikahi Mediation Center 101 Aupuni Street, Suite PH 1014 B-2, Hilo, Hawai`i 96720 www.hawaiimediation.org	(808) 935-7844
Community Mediation Centers – West Hawaii	West Hawai`i Mediation Center P.O. Box 7020, Kamuela, Hawai`i 96743 www.whmediation.org	(808) 885-5525
Kuikahi Mediation Center	Ku'ikahi Mediation Center 101 Aupuni St. Suite PH 1014 B-2, Hilo, Hawai'i 96720 Email: info@hawaiimediation.org (Located in the Hilo Lagoon Centre across from Hale Kaulike - the Hilo Judiciary Complex. On the Penthouse Floor, press "PH" in the elevator). Hours Of Operation: 9:00AM - 4:30PM Monday - Friday Evening and Saturday mediation times available. Parking: Only park in stalls marked Visitor Parking (1-hour or 2-hour). To park longer for mediations, sign in with the security guard (bring your car make, model & license plate number).	(808) 935-7844
Volunteer Legal Services Hawaii - Hawaii island	Volunteer Legal Services Hawaii matches pro bono lawyers with individuals and families in need of legal assistance. The organization's pool of volunteer attorneys handle non-criminal matters such as family law, guardianship, wills and probate, collections, small claims, veteran benefits, and bankruptcy. Services include legal advice, telephone consultations, document drafting, self-help workshops and full representation. www.vlsh.org	(808) 313-8210

Self-Help Center -Hilo Court Self-Help Center

Volunteer Attorneys Available by Phone on Tuesdays & Fridays

The Hilo Court Self-Help Center will provide legal help to the East Hawaii community on a pilot basis Tuesdays and Friday (except holidays) from 11:15 a.m. to 12:45 p.m. Volunteer attorneys from the Hawaii County Bar Association will provide limited legal information by telephone in areas such as landlord-tenant, family, and other district court matters. Please call 808-746-5363. Your call will be answered by an AmeriCorps Advocate who will connect you with the attorney.

Hawaii (Third Circuit)

Hale Kaulike 777 Kilauea Avenue, 1st Floor Hilo, HI 96720-4212

Self-Help Center

[Closed temporarily. See information above regarding phone consultations.]

Hours: Tuesday & Friday, 11:15 a.m. – 12:45 p.m. Walk-in No Appointments Taken

Telephone: 808-961-0609

Service Provided: Volunteer attorneys provide limited legal information to self-represented litigants on civil matters.

(808) 961-0609

Self-Help Center -Kona Court Self-Help Center

Volunteer Attorneys Available by Phone on Wednesdays

(808) 437-7557

The Kona Court Self-Help Center will provide legal help to the West Hawaii community on a pilot basis on Wednesdays (except holidays) from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. Volunteer attorneys from the West Hawaii Bar Association will provide limited legal information by telephone in areas such as landlord-tenant, family, and other district court matters.

Please call **808-437-7557**. Your call will be answered by an AmeriCorps Advocate who will connect you with the attorney.

Keahuolū Courthouse 74-5451 Kamakaeha Avenue Kailua-Kona, Hawaii 96740

Self-Help Center

[Closed temporarily. See information above regarding phone consultations.]

Hours: Wednesday from 11 a.m. - 1 p.m.

Service Provided: Volunteer attorneys provide limited legal information to self-represented litigants on civil matters related to district and family courts such as temporary restraining orders and divorce.

ADDITIONAL RESOURCE LINKS

City and County of Honolulu Elderly Affairs Division, Aging and Disability Resource Center, Senior Information & Assistance Handbook:

https://www.elderlyaffairs.com/site/449/publications.aspx#SH

City and County of Honolulu Elderly Affairs Division, Aging and Disability Resource Center, Senior Housing Information for Oahu:

https://www.elderlyaffairs.com/site/449/publications.aspx#HG

City & County of Honolulu Resource Directory:

https://www.officeforsocialministry.org/wp-content/uploads/CC-of-Honolulu-Resource-Directory.pdf

City & County of Honolulu Website:

http://www.honolulu.gov/

County of Hawaii Directory:

https://www.hawaiicounty.gov/departments/county-of-hawai-i-directory

County of Kauai Directory:

https://www.kauai.gov/Directory

County of Kauai Resource Directory:

https://www.kauai.gov/LifesChoicesKauai/Resources-and-Info/Crisis-Resource-Directory

County of Maui Directory:

https://www.mauicounty.gov/BusinessDirectoryii.aspx

COVID-19 Resource and Information Directory – Honolulu County

https://prc.hmsa.com/s/article/COVID-19-Resource-and-Information-Directory-Honolulu-County

Department of Health, Alcohol & Drug Abuse Division:

https://health.hawaii.gov/substance-abuse/

Friends of the Children's Justice Center of Maui, Prevention Resources:

https://mauicic.org/prevention-resources/

Family Programs Hawaii, Hawaii Island Resource Manual:

https://familyprogramshawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Hawaii-Island-RM-050720.pdf

Family Programs Hawaii, Kauai Resource Manual:

https://familyprogramshawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Kauai-RM-050720.pdf

Family Programs Hawaii, Lanai Resource Manual:

https://familyprogramshawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Lanai-RM-050720.pdf

Family Programs Hawaii, Maui Resource Manual:

https://familyprogramshawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Maui-RM-050720.pdf

Family Programs Hawaii, Molokai Resource Manual:

https://familyprogramshawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Molokai-RM-050720.pdf

Family Programs Hawaii, Oahu Resource Manual:

https://familyprogramshawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Oahu-RM-050720.pdf

Family Programs Hawaii, Statewide Resource Manual:

https://familyprogramshawaii.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Resource-Manual-Statewide-042820.pdf

Hawaii Island Services Directory for Families (2019):

https://www.ywcahawaiiisland.org/wp-content/uploads/URGENT-Services-Directory-for-families-2019.pdf

Homelessness Initiative:

http://homelessness.hawaii.gov/id-assistance

Lanai Community Resources:

https://www.lanai96763.com/community-resources/

Long-Term Care Ombudsman Program:

https://health.hawaii.gov/eoa/home/long-term-care-ombudsman-program/

Moiliili Community Center:

https://www.moiliilicc.org/

Molokai Community Resource Directory:

http://www.hooikaikapartnership.com/molokai-chapter/molokai-directory

Molokai/Maui County Official Website:

https://www.mauicounty.gov/1351/Molokai